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MORNING SESSION

December 1, 1973

THE CHAIRMAN: The California State Advisory Committee
is now in session in its hearings on the Los Angeles Asian
American and Pacific Peoples Public Hearing. Held this day
on December 1, 1973, commencing at 9:25.

Let me state, for those that will be testifying this

morning, that the Committee finds..itself in a dlfflcult posi-

msgore
-

tion in this sense,-that we know that all.of -you have?imdfnw:v
portant testimény to give to the Committee, and at the same
time we do have a time schedule which we must adhere to,
because some of the Committee members will have to be taking
planes.

The Committee met till 10:30 last night and if you'll
look at the schedule we were supposed to close out at 6:30,
so I'm going to exercise a little bit more discretion on
the part of the Chair in asking you, I may attempt to be
asking you to shorten your testimony so we can just get to
the pertinent facts.

Although I recognize that there is this -- there is

a lot of material that you have. ¥ -

s gzart & - -
P x =z szt Sty 2

And so, therefore, I would ask if you are not able
to give the oral testimony to us completely, that you submit

it to us in written form, it will be attached to the record.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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It will be read by the Committee and Staff.

Our first panel, are we going to take these all at
one time, the entire panel?

First panel, then, I would ask Mr. Peter Woo, Ms. May
Chen, Ms. Georgiana Lee and Ms. Angelina Yu to step forward, -
please.

Also, for the record, I should state that panelists

this morning is Nadine Hata from Gardena and Mr. Gordon Lau

from San Francisco. T e i ot e 3L

..
x fen

It's my understanding “that we will have® thesé” intef- -
. . L TR E

preters for this presentation. I would éékk %égiﬁﬁe’igiﬁogei;
of time, that the interpreters, rather than giv; agveréétim
translation, if you will make a summary it will be helpful

to us, thank you.

All right, we may have the first presentation.

MS. MAY CHEN

A (By Ms. Chen.) Okay, we prepared rather briefrstate-

oty

ments. P T - L. - B

My name is May Chen, and we'll be giviﬁéﬁaybiieﬁ;
statement each, and then we'll be open to questions. .
This panel will be discussing some issues in the area

of education in the Chinese Community in Los Angeles.

BOULEY. SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. 1 We feel that it is significant that all the speakers
l 2 here are residents of the Chinatown community in Los Angeles
3 and two, Ms. Lee and Ms. Yu are immigrant mothers with con-
4 cerns about the education of their children. They will be
5 giving their testimony in Cantonese and Mr. Woo will trans-
6 late for the record.
7 As for Mr. Woo and myself, we are both teachers.
8 I have worked in research in teaching at the W@Asian.American-Studies’
9
- 10| unified 'School District. = e =
11 I've been asked to give a brief inérodﬁctio; aﬁg%ﬁhﬁfmj‘; g
12

overview on the educational problems facing our community

and to touch on some themés which will be picked up in more

-t
w

14 detail by other panel members.

- 15 Historically, the experience of Chinese in the American
16 schools has not been a happy one. Anti-Chinese sentiment
17 and exclusionary laws forbade Chinese children to attend
18 White American schools until around World War II, so, early
19 denied of our right to egual opportunity in education, we
20 were forced to set up our own separate schools. - i 1 P
21 In many ways, the Chinese Community, particulagi;— 'h
22 its immigrants, remains isolated and alienéted from’ﬁgiztfft:%;g&%~
23 pation in our schools. Even though deep and genuine concerns
24 about the education of our children exists very strongly.
25

On another level, school textbooks and curricular

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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materials in the past and present, show not only a tendency
to ignore or overlook the Chinese American, but actually in
many ways, serve to downgrade, distq;ttend humiliate us.

For example, consider this remark from a current,
state-adopted social studies text: "Immigration laws change -
often. In 1882, not only were Chinese excluded, but also
criminals, paupers, and the insane". Are we to be classed

with the outcasts of American society?

W 0 N O O AR W NN =

Imagine the impact . of such a statement not only on -
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11 population who will learn and belleve what they read in school

S S SNEERUTLT ]
_,;\-;--_;E -L_-f.e— ey

12 Such textbooks are only a reflection of a total edu-

13| cational system biased towards an Anglo, middle class culture

14 | and experience which is different from ocurs, and which

15 schools have upheld a model to us.

16 We have seen studies showing that much of the school
17 | curriculum, especially standardized tests, have strong racial
18 and class biases, obstacles which Chinese, along with other
19 | minority groups, have had to contend with.

20 I see the ethnic studies movements on college and

- —~——n
e N

21 university campuses as critical in minority education. :-7 7%
at - ':"‘if ‘-;":’:e e
22 Through ethnic studies programs, and EOP, many minoritys:. .

23 community members have been able to create a new and stronger
24 | voice for ourselves and to speak for changes in our communitief.

25 Support for Asian American studies and other ethnic programs

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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must be continued, and directed towards problem-solving in
some key areas of need.

The wider community needs to be educated and re-edu-
cated about the cultures and experiences of Chinese in America
through courses and programs at all levels, from preschool
and elementary to college and professional schools.

In-service training must be supported to offer
teachers new insights and new materials. And finally, new
and more-sensitive educational materials must be written,
both to serve Chinese students and their need for educational~”
opportunity and self-dignity, and to serve the broad community
of which the Chinese form one part.

Some people say it's unfair to dig up the past and
dwell on unfortunate events in history, but what I find so
appalling and unfortunate are the still living examples of
the racist mentality and overt violation of Chinese civil
rights that still exist today.

The July, 1973 report from California Attorney General
Younger's office, is an example. 1In a brief seven pages, all
of those menacing images are revived, the paper reports, "The

Chinese's primary interests in coming to the United States

is to make money and improve their lot. Some feel that @m*: o :

easy method is involvement in the drug market. Drugs are a

way of life in the Orient.”

And further on, "These new immigrants are poor and

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL. COURT REPORTERS
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not educated. The only way they know to make a living is to
continue to pursue the same occupations here as they did in
the streets of Hong Kong. This means_£raffickipg in drugs,
gambling, extortion, prostitution, and of course, TONG
membership"

The publication of this kind. of report shows the clear
need for Chinese to continue an active struggle for civil
rights in America, and for more factual, careful and fair

representation in education.

ERy, = IR P '3: =
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areas in whlch we see a need for change and- support,“ The~d‘

=

~ 7 ~f

panel will touch on three themes which reflect key arg%s of
need in our communities.

The first area is bilingual education. Why is bi-
lingual education important to us? For new immigrants who
recognize the serious need for learning English as quickly
and effectively as possible, this is the bread and butter
issue for us and also reflects our desire to be productive
and active residents of this country. Yet, because we come

from different cultural and educational systems, we need

and other subject areas.
We feel that bilingual teachers, counselors and vo-
cational trainers can help us bridge the cultural gap between

Asia and American more effectively. Bilingual education can

Now let me turn to- an‘outllnewof the:bas1c andnconcrete,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS
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also facilitate the integration of ESL, English as a second
language, with our other needs.

We can not be taught English-in..isolation from our
other concerns, such as finding work, functioning on a day-to-
day basis in a new country, handling possible emergency
situations, etcetera.

Aside from Castelar and the adult school which have
received federal support for such programs, other school

administrators in Los Angeles. appear to adopt a policy which

= s TSRy resr
o XY x R e a ) o = ot £OTRE
o P ers-ng

in effect opposes bilingual opportunities for’ Chinese=&peaking| =%

-

students. A statement from Nightingale Suniér High says, -
"Since our main objective is to help the students develop the
abil%ty to function in English, ESL teachers have to be
aware of the native languages of their students. and their
cultures. But the courses must be conducted in English, the
native language of the pupils don't have to be used at all."
Both Belmont High School and Nightingale Junior High
School, with significant Chinese immigrant populations, do

not offer bilingual ESL classes for its Chinese students at

this date. However, teachers we have polled at many levels {-

of education support the need for bilingual education.

ESL classes are overcrowded, which leaves the GiﬁeSéb-
student even further behind. One Nightingale teacher reports,
"I feel most teachers are ignorant of Asial cultures and

therefore do not understand their Asian student as ~-~i%1

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 well as they should".
“ 2 This brings me to the second theme of our panel,
3 which is the need for more federal and state assistance to
4 educational programs serving our community. There is not
5 enough money in our schools for special programs, we need
6 money for bilingual teachers and aides, we need support for
7 teacher in-service training on the topic of..the Chinese }
8 student needs. d
- 9 We want new and better blllngual curr}cular_mater1a15~g:
i 10 from preschool on:up. We need more quallty v
11 grams to serve .
12 lation of working mothers. We want support for continued
13 ethnic studies programs at all levels, to sensitize school
14 populations to our history, culture and needs. We want
- 15 support in protest of sereotypes and discrimination.
16 The final theme to be brought out is the need for
17 continued Chinese input on review commissiong and other
18 watchdog committees; for lack of a better name, to assure us
’ 19| of our rights. |- .
20 We are particularly concerned about stopplng the<“__ - e
21 | type of racism evidenced in the documents and procléma£16ﬁ§* ”
" . N 2
23 take this opportunitv to ask the Commission for support in
24 protest of this clear violation of our civil rights.
25 We hope that through our participation in these hearing

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURT!
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1 and in future committees, our needs and recommendations can

2 be brought to the appropriate agencies for action, specifically

3 we call on the Commission to support and bring our recommenda-

4 tions on educational matters to the attention of our school

5 superintendent.

6 ‘In addition to our testimony today, we are preparing

7 a packet of data and supplemental materials to submit for

8 your consideration.

9 Our next speaker will be Ms. Georglana Lee, §E§§klng
110 | on the._ 1ssue of child care in Chlnatown“~foll§§e§ 5y‘Ms*%f§”“€

11 | Angelina Yu, on the topic of elementary e@yggt}pp:ﬂapd;ggggr;‘

12 Woo on adult and continuing education. T S

-
w

14 ¢
_ 15 MS. GEORGIANA LEE
16
17 a (By Ms. Lee.) My name is Georgiana Lee, I would like
18 to talk about my family situation. -
19 I have been married for more than four years. I have
20 three children, they are three and a half, two and a half
21 one and a half. I always want to put my children in a ééy' h
22 | care children's center so that I can flndjaﬂlob;;o he;ggz _%%
23 support the family. In fact, a lot of mothers need to find o
24 employment to help reduce the family expenses. Therefore,
25 a child care center is essential to the children as well as

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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to them. I live with my parents-in-law,. so-with my . -
children in the child care center I will have more time to
take care of the duties of the family. _ -

I feel a child care center would be beneficial to the

children. It can help children to learn how to cooperate with

each other in learning, playing and working. It will help
pave the way for children to adapt themselves to the environ-

ment of school.

The children's center w1ll help the parents to f1nd

g = 3. i et haiee o

their children. The center also can teach the chlldren

'—x‘) 23
T e ge

English so when they start school, they will be equal te
all the others.

I can ask my parents-in-law to help look after my
children, but both of them are about their 70's now --
excuse me, about their 70's now, so I don't like to ask them
to do that. I also can't afford to hire a babysitter be-
cause it costs me $6.00 each day.

I also try to place my children into Castelar's
Children Center, but I find out that there are 180 to 200

-~ -

children that are on the waiting list. Therefore I feel%~

T ;";7~ -
that Chlnatown lS in desperate need for a. Chlld car-?,ente
for the children as well as for their parents.

That is not only my need, it's also the needs of my

friends, neighbors and my relatives.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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MS. ANGELINA YU

A (By Ms. Yu.) My name is Angelina Yu. I am the
parent of one of the students from Castelar Elementary
School. I'm glad that I have the chance to come to express
some of the needs of this school, since the relaxation of
the immigration law five years ago a great number 0of Chinese

have come to the U.S. from China and Southeast Asia.

-5 3
-

The majority of these immigrants reside in Chinatown.. .=

The children of the new immigrants become the students of . if:

Castelar. There are about six Chinese and about 200 English-
speaking-children at Castelar. Of this number, around 55%
speaks a primary language other than English. The same per-
centage were born in a foreign country.

State achievement tests given to all children reflect
the students' deficits due to their language handicap.

In May, 1973, the first grade pupils scored in the
16 percentile, the second and third grade pupils at the 32
percentile and the sixth grade at the 26 percentile. Some
of the problems are lack of physical facilities due to

current rebuilding, lack of sufficient curriculum materials

in the Chinese bilingual and ESL program, lack of university. .i.

training for Chinese bilingual and ESL teachers.
In order to alleviate the deficiencies of the students,

we really need a lot more Chinese bilingual teachers, more

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI!
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1 the teaching of English to Chinese adults. In order to make

2 adult ESQ® more interesting and responsive, its curriculum

3 must be oriented towards subjects that would enhance their

4 employment and alleviate their underemployment.

5 The curriculum should center around subjects such as )
6 rights of an individual, fair labor practices, rights of

7 tenants, how to file complaints about consumer products and

8 against any unfair governmental acts or abuse of governmental |

9 authorities. » . o 1...
10 MS. CHEN: &hat concludes-~our panels > = e - S e
12 (Applause.)

ot
w

14 THE CHAIRMAN: Before we get to the questions, I'd
) 15 like to advise the audience that we have a very special
16 guest with us this morning, who is dropping in on the hearings|,
17 the Commissioner, Manuel Ruiz, who is one of the five commis-
18 sioners that serves on the U.S. Civil Rights Commission and
/ 19 he's very quietly sitting in the back, listening, and we
20 certainly welcome him here he's the type: of commissioner that
21 we have who are interested in what is going on. - ~—_”:*:%§
22 And although he will be receiving a report,-ult;maﬁgiéé*{gg
23| he came here first-hand. I'd like him to stand.
24 All right, questions from the panel? Ramona?
25 Q. (By Ms. Hata.) I think Ms. Chen mentloned the EOP

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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program. Do you feel the EOP provides adequately to serve
the needs of the Chinese students or meeting needs? How
many Chinese American students, for example, are in the

program?

A (By Ms. Chen.) Okay, their EOP programs at Cal. State

L.A., and at UCLA, and as far as I know, the UCLA program has
been cut back considerably in the last couple of years and

I think that as it is cut back, becomes further and further

removed from meeting those needs in- the commun1ty-~-f14-«;

2
ks

0. Could’you get us some statlstlcs 1n:ré§érd to how
many people have applied and how many peoplelh:§é becomé
students?

A I don't have statistics with me, we can submit those
in writing.

0. I think Ms. Yu talked about the fact there are 100 or
180 children at Castelar, does this reflect the needs of the
children in Chinatown? Are there more children who are not
on the waiting list who need services and if there are more,

how many more, we need that for the record, also.

A (By Ms. Lee.) I believe that there's more than 180.

%

or more than 200 people who are waiting for the waiting li%%;
and I also believe that some of them, when‘éﬁey knéﬁigbdﬁtj:
that, that thev -- that's why they hesitate to go, but a lot
of them would like to put their children on the waiting list.

A (By Ms. Chen.) 1I'd like to say something in response

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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0 Has anyone done any followup on these dropouts,
whathappens to them after they leave?

A So far I have done just a bity-but I don't know how
well, we did ask the department in ESL, or whether ;here's
anything concretely done by the Board of Education at this
point.

Q If you do get such information, will you submit it to
the Commission?

A Yes.

MS. HATA: -Thank you.

Q (By Mr. Lau.) Yes, does the Chinese Commgnityghaeéi?ﬁf,

nT

any access to the Board of Education here?

a. (By Ms. Chen.) There is -'an Asian-American Education

Committee.
0 What is their role?
A Their role is advisory to the board. There are

commissions for all of the different minorities.

Q And how many members are on this?

A I think it's 24 and they have a paid executive commis-—
sioner. .

Q And have you brought your concerns about blllngual anéﬂj

ESL classes to this commission? _
A Yes, we have, and I think that in the supplementary
materials we will be including the letter from the commission

to this group.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 Q And have you gotten a response from the school board?
2 A No.
3 Q Can you tell us why the school board has not responded?
4 A I don't know.
5 Q Mr. Woo,::would you hazard a guess as to why they
6| haven't responded?
7 A (By Mr. Woo.) Well, I don't know, myself. I -- well,
8| I guess -- I'd rather not guess. But if you would like to
. g | know more we will f£ind out why they are not as responsive «
M~- 10| as they ought to be, we can submit-thaﬁlgvidence latgrfkﬁ”ﬂfwlgkf§
11 1} Has the Chinese Community éxbréssed a preferénce,ébrzﬁjia“g
12 | bilingual programs rather than ESL programs? N

A Yes, because since they come from a foreign country,

-t
w

14 | they are very —- they speak the primary language rather than

15| English, so therefore, if you have bilingual teachers there

16| it will just help to facilitate _ much more faster and more

17 | interesting.

18 Q And has there been any response to this request by the

19 | Chinese Community?

20 A (By Ms. Chen.) Well, the response usually given is {- é%
21 | that there's no money and that the Chinese do not form a ;"i

22 | significant enough population in the schools toﬁﬁet;péﬁé;égﬁgfﬁ\

(et

23 | special program.
24 e Are there any schools where Chinese students are 3

25 | significant minority or majority of the student body?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 A Yes, in Castelar there have been programs set up,

2 there are bilingual programs set up with federal funding.

3 In the junior and senior high schooléﬁ Nightingale has about
4 15% population, which is a rise of about 5% in the last

5 five years.

6 0 (By the Chairman.) Excuse me, how much of that is

7 Chinese?

8 A Okay, in their ESL program they say that about 50 out
9 of 300 students are Chinese-speaking students. - So, to me
10 that s;emshto Eé bas1; énoﬁéh for at ié;st seﬁ%fﬁggugfgngt
1 class, but I .don't know, you know, T don t know*l: t:'*:“%ég
12 0. (By Mr. Lau.) When a Chinese student comes to Los

13 Angeles and enters the school district, enters the school,
14 is there a method of testing or selection wherein the student
15 is placed in an ESL or bilingual class?

16 A There are standardized tests that they'll take when
17. they enter school, but in the junior and senior high levels
18 there are no bilingual Cantonese-English-speaking counselors
19 to work with the kids in their own language and so there is
20 not that bilingual opportunity for them, so they w111_3ust
21 e

22

23 Q Are there any children who are sitting in class not
24 understanding what's going on because they're not in a bi-
25

lingual or ESL class?
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1 A Yes, definitely there are.

2 0 What percentage of students would you think this is?

3 A We polled a number of teachers at Nightingale, I

4 don't think that we talked to that many teachers at Belmont,

5 but at Nightingale, out of the 41 teachers we polled, three

6 of the teachers felt that all of their Chinese students

7 in their ESL class would be better served by bilingual classes

8 and the fourth teacher felt that three out of her ten Chinese

9 students would be better served by a Chinese bilingual class

10 Q Are there any students who can't undérstand'thef*

11 language who are neither in bilingual nor ESL classes?;ﬁt

12 A Oh, I don't think so, I think they will be placed in

13 ESL if they don't understand the language at all.

14 0 There was a mention that there was a lack of bilingual
i 15 teachers, is this lack because of a shortage of teachers in

16 the Chinese Community or is it a lack caused by a lack of

17 drive on the part of the school district in recruiting

18 Chinese-speaking teachers?

19 A I feel it's the lack of -- because I personally know

20| that there are a number of teachers who would be willing to

21 teach in the schools if they were given an opportunity. o

22 Q. What active recruiting methods are used by,the“SChooEléi

23 district for the Chinese Communities?

24 A (By Mr. Woo.) Well, I don't know about what kind of

25 method they use, but usually they will depend on those that
@
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are hired already and ask them whether they know someone who
is qualified to teach and that's how they get contacts.

Q Is there an affirmative hiring policy in Los Angeles
in regard to hiring minority school teachers?

A (By Ms. Chen.) I don't know.

o} There supposedly is one in San Francisco, is there

one here?

A (By Mr. Woo.) I don't know.
Q Are they trying to hire Chinese teachers? ... . .. . - .
A (By Ms. Chen.)~ I think Ehaﬁ=recently atf%élﬁgnf‘ana"iz

e
Q

Nightingale they are, but to- this ﬁate, as far as I'know,.éimw
they haveh't hired bilingual people. -
0. Are the majority of the teachers in the schools which

serve Chinatown non-Chinese and non-Chinese-speaking?
A. Yes.
0. Have the parents and community people in Chinatown
brought this to the attention of the school board?
A Probably not .as loud or as formally as they should.
Q Does the school board ever send its representatives

down to the Chinatown Community to discuss your problems

with you?

A No. )
Q Have you expressed this need to them?
A I don't think so, not formally. We have expressed it

I think to the commission, through the Asian American Commissic

DIl .
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. 1 0. Are they insensitive to the problems of Chinatown
2 and other Asian American communities?
3 A Who, the school board?
4 0. Yes.
5 A I feel they are.
6 o] Are there many adults in the Chinatown Community who
7 are in need of language skills in order to seek proper
8| employment?
9 A (By Mr. Woo.) Yes. We need a lot of ESL. programsw__;f~3£§
10| that are job oriented in order to alleviaté'Ehe underemplby:“f";fi
11 ment because more than 50% of my students, they are~skiiled; '}; %
12 they are tailors, they are mechanics, auto mechanics, jus; 1
13 because -- because thev lack the vocabulary that they need
14| to be an auto mechanic in this country.- And I have a.few
] 15 | students who are registered nurses in Hong Kong, because
16 their English is not good enough for them to practice in
17 this country.
18 o How many adults are we talking about?
19 A. Well, I'm talking about around at least 15 to 20, in
20 my class. .
21 0. How many adults in the Chinatown Community do yéﬁ f:i
22 feel need English language skills,‘Who‘gie-not presenél&éi; R E
23 getting training?
24 A I feel that there are a lot, at least about, say more
25 than 200 people.
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Q. And how many families and family péople would these
200 people affect?

A It would be about,.around 100 .families.

0 Now, you mentioned that this ESL training is not
geared for employment, are there any employment-geared pro-
grams in the Chinatown area other than your program?

A Yes, they have employment run by HRD or other agencies
that pay them while they go through school, but then the

requirement is they have, tthave a certaln mlnlmum;staﬁ&arﬁff

- sl

b 7 >
e o . --.:.?p‘,

Je

w»:..

then, since most of my students’ have to worry about hOW'tO
support their families every day, they don't have that much .

time to worry about how to get in this program.

0. Now, what would have to be done to change your cur-
riculum?
A I think that we would, as I suggested in there, that

we have to have a curriculum that must be job skill-oriented,
say we have to teach them vocabulary, how to do the job of
tailor, auto mechanic or even a waiter.

0 Who would we have to deal with in order to effeqt. ~“i:

this change?
. Y

A I feel that the Asian project is doing-a Ve:yfgggéégob@ﬂfé$-

except that they are limited with personnel and funds. That's
why they can not cover the fields as extensively as they

ought to be.

BOULEY. SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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0. Do you accept the fact that their supposed lack of
funding and whatnot is reason enough for the Chinese Community
to accept this lack of services?

A I would think so.

0. Do you think they have a good excuse for not affording
or giving you the services they need because they say they
don't have the funds and they don't have the teachers?

A. Well, that usually is the excuse and then, like this

vear they cut back a lot of other classes because_ they said _

E3

their federal fund is cut off. = Tam
See, this year we have only two night classe; instead
of five in comparison to last year.

0. Now, is there a high dropout rate among the junior
high and high school students here in Los Angeles?

A (By Ms. Chen.) Well, this is an area that upsets me,
every time I've gone to the schools to find out about drop-
outs or to discuss the dropout problem, the schools don't
seem to have, at least a public record-keeping system that
really can give us information, you know, concrete informa-
tion or data in this area.

I've done some work for the Chinatown Teenpost and
I know that there are a lot of kids who if they haven't,.
already dropped out thev're ditching school a lot. But these
are problems that the schools, I found, have been reluctant

about facing or about talking about.
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1| Q. What is the primary reason for youngsers dropping
2 out of school?
3 A I think it goes back to the lack of relevant education
4 which -- and mainly these kids are Chinese-speaking kids who
5 find the ESL programs just don't meet their needs, they
6 can't understand what's going on. And they say that they're
7| not learning anything.
8 0 (By the Chairman.) I just have one question, Mr. Woo. .
9 What do you have in class to_deal with, the speq%fiquypb}emlrﬁm;;,
10 that you raised about, say:yéur”sth&g;témwa;lihéJEQ:kﬁ§ﬁ?f
11 how to talk to their foreman <or == dé;you have the lafztudz”;,
12 in your class to deal with that, I mean to educate them on . -
13 that?
14 A (By Mr. Woo.) Yes, I used to encourage them to tell
15| what they need to know. “For example, what they need to say
16 tomorrow if they want to say something to their boss or
17 foreman, and at first they were reluctant to do -that because
18 they don't know how much they should open to you but once
19 you get thelir -- once you get to know them, then they will
20| start to open up and ask you all kinds of questions that they
21| have to deal the following day in thgir job. TR .
- 22 0. . Now, is your class the only,iﬁghyknowﬁua;e§YO& ggé;ﬂ
23 | only teacher that is conducting an adult class of Chinese
24 | people?
25 A No, in last year we have five teachers who were also

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 bilingual to deal with all ESL students.
2 This year we have only, they have only two. I think
3 that the approach to classes depends on what the teacher
4 thinks is important for the students. So I can oﬁly speak
5 from my personal experience in the classroom.
6 A (By Ms. Chen.) Let me say one thing for Mr. Woo,
7 though, he's not currently teaching because he taught last
8 year in a program which allowed funds for five bilingual
9 adult classes. And this year .there are only itwo classes and
o 10 | he was not rehired this year. - ; < TER T g‘f?'
11 Q What I was wondering was, if there was any way that -
12

the school system could take advantage of your experiences

so that some type of manual or documentation is given to the

[
w

14 | present teachers so that they will be aware that these are

. 15 ~ the type of things that their students are really concerned
16 about, versus, you know, what time Columbus arrived at
17 the United States?
18 A (By Mr. Woo.) Yes, in fact, I make myself available

/ 19 for such a chance. I just talked to Mr. Rui (Phonetic), who
20 is my supervisor in adult ESL, about two days ago, I'm asking -
21 him whether I have a chance to get back on the program.néxtxjp-izg
22 | gemester or next year. Or is there any other “job thatfigydigﬁf;jé
23 for which I can be used or can be hired. ‘
24 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Unfortunately our time is,
25

we're running late again, as usual, but I do want to thank you

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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for being here. TIf there is any additional information or
additional thoughts that you have, that you've not expressed
this morning, please do_not hesitate “to give that to us in
written form, we'll be glad to —-

MR. LAU: Mr. Chairman, I would like the figures on
the numbers of Chinese teachers in the school district and
the numbers of principals and vice principals, if you have
any.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.
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{Applause.) vooos T

THE CHAIRMAN: Our next panel is from the Korean
Community, and I would ask Mr. Kong Lee, Dr. Pak, Ms. Punja
Yhu, Mr. Y. Gill Kook, Dr. Chin Choi, Dr. Man Sou Kim.

I wonder if you would place on the record, Mr. Court
Reporter, that there is a -- in the audience there are now
persons carrying pickets or poster placards, some saying we
love American, be fair. Others saying--I can't read them

all, but I'd say there are approximately 15 to 20 placards

P

R

being carried by various persons whom I'm assuming are

Lol e R~ - o
members of the Korean Community here in Los” Angeles; or:: %
California.

Some of these glacards are in a language which I assume

is Korean, which I'm unable to read.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 "America helped Koreans, Korea helped America, help
2 us now."
3 There's a banner being set up which says, 'We -are.willing
4 to apply for L.A. Board exam, Korean Pharmacists Association
5 of California." There is one placard that says, "gind,
6 Obedient, Reasonable, Efficient and Adventurous". Those
7 first letters on ‘those words come out, Korea.
8 I think I've described the situation as best we can.
9
= 10 (Applause.) - : - - i%
11 Z %
12 THE CHAIRMAN: It's been a long time since this |

Committee has had placards; we welcome them.

-
w

14 Would the panel introduce themselves and ~—- let me

_ 15 ask on the interpretation again, and I see a familiar face
16 | here, if you will summarize the interpretation because we
17 are running problems with time but I do want to get all the
18| information to us.
19 All right, if you will proceed, then, in the order
20 that you want to present your testimony, state your name and .
21 | then proceed. j
22 Mr. Kong Lee. % =
23 ;
24
25
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MR. KONG LEE

A (By Mr. Lee.) My name is Kong Lee. I'm the Vice
President of the Korean Pharmacist Association in California.
I really appreciate you to give us the chance to
represent this about the situation of Korean pharmacists.

This is my great prevailing need and honor to speak
before you today. On behalf of the Korean Pharmacist

Association of California. Our association represents about

T g ,,.)3
hEe & P

EE Fem ao¥res O

300 Korean pharmac1sts currently re51d1ng w1th1n the . -
territorial confines of ‘the great State Of Cal}forni;.;:‘;;f
For the time being, most of us find ourselves landed
in a job which is inconsistent with our gqualifications and
experience. We are suffering from starvation wages. We
have to work such jobs for which we are not well adapted.
None of us anticipated the day that we'd have to work in
factories for meager salaries to support our families. The
pharmacists who wanted to immigrate to the United States were

priority preferences in view of our high professional back-

grounds.

.-,.-

size in relation to our situatiorn‘:at present@“ When WE'Imml-&SM

grated to the United States, we made form, the determination
that we would make contribution in our professional field in

this land. Contrary to our expectations, we had strived to
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find even a job which we are in now. We never expected to
be lose our professional job at the same time as we immi-

grated to this huge, beautiful and wealthy country.

(Applause.)

A Is this the original intention of the United States
Immigration policy for the Korean pharmacist? I don't be-
lieve it is.

VE

(Applause.)

R

A Do we have to endure the unfair and unjust treatment
we are getting from the government to the fully licensed

pharmacy? I don't believe that we have to.

(Applause.)

A I do not imply, however, that we are being particularly
discriminated, but as you know, pharmacists are the only

members of medical profession which has not yet been given the

fair treatment by the law so far. o

In other words, California State Government has not
made an application to improve our situation.

With the best of my knowledge, the qualification to be

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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able to immigrate to the United States is given only to the
licensed pharmacist whose practical experience of over three

years as a pharmacist. Unless stipulated otherwise .by the

California Pharmaceutical law. -~ . . -

We are content that the pharmacist work in our country
are not only determined, but also similar to those work of
this country.

Please don't waste our professional manpower as suf-

ficiently trained pharmacists who are willing. to devote _ -

ourselves for the betterment of medical-treatment-¢

- "

fornia State. 5 - N

—

- e

We are aware of these extents éf a new deél fo; the
pharmacist who has been promoted all of this year, only
barrier to us is that the state has not been implemented.
We would like to owe to the state government to give us the
privilege to apply for comparative pharmacist board examina-
tion in California.

This is all we want to be improved for the time being.

Thank you very much.
(Applause.)
INTERPRETER: Mr. Chairman, in view of the responses

of the audience, I do not believe it is necessary to translate

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much, I would concur with
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1 that.
2 The next speaker is Dr. Pak.
3
4
5 HAKTO PAK, M.D.
6
7 A (By Dr. Pak.) Yes, my name is Hakto Pak, I'm the
8 General Secretary of the Korean Medical Association of
9 Southern California. I would like to speak on behalf of the
< N -~ w.x S B
10| medical profession from Korea as well as members of profes-— . ﬁgi
11 sion, of which Mr., Dr. Kook is present on‘the panel at this e
12 time.
13 Mr. Chairman, distinguished members of the United
14 States Commission on Civil Rights, California State Advisory
) 15 | Committee, concerned officials and fellow citizens.
16 On behalf of the members of the Korean Committee in
17 Southern California, and especially of the professional
18 group with the background in medical profession, I'm most
; 19 delighted to extend our heartiest greetings to the members
20| of the State Advisory Committee of the United States Commissiopn
21 on Civil Rights, and most pleased to have this opportunity £
22 to express some of the viewpoints on the pen@ing %ssug§?of ggf
23 most importance to the welfare of both the members of the
24 community and American society as a whole. Which those
25 people have chosen their second home.
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1 In this supersonic jet age, national boundaries, eithen
- 2 natural or artificial, are utterly meaningless from the
B 3 health point of view. Today, even the _farthest apart two
4 points can be closely correlated on health issues within a
5 matter of a few hours or few days, at most.
6 It is on this assumption that extensive interchanges
7 in knowledge and personnel have taken place in medicine and
8 related fields of professions between countries such as s
. 9! between the United Stétes and_KgrgqiﬁgémnumEer;oi&éoctgggi;wi‘r :
= 10 originally edugated‘aﬂd trained in‘Koré;”who'a}e Zgéééﬁ%ly*f
11| 1living and-=serving in |the Americantsocietyimost p;gbgbfjgﬂi;:l,ga%
12 exceeds that of similar professional groups from other c&&ntrie;,d
13| excepting those from the Philippines and India. :
14 We can classifﬁ the doctors from Korea into two major
B 15 categories, one is a &roup who are properly licensed to
16 | practice in the United States, and the others, the unlicensed
17 doctors who came to this country somewhat at a later stage
18 of their professional career so that forced to confront -
4 19 extremely stiff restrictions in obtaining the license to
20| practice in the United States, particularly in Califorpiq,
“ 21 Here we shall confine our interest to the 1a§§Z;?§:§ipiv
22 | of which I am a member. Their professionalJbackgf%ﬁﬁi&xi%égﬁﬁ3
23 | Korea may vary more or less individually. There are, however,
24| a few factors and points common to all of them. First, they
25| are mostly past middle age when they arrive in this country.
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1 Second, most of them held high positions in society

2 in their specific fields in Korea. Among them are former

3 deans, professors, high-ranking government officials, promin-

4 ent scholars, community leaders, career military.surgeons, to

5 name just a few.

6 Most important of all, these professional people have

7 a solid and working knowledge of the needs in health matters

8 of the members of the Korean Community, .wherever it may be. “
) 9 Korean Community in southern Califg;nia has grown from )
- 10! a tiny pocket within the area with less than 5,000 in-ﬁ?mberl*‘é%%

11 only less than a decade ago to an ambitious and fast—gréwing ~ ;

12| minority community of more than 50,000 today, and it's still ;

growing ever faster.

-
w

14 The community's also highly business-oriented, they

i 15 are -- today there are more than 1,000 business premises with-
16 in the community. These premises ranging from hairgood
17 dealers, grocery stores, gas stations to exclusive restaurants
18 and supermarkets are mostly owned and operated by recent
19 immigrants from Korea.
20

They are quite industrious, innovative and intelligent,

21 and motivated in their determination to get ahead in the new <

22 | environment that is highly competitive and sometimeSrguité;T;%w%@ﬁ
23 | unsympathetic to their points.
24 There are, however, a number of difficulties and prob-

25 lems facing these hardworking people, some small and some

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



437

A T e L o e

23
24
25

W 00 N o g o~ W N =

large in scale as well as in implications. Among them are
such matters as the language barrier, unemployment and under-
employment, a lack of‘understanding~ef'fhe legal system,
education for their youth and last, but not least, the prob-
lems relating to health.

Due to the limitation of time allocated, I shall go
over the health problems briefly and categorically.

One, recent immigrants are generally not familiar with

the health care and hospltal systems 1n»AmerlcéF'

\' o e aEE e % emvam Toan

2
= ;.-\— . o~
e S —— ..__—..‘,_._..,
=2 S T,

S . 53
..3: - :.v :.':-:w-e« g,

when they get sick, especially at an emergency. ‘MoSt of them
will not know who or how to contact for assistance. So, due
to the language barrier, more often than not, the doctors
examining Korean-—-speaking patients fail to reach accurate
diagnosis so that to prescribe proper treatment.

Three, health care expenses are considerably higher
in America than in Korea in consideration of the income of
the people. Besides, most of the health insurance protections
which we carry are not sufficient to protect them in case

of catastrophic diseases. Many carry no insurance at all. .

«*.‘

Four, due to the language barrier and lack of 1nforma—

“They are Eef

%—&ubmwm

e .M

-
R

g

)-..‘J,

services provided by the government and other organizations
such as public service, family planning, maternal and child

health care, health education, free medical care clinic
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services, etcetera.

Residents of Korean communities are not benefited
by the provisions of Medicare and Medi<Cal mostly due to the
extremely complex procedures to obtain them and also due to
a total lack of knowledge of even the existence of such
benefits.

Now, I would like to go to the status of professional.
There are roughly 30 doctors residing in southern California
who are from Korea and who are not ygt licensed to pragtige
in the State of California. They are 'A;nostly admitted-as “permanent]
residents for their high professional standings and experience
Nevertheless, they are denied the opportunities to serve the
community due to, primarily to the following difficulties
and restrictions:

One, the examinations imposed on them to obtain the
license to practice in California are unfairly complicated
and particularly in consideration of their lack of proficiency
in the English language. For the reason many Americans fail
even if they are well prepared and well informed to answer
the questions if asked in Korean.

Two, since they are not allowed to engage in any

activities related to medicine until and unless_they are. - . |

licensed, they are totally denied the access to the oppor-
tunities to reenforce and increase their knowledge and technig

essential in the preparation for the licensure examinations.
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'background and other documents réq iied because of the fact P

Three, consequently, these doctors are forced into
a difficult situationifinancially, thus many of them are
either totally unempl%yed or severei§?underemployed

Four, there are some instances where the difficult
propositions of the controlling agencies in determining
eligibilities of the applicants for the license that made it
virtually impossible~forgthetapplicant§ito. éven qualify.

To cite some examples, many of us are unable to

provide the transcripts, ertificates to prove educational

- - g i
H 2 o T T

__s; IS SN A et

P A =ueari: B -‘k*.-....,.}:"-, N

ks

- RS
3 R -;'u - o

that these were -last or.destroyed during the confu51on of. = -
the invasion of Korea, and also the Korean War of 1950. -

The authorities refuse to accept substitute or
alternate evidence in these occasions.

One. One or more medical centers to serve the members
of the Korean communities in southern California should be
established. They may be manned by both licensed doctors
of Korean descent as well as those not licensed but fully
gualified to serve.

Two. The hospitals or other medical facilities where

—_—— ———

the services for the members of the' Korean communities are-

-..*,- —
B :,

available should have some bilingual employees to aSSist"themfw

in getting proper medical attention and care.
Some of the more used forms and brochures with

essential information should be printed in Kaean.
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Three, those Korean doctors who have not obtained
their license yet in California and residing in the area
where our concentration of Korean-speaking residents is
better, should be given some type of license or permit to
practice to serve the community on a limited basis, under
the supervision of licensed doctors.

In this way, the effects are two-fold. Serving the
community and providing the doctors with opportunity to pre-

pare for the examination better.

5

Four. There must be adoptea“provisfon§Lto‘qUaiifj“‘“”i'

the applicants for the license in accordance with applicant's |-.

ability to pass the examinations on individual subjects
instead of disqualifying him entirely for failing in a
single subject as is the practice today at the State Board
of Medical Examinations. This way, applicants will have
better chance of passing the examinations, that is, of course,
within a designated time limitation, such as two years or so.
Five. The prospective doctors for licensure may be
greatly benefited if there are facilities where they can
receive some education training in such institutions as

county hospitals, major universities or others. There may

2 .

be some type .of educational loans for them-while they aré
being trained to be reimbursed at later date.
I would like to mention two points on behalf of dentist

of Korean training. Dentists are allowed, at this time, to
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1 take examinations subject by subject, according to new
2 legislation passed about a year or so ago. According to the
3 new regulations there are to be four examinations per yvear,
4 but the number of exam&nations are decreased to two, uni-
5 laterally to the dental professions.
6 The dentists are also suffering from severe under-
7 employment. Similar to medical professionals. And I have
8 one occasion here, a prominent dentist from Korea who has
e 9 . passed the required examinations for a job, an employed job, | --
- == 10| when he applied td take-an examlnatlon at the dental, fCollege>f"
11| of Los Angeles for a certain job, w1th theiunaérstandlhg%l;:;:
12| that he is still eligible and able to apply, he has received -
13| a notice saying that —-- they regret that they are not able
14 to let him take examination for the reason that the appli-
- 15 cation was received after the close of the time period.
16 He has sent similar requests a number of times to
17 other agencies, but usually the results are similar to this
18 one.
! 19 THE CHAIRMAN: ©Now, you say he's licensed? -
20 A Yes, he has taken a certain .examindtion for a certaln 5
X 21 job title and he has passed the examination, :
i 22 with the job, he has applied for a*-job at an agenc&vhlth tﬁé%:;;%%
By
23 understanding that there is still time, I mean he is -- to
24 submit the application, but he has received, contrary to the
25 —— his.understanding, he was told that his application was

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 turned down because the time period was over.

2 THE CHAIRMAN: Does that end your presentation?

3 A Yes, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

4 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.

5 Ms. Punja Yhu?

6 DR. PAK: Ms. Yhu would like to speak in Korean,

7 phrase by phrase and I'll summarize it for the Committee.

8

9 - =
- 10 MS. PUNJA YHU, R.N. SRR S

11 Y

12 A (By Ms. Yhu.) My name is Ms. Yhu, and I'm an R.N.

in California. There are about 600 nurses in Los Angeles

b
w

14| area; in California, among them there are 200 registered
N 15 nurses.
16 In Korea, we also have the immigration statute, anyone
17 who wants to be eligible for nurse, she has to attend three
18 or four years of college and that, she also has to pass h
19 national board examinations. And also have a bachelor of
20 science degree.
21 Most of the nurses here in California are not able to
22 pass —- have not been licensed yet so that they have tg:Qérk,- f:'

23 at institutions such as nursing homes with the pay of $1.85.

24 As I said, most of these nurses, even though they

25 are nurse's aides, are actually performing tasks usually given

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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regular nurses with these meager salaries.

In the past, there were provisions that these nurses
are given the title of graduate nurse qnd'paid as much as
$500.00 to $600.00 a month. This is the benefits in other
states.

We are not basically opposed to the examination
standards provided by American Nurses Association and we are

now trying very hard to prepare for the examinations.

T e -

coming February  5th éhd‘sth, aboﬁé“ﬂpfn%féﬁg
I'm quite confident that these nufges will eventually
pass the examinations if given proper chances. All we are
demanding at this time is to reinstate the graduate nurses'
program so that we can subsist while we are preparing for
the registered nurses' examination. )
The purpose of our coming to the United States are
quite clear. One, we wanted to come to here to this great
nation with our skills. And we sought better life. Our
frustrations are that the increasing inflation and the

language barrier are causing us very severe hardship.

e

Sometimes we even despise the existence.
In July this year I went back to Korea on business.
And I was asked to present some speech about the life in the

United States for those who want to come to the United States.
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I lived in Texas for a year and a half and I lived
in California four and a half years. When I was asked to

talk, I told them not to come to the State of Califormnia.

(Applause.)

This State of California has beautiful climate and
there are many fellow Koreans are living here, and yet
professionally this state imposes very .severe restrictions
to the professionals such as our Nurses® Association members.

In other states, when a nurse arrives she is given
only a temporary license. We are not particularly demanding

that, as I say, we are trying hard to pass the examination

given by the state board. Only we demand that we be given proper tutor-

ing such as wages for our services until we pass .the examination. Thank yo
(Applause.)
In conclusion, we would like to be treated fairly,

at least be given $4.00 an hour wages for our services.

Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.

(Applause.)

MR. KOOK: Mr. Chairman, at this time, I'd like to

move on the procedures. May I do that?

k1.
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THE CHAIRMAN: Certainly.

DE. KOOK: After here, some of the people represented
to explain their personal experiences;eupporting the general
statement by relative fields, and those people are not
given opportunity yet. And before my making any statement,
in a capacity of a summary, if it is possible that, would you
let them have opportunity to speak first?

THE CHAIRMAN: Are you referring to people here on

the panel?

B DR. KOOK:. ﬂRight,‘today;“ne%\

THE CHAIRMAN: . That are here on the panel now’ £

- as = v

DR, KOOK: Right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Just a minute now, you are -- let's
see ==

DR. KOOK: Dr. Kook, a Ph.D. in the medical field.

THE CHATRMAN: And you are =

DR. CHANG: Ik Koon Chang, representing the. Korean .Pharmacists

Association in California; Dr. Kin in the field of dentists.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Let me just see what my
schedule here -- I've found that what we might do is this:

To save time and yet get to the information and personal

-

Ch01 and Dr., Kim to make a presentatlon. And you had addl-
PO .._q ,»w; 335

tional people here, what I'd like to do is to, upon the com-

pletion of these three parties' presentations, is to then

allow the panel to question and possibly in our guestioning
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there might be a situation then, where the other persons you
mentioned will be able to supplement by way of answers.

Then, if that does not come about, then I would ask
that they submit a written statement indicating what it is
specifically they want, in terms of recommendations and in
terms of their complaint.

The reason I will do it this way is merely because
we have two other panels that we must hear from before 12:00
o'clock and I want to give them, the opportunity to present .
their positions, so why don't we do it that Wé?} let the ~ " °
three others that we have listed make thelir presentation and
then we'll open up for questions from the panel and hopefully
we'll be able to get some of the material that they have.

But if not, please submit it to us because this is
an area that is of great interest to this panel in terms of
this whole question of licensing within the -- well, in the
dental profession and medical profession.

MR. KOOK: Well, actually, they're right here, the
persons they represent right here prepared their statements
and as I understand them, their statements are very brief.

THE CHAIRMAN: Do they have a statement in Writing?

¥ o

MR. KOOK: No.

My capacity at this time is to make a summary, summary
of whatever has been spoken at this meeting.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right, I wonder if we maybe, then,

" “
»Y
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1 might do this, would you forego your summary, we would then
| 2| hear the specific ones. If you'll forego your summary we'll

3 get right to the gquestions, because your summary is merely
4 kind of a reiteration of what has been said, we can go by
5 with that, is that right?
6 MR. KOOK: Okay, that's fine with me.
7 THE CHAIRMAN: Who do we have next?
8 Will you state your name for the record, please?

% - 9 - ) -

W 10 - _
11 CHIN HAN CHOI, M.D. - k: o - :3
12 ‘ . j
13 A (By Dr. Choi.) Mr. Chairman, distinguished Gentlemen
14| and Ladies, my name is Chin Han Choi, I feel honor to appear

_ 15 before this body of hearings sponsored by the United States
16 Commission on Civil Rights.
17 While Dr. Pak has been responsible for the presenta-
18 tion of the issues which we, as men of Korean licensed pro-

f 19 fession of medicine, are currently facing within the community
20 | of Rorean residents , I will address myself specifically to gé

\ 21 | my personal matter in support of our general asserté%gt Ajfﬂg-
22 ’ I graduated from the School of Med1c1ne, Segﬁaigéiional;
23 | University. Although the name of the school may not mean
24} much to you, a panel of gentlemen, I assure you this school
25| is the best school of medicine in Korea. -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 Following graduation, I had to go through six years

2 of training which is equivalent to the internship and resi-

3| dency in America's. present medical system.

4 In 1947 I joined Korean Military Service with the rank

5 of captain. Soon after then I served at the U.S. Army Hospital

6 located in Tokyo, Japan. While I was serving in Japan, the

7 erruption of the infamous Korean War brought me back to Korea

8 and let me work as a shoulder to shoulder, together with the

9 U.S. Army. At the conclusion of the Korean War, I became the

10 first chief surgeon as the Korean Field Army was “organized SRS B
11 for the first time. . - - :_#;g
12 I was decorated in 1952, U.S. Bronze Star, preéénted 1

by the President of the United States in recognition of my

-t
w

14 contributions which I made in close cooperation with the
. 15! y.s. 10th-Army Corps.
16 Later pursuit of my academic venture was successful
17 | in receiving a Ph.D. at Kyoto University in Japan. I re-
18| tired as a full colonel from the Korean Army.
19 In 1968 I was dispatched as the leader of the Korean
20 Medical Aid Team, to Lesotho Kingdom in southern Africa. I P
21 | served in this capacity for five years. ’:'wzé
22 I immigrated to the United States .in Septeéber,ghajz.fiﬂg%g
23 I trust that I have sufficient qualifications and
24 | experience. Despite the qualification and experiences, what
25

is the ‘current state of my living?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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11 Contrary to my expectations, my knowledge that the .
o 2 United States is the land of opportunity, is. being.refuted

3| by the fact of life. " e

A The immediate problems I have télencounter is now how

5 to support our families.. iWithout. appropriate- job, I fail

6 to carry out my responsibility as the man of the household

7 to provide my family even with the basic necessitites of life.

8 The situation is intolerable mental, emotional strain B

9 on my part. Only way we can come ouzuef these_deeprgiffiggiple50¢
. . 110! 1is the matter.of.not.what I can. do ;bu£u;hat the—éé%érﬁﬁent> }

11 can do for us. ~ -f?%fﬁmfuztlt‘:%‘? : e

12 I believe the government can do.for hg‘;hese thlngs. o

13| First, to organize Korean Community Health Service Center.

14 | The government may organize several Korean Community Service
i 15| Centers where Korean licensed medical doctors may work,

16 | probably under the supervision of one or two qualified medical

17 | doctors of the United States.

18 Second, to provide training program for Korean medical

19 doctor. The government may provide certain period of training

20| in order for the Korean licensed medical doctors to learn morej N

21| extensively the American technology and skill. Then t?g :-

22 | government may permit those who have angire§*t2§§95?€%£é§§S§gb

23 to apply for the California State medical license to pracfice‘

24 | medicine.

25 According to a reliable source of information, such
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case is in existence at a certain medical school in Miami,
Florida.

Subsidizing such a program by a type of long-term
loan may be recommended.

Third, even if the above mentioned programs may be
adopted by the interested authorities, our immediate problems
of supporting our families still remain. In order to solve
our immediate difficulties of providing our families, let us

give appropriate opportunity to work within the existing..

3
A
=

medical system on a:temporary basis. . T

Thank you.

T'l"'

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.

All right, who do we have?

Dr. Kim?

DR. PAK: I have a substitute for him, Dr. oh is
sitting in case some of the gquestions --

THE CHAIRMAN: I see, all right, all right.

Now then, are you one of the two presentations that

you wanted to make?

MR. IK HOON CHANG S

A (By Mr. Chang.) Well, we are kind of wondering last

few months, I believe majority of the pharmacists from Korea
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1| came over and immigration office of the United States, of the .
2 United States Government, issued immigrant visas for the

3 pharmacists. .Those who came over hegg“last fgngonths is

a much more than last, I believe about five, ten years. And

5 then, when they planned to come over this country, they

6 never know what they going to do except they will work in the

7 pharmacy or their professional field.

8 THE CHAIRMAN: Let me ask you this, Mr. Chang, at ,M
9 the time you were in Korea, are there any statements made

;ﬁ 10 to you as pharmaCLSts that, upon afrlval to the Unlte
gt _

11 States you w1ll be allowed to practice as a pharmac1sts°

12 A No. ST e e

13 Q (By the Chairman.) That is not being told to you, I

14 | mean there's no offer of that to you when you come from

15 Korea?

16 A That wasn't offered. But as I said, they expected

17 with working in their field and then, when they came over,
18 as mentioned out of Mr. Lee, our field like medical field, -

' 19 nurses' field, they did have opportunity to go in their
20 field. But we don't. We are not qualified to take the statgiu
21 boards. So =-- .
- 22 Q. Let me understand this, you mean you_ a{E;nQEfE

23 | the opportunity to take --

24 A Take examination.

25 Q -— take the exam at all? -
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1 A That's all we want, we'd like to have opportunity to
2 take examination.
3 Q. What is the reason given for not allowing you to take
4 the exam?
5 . As far as I know, there 1s some difference between
6 college of pharmacy in this country and Korea.
7 Q. Is it based on --
8 a. Based on the state of our school system.
9 Q —=- on the school system? L
10 A, Yes. . o nemed
11 0. Are we dealing at all in terms of number of years,
12 in other words, does the pharmacist in the United States
13 take, go to school more years than the pharmacist in Korea?
14 y: Right.
15 Q How many years difference?
16 A. Oh, in this country when you go pharmacy, college of
17 pharmacy, you have a preschool for the pharmacy but we do,
18 we have four years, when you go into the college you go into
19 the college of pharmacy. Concentrate on just pharmacy field.
20 So there is some few, I believe credits they may need. But
21 as far as we are concerned, we are educated enough for - =
22 pharmacists within the four years. P ;é:;:;r
23 0. Now, do you know whether the American pharmacist that
24 goes to Korea is allowed to practice?
25 A. No, not that I know. I don't know.
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1 Q. You don't know off-hand?
2 A I don't know.
3 0 All right, fine. -
4 A But this is just to my idea, I think I'm not so sure
5 about this statement, but a foreign country's licensed
6 pharmacists, they have opportunity to take board examination.
7 Q So you're --
8 A But not us.
9 0 You're at the position now that you just;wapgwshg_“éw;h
& 10 | opportunity ~to ;take ‘the exam. <. 3 ‘: 3{ ‘
11 A That's all we need. _ ” E
12 0. And at the present time they're nat e&én ;lléQ;;g )
13| you to do that?
14 A That's right.
R 15 0 All right, thank you.
16 THE CHAIRMAN: Why don't we, because unfortunately I
17 am running, I am running late and I'm continually doing that,
18| it might be my Mexican culture that's getting in here, but
19 I would like to now open up if we can to questions by the
20| panel.
21 MR. KOOK: May I make a final statement as i;aiz so- ff?
. 22 | schéduled and then we proceed? S
23 THE CHAIRMAN: Is it a summary of what we have heardh
24| at this point?
25 MR. KOOK: No, not necessarily a summary, probably you
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. 1 are well educated by now of what are the customs of the

2 grievances that are submitted to you and I don't necessarily

3 summarize all of those, but I will point out some of the

4 profound, important factors which was presented here, and

5 reaffirm to action —-

6 THE CHAIRMAN: Let me ask you if you can do it for me

7| in five minutes?

8 . i ,

9 - U T 4 - =

10: ) MR. YUNG GILL KOOK o

11

12 A (By Mr. Kook.) My name is Yung Gill Kook, spelled

13 Y-u-n—g, middle name G-i-1-1, last name is K-o-o-k. I am a

14| vice president of a Korean American Political Association
N 15 of Southern California.

16 As you may understand, I came here in a capacity not

17 pertaining to our functions of our organization. I came

18 here in preparation and coordination and the request of the

19 people related, such persons as Mr. Michael Ishikawa.

20 My function here is originally to summarize whatever S
N 21 has been talked about at this time, but I feel that due”toam;m

22| the limit of time and the considerations, I just wouldiiiké ;

23 to emphasize only a few points.

24 Well, as far as the medical field is concerned, I'm

25 guite sure that Dr. Pak has amply expounded, and you are well
@
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aware of the predicament they are in right now. And for

the nurses, the president of the Nurses Association emphasized
that while there are about 600 nurses,.600 Korean licensed
nurses in southern California, and out of which 200 are
registered nurses, and 400 are in a state of menial job en-

gagement.

But what they want right now is type of jobs conducive

and equivalent to their education and training, and experience

this fundamental right of human rlght for equal employment
is grossly deprived. These people are not asking what is
entitled to any other person, they're not asking above and
beyond what other people are already enjoying, they‘®are asking
exactly what other people have already right to exercise.

What they are asking is that the only opportunity to
take tests for the California examinations in order to obtain-
California pharmacist's license. I believe it is very
reasonable, and I believe it isn't anything that they are

asking that is more prerogative or privilege -or favor beyond
! . e "—": -

and above other people's, why medical doctors;and—deni::l.si:sJ~ ;
as well as nurses, has the opportunity’ to take test, as long
as they have equivalent education and experiences in their

homeland where they came from.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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I also believe that these pharmacists is entitled
to have that opportunity while they have their equivalent
education and experience in theéir homeé countries. This is

a matter of basic rights, this is a matter of right, basic

right of equal employment. “This basic right of the American

concept of equality and fairness and Jjustice that no person
shall be discriminated against on account of race, color and
of national origing. While they have this inherent right,

you and .I enjoy and certalnly you donlt expectmthat you»work

in the United States.. N
Could you expect to these people work under -- under
such circumstances as such job as menial as gardeners helper,

janitorial services, and otherwise? And I think it is a dis-

grace and a gross injustice.
(Applause.)

A Thank you, my supporters.

And this, I believe, is gross injustice, committed .,

professiona ‘They have professional trade to offe:ri'
-— to make contribution for the welfare and well being
of the United States. And they have that skill to offer.

At this time I would like to ask the medical authority
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to give them that opportunity so that they can have at least

the opportunity to take tests.

{(Applause.)

A To be qualified. Just as any other medical field and
any other field of occupation and job opportunity in the
United States.

Thank you.

{Applause.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.

Let me just say that unfortunately we are running
behind, and so we will forego the questions. But let me
state this to this panel: It is becoming obviéus to the
Committee, not only from this hearing but from other hearings
we've had, dealing with other cultures, that the question
of testing is one that is an area that has to be reevaluated.

Particularly when you are attempting to odlain the skills or

the measurement of skills of a person without taking into
consideration his culture. - .- = s 3
So that this whole area of examination is one that

we are very interested in. Unfortunately, because of the .

time, I can not go into it any further, but let me say to

a

v \E’Lﬁ
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you that I, personally, and this Committee, I'm sure, will
pursue this. It may not be a situation that will end without
having to go to courts,_but that if that is the ultimate
solution, then I, for one, would be willing to pursue that.

I want to thank you for your time and presentation
here this morning, I do have other communities that we must
hear from, and ~- our staff, the Commission staff, will be
in touch with you. We will pursue this.

Thank you again. .- s

(Applause.) 2 .

THE CHAIRMAN: I would want the other panelists comingv
up, I would only ask that, for the record, in an interview
with the California State Board of Pharmacy, the following
statement was made to us which I think is evidence of some
of the problems and the statement was that a foreign pharmacis
in California would be lost out of his element, a dangerous
man. Canadian pharmaceutical standards come closest to the

Unted States standard. I would -- I read this in the

record because I think it's important to educate the type of™Y
£y -

*¥y Tw

attitude that we are facing. Se. EE
MS. HATA: Mr. Chairman, I would dlso like to request
that the staff write the staement up and ask for specific

examples for the nature of this response and I would like to

t
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) 1 know exactly why the matter has come up with that kind of
2 a statement, we have supporting evidence, what the nature
3| of the supporting evidence is.
4 THE CHAIRMAN: All right, we will so do that.
5 DR. PAK: Mr. Chairman, I have a request or two to
6 translate into Korean the final statement made by Mr. Chang.
7 THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, yves, all right. Fine.
8 MR. ISHIKAWA: Mr. Chairman, the Korean Pharmacist
9| Association of California would like to submit a petition - -
10 to the Commission, to the California”State Board of Pharmég&,i”’ s
11| and under cover of the Commission --— - ; ‘_rj-tgé
12 - ‘

THE CHAIRMAN: All right, fine.

All right, our next panel I'd ask the participants

ot
w

14 to come forward, Dr. Jenny Batongmalaque, Mr. Leon Barinaga,

15 Mr. Robert Lermea.

16 All right, I guess we're ready to go, Doctor, you

17 want to start off for us this morning?

18

19

20 JENNY BATONGMALAQUE, M.D. ;
21 ) o
22 A (By Dr. Batongmalaque.) Thank you, and good mofiingﬁié
23 Ladies and Gentlemen.

24 As I came in this morning I had just been told that

25

yesterday's presentation was full of historical background
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_ 1 on the immigration and waves of Filipinos in the United
a 2 States. It would be remiss on my part if I did not touch
3 on some of the highlights of those historical backgrounds
4 because it's very important in the present day Filipino
5| Community.
6 The community, therefore, that is brought before us
7 today is what composes the Filipino Community of Los Angeles.
8 They can be simply categorized in the following: The f;rst -
9 onewould be the Filipino pioneer§5 ?he second one would be - |. e~
- 10 | the second generation Filipinb‘Améfiggns. - The t@é;é%éﬁzg }i
11| would be the newcomers. ‘A:ﬁ ) :gl,fi" .
12 The Filipino pioneers who are pré;ently—igj;;ei£. )
13 60's and 70's were the ones who arrived in the 1920's.
14| They were recruited as young men, semi-literate, and presently]
N 15 they are in that status still, semi, still, and added to
16 that is the burden of being a senior citizen, which compounds
17 their problem.
18 Many are resigned to their fate, being less, having -
! 19 less, facing the discriminatory laws when they first arrived,
20 the exclusion laws, and many of them are condemned to be
- 21| isolated men .who could not find a mate becauseAF£;§e=ﬁéieT:;?
22 | very few Filipino woﬁen at that'éime. Y . ;
23 But I would like to mention here a very celebrated case
24 in our community of very-much-alive senior citizen who is
25 taken by a civic-minded corporal. He is 77 years old, up

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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to this day we still do not know how he got imprisoned 50
vears ago, but the story goes that he was thrown to jail
because of attempted manslaughter.

He could not speak good English then. Nor even now,
he can not -- he can only speak his Ilocano (Phonetic)
dialect, but being as it is his mind's so addled, he can not
even be understood by his own provincemates.

He is like a child, only worse, because he suffers
the infirmaties of old age. Was he provoked.inpo a fight
in the 20's,because of some flimsy reason? Was he.d;iven. -
to despair to have acted irrationally? Who knows?

And yet his psychiatric records are voluminous. How
can this be possible if one can not even communicate or com-
prehand the language or cultural values? And yet it is easy
to understand that it is possible to have a psychiatric case
on your hands under those circumstances.

Stranger still, he was released only after someone
was tipped in our community that an insane person was in jail
and he was released without much ado.

I shudder at the..thought of it.

Fortunately, not too many of the present day Filipino

senior citizens have the fate of this man, but they are no.

o

better than he. Everv time a situation of a language or
cultural barrier exists, even in dialogue, one feels im-

prisoned and isolated by it. When one can not effectively

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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i 1 communicate, one just goes away, turns away.
: 2 Now, the second generation Filipino Americans. They
3 are born of Filipino parents who have -tried to imbue in
4 them the culture and language of the o0ld culture and yet
5 being raised in public schools in America, this individual
6 assimilates the American culture much more; to belong to
7 the mainstream.
8 As he grows older, he flinches at the double standard
9| the Anglos give him. They. are subdued, there are subdued, . ;|-
—= 10 covered, undermining dlscrlmlnatory‘practlcesLEﬁgx(hefgé;o;es;;“fﬁ
: 11| victim of in smaller or large degree_ln‘i“'"'i_ "”Q;:ai;,
12 Now, it is not just the language, it isﬁnot just‘thé I
13 culture, since he can talk and he can speak like any 2Anglo
14| boy, but is it the color of his skin, the slant of his eyes,
i 15| the broad nose or the mere fact that he admits that he was
16 | born of Filipino parents. This boy tries now to search his
17 | identify in his own community.
18 When he goes there he gets his biggest disappointment
4 19| in 1ife, the Filipino first generation rejects him because
20 he talks different, he acts different. ot JRRNE I %
21 The recent arrivals are just as bad. th
- 22 converse, they know they are in spllt«worlds apart,‘becauﬁe%;
23| of cultural and language differences. This individual goes
24 | back and forth, ping-pong style, in search of his identity.
25| He becomes bitter, disillusioned and goes away. -
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When I asked one of them, who happens to be a uni-
versity student, the other day, she said, the communication
with our senior citizen is very bad that I say to myself,
why don't they die first, then I can get involved in the
community? And then, again I know this is a big copout on
my part. But today I just skip away from it.

“What .of that young man who jumped from the Golden
Gate Bridge recently? He was a second generation Filipino

American. - 3~ - e -

Now, the newcomers or the professionals. Théy have™ ~ | %

all kinds of professions, and their biggest dreams of coming
to this land of milk and honey, until a month or two after
they arrive, they realize that they are here, without any
job at all if'they do not pass those licensure examinatioﬁs.
And if they have to survive they take any jobs.

Many of them invariably start as clerks, cashiers,
gas attendants, busboys, orderlies, aides. To think these
are doctors, dentists, engineers, architects, accountants,
teachers and nurses. 1If they only knew that they would end
up like this here, why they would not have ventured to come

here, but that is just where it's at.

b .
2,

To come here they sold their land, their water Buffaloe
or carribous, as we call them, their properties and they
placed themselves to come to these United States to do or to

die. For a Filipino, quote, unquote, shame of not having

e
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made it is worse than death.

The vicious cycle continues. When the newcomer,
despite difficulties here, write home that this is indeed
a land of milk and honey and they are doing just fine, to
prove it he will even send some money home. Maybe $50.00
this time, next month, he will send more.

One engineer, some time ago, just couldn't make .it.
While his wife, nurse, was working on her second job in ohe
of those Chicago hospitals, he bundled up q;g_gyghg}rl§?,”

and drowned themselves in the~Chica§b'River% . TR

ooy

Two years ago, when we did our first major hea}ﬁh;fairf.

= it

-G~

in the community, we ran a random sample of survey questionnai
and there were 1,000 respondentss coming from around a radius

of ten miles from the target area. The Alverado-Temple

area, which is traditionally the heart of the Filipino
Community in Los Angeles. The survey identified the who,
what, where, of the Filipino and his life style. Not content
with these findings, we ran the second survey in the summer

of 1972, utilizing the same questionnaire; this time giving

specific boundaries on a door-to-door basis, the respondents |-,

being limited only to Filipino families.

There were 359 respondents in this survey., surprisin
x‘ =T ~ - z:.:‘;;(.;«'?“v, X

-

the findings were invariably the same, this will soon be
published and the only thing I can add to what I've already

mentioned earlier, is that there are felt needs in the present
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day Filipino constituent, no matter what station in life
he is. |

When one sees a stark paradox of the man who states
openly, he has no problems, and yet has four children, lives
in a two-bedroom house in an area that is depressed, and low
income, has an annual income of $10,000.00, newly arrived,
has no knowledge of health insurance, takes the bus for

work, there are problems.

We call these felt needs because for a Filipino--to .

admit they are his problems, he will die firs%“beforétéﬁﬁitfiﬁ;'

it. He will not accept charity. Neithetr wgllrhé admit ﬁé

does not know wh?re to get help, because of the shame of

being called stupid. Health is a factor, so. easily abused.
Immigrants from the Philippines bring with them health

problems of the country where there is limited health problems

for people. Immunization and well-baby clinics is overlooked.

The avoidance of public health services, assistance, because

of cultural taboos, inadequate diets, substandard housing

ané lack of orientation, where services are available, all

these are common occurrences in the new immigrant.

I, therefore, presented to you a problem community T

very diverse in language and culture -and socioeconomicistrataif

There is no cohesiveness one would like to see because of the
stated differences. It is no one's fault. But I firmly

believe something can be done about it. Xnowing the barriers

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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and the exposures of the constituents, one must, if one
wants to help him out, go out to them and this is what
outreach is all about. v e

Somehow a lot is still to be desired when a situation
such as the following, occurs: An old, non-English~speaking -
woman complains of some malady in her private parts. Where
could she go? If she went to a structure that provides health

care, how could she express herself? What would she find

behind those doors, policemen?: “Immlgratlon 0ff1cers°

some -important establishment f;gurq*whOﬁmlght'want to;?:i‘

.F"
- - -
iy A

her for some reason or another? 77 . . | e
If this initial reaction in getting to the door is over
come, how, then, could she explain herself to be truly under-
stood? The feeling of confusion and frustration is greatly
aggravated when she is examined by a young Caucasian male
doctor, as is commonly the case in a general hospital where
young interns are the primary physicians. These young
doctors are very efficient and they're doing very well,

but to the patient, it results in her humilitation, especially

if she has to point to her private parts, if she is to be

understood. P

If such a patient reaches the examination tabie, there:
is virtually no communication between the doctor and the

patient, history of the malady would be flimsy if at all, it

would be chalked up as, "Poor history because of language barrip

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Any rapport between the doctor and the patient is
simply nil in this situation. Once that situation can be
as varied as there are people. No matter how sophisticated
the technology and expertise. If the cultural, language and
social barriers are not overcome, it will always pose a
problem.

As a sequel to this situation, if the patient were
relieved of her symptoms, would she come back for a followup?
I will safely say, and even bet with my last cent, she might
not. She will probably say to herself, I am well, I don't
have to go back and bother anybody with my.ailment, and to
be subjected again in humiliation, I will die first.

One sees the futility in the faces of these people, it
may even seem that they are a pathetic, it is the futility
of frustration when you hear them say, what for do I go
anywhere to bother people? Nobody understands and nobody
cares. They just die.

Not with a bam, but with a whimper.

I therefore strongly recommend the concept of estab-
lishing a liason between the community and the establishment,
with the following recommendations: Number one, community
consultants. These would be respected and well known people
from each target area, known by the community to provide a
profile of the communitv they represent. They would know the

needs of their own community and would be able to express
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i | them objectively. b
2 In return, they will be made aware of public health
3| facilities and ordinances, to be able.to relate them closely
4| to their communities. The consultants will be asked to sit
5| in health planning sessions to carry on dialogue with writers
6| of services.
7 The mobile clinic. The concept of the mobile free-
8| clinic is to seek people in remote and hard to reach areas,
9 | both geographically and cultuiel:HTThempobile Enit W°Q£§“, N
%:-~. 10 | provide medlcal and dental-* serv1ces to-be: rendetedaby llcehsed:¥a¢
11 { M.D's and dentists. The mobile health team would be ceméosed’i“f
12 | of social workers, public health nurses, comﬁhglty res;urce ~: ji
B 13 | representatives, and volunteers from their respective areas.
14 The target areas to be chosen would fall under the
) 15 following criteria: Low income level, lack of transportation
16 | far from the primary care facilities, the old, the crippled
17 | and handicapped and where the cultural and language barriers
-18 | abound.
19 A mobile clinic such as this would need the innovative
3 20| approaches of the community so as to afford continuing care .
21 { with the existing facilities through communlty cooPeratlon,’ 3
- 22 | consumers and residents with heeith t;;ms lh pbnnlhgféhz éigit
‘ 23| clinic with consideration for the life style and othet cui— |
24 | tural characteristics of the people. Once the people under-
25| stand and realize the motives of such a concept and once they
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1 feel secure in the sense that there are helping hands to
2 lead and guide them, it will be an easy matter to show them
3 the very structures they once feared and are there to help
4 | them out in their health problems.
5 The Department of Public Social Services is always
6| readv to help people, but if the people do not go to their
7 | establishment because they do not want -- know what it is
8! all about, it is a great waste of money and human effort to
_ 9| keep it going. . - e
;w 10 The mobile clinic, with its team of-é;pefts as pro-‘*“é"?'i
11| viders of services, consultéﬁts and volunteers, would be #’ ‘
12| able to breach that gap which is sorely needed to bring to-

gether the people and the services meant for them.

=
w

14 My second and last recommendation. Assistance to
) 15| unlicensed foreign medical graduates while undertaking their
16 licensure examination.
17 In Florida a foreign medical graduate is invited to
18 | undergo a nine-month review course to be able to pass the
19 | examination for licensure while being employed in a hospital
20 | or health facilitiy on the condition that if the foreign
’ 21 | medical graduate should pass the examination, he is asked -ﬁw—i;i}
A 22 | to pay back the nine months to the community that has phys- ! !
23 | ician shortage. In Los Angeles, there are several hundreds
24 | of unlicensed physicians with very low income salaries,
25 | working in jobs that are totally unrelated to their knowledge
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and expertise. Some are even jobless. They have no oppor-
tunities to review or to attend review classes because they
can not afford to pay for the tuition and they have no-time
because they have to earn a living to feed themselves and
their families.

In the meantime, they are losing their self confidence
and their knowledge as physicians, so much medical power is

wasted.

I strongly recommend a plan or a program to help the

kS
~

-foreign medlcal ‘graduates "to be made” useful “and to prepare

them so they may successfully pass those examina;}ons.fq;;:gi};
licensure., While waiting for the new crop to finish theip
medical education and to graduate as full-fledged physicians,
we could be benefited with the help that these unlicensed
doctors could give us.

Thank you.
(Applause.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Leon Barinaga? =

LEON BARINAGA, JR.

A (By Mr. Barinaga.) Before I proceed, Mr. Chairman,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 could I ask a dquestion?
2 THE CHAIRMAN: Sure.
3 A, I'd like to know, is there a Filipino who's a member
4| of the State Advisory Committee, of the Civil Rights Com-~
5| mission?
6 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm sorry, I didn't hear the question.
7 A Do you have a Filipino, a member of the State Advisory
8| committee?
9 THE CHAIRMAN: At the present time we.do not, but
10| there is a nomination for a perééﬁ“whd hopefully wiiiwg;f B
11 | appointed in the immediate future to the State Advisory
12| committee.
13 A, Thank you.
14 My name is Leon Barinaga, Jr., I'm a Filipino social
15 | worker at the Oriental Service Center. As such, I attend
16 | to the needs and problems of the Filipinos.
17 The problems brought to my attention are multifarious,
18 | and 55% of these concern employment. Of this percentage,
19| about 95% are professionals. In as much as the medical and
20 paramedical professions are already covered by the previous
21 speaker I'll just speak about three other professions.
22 I'll go direct to the issues involved. . T
23 First, in regards to the teachers, these professionals
24 completed their BSE, bachelor of science in education degree,
25 their BS in elementary education or an MA degree. Yet they

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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are not accepted as such. To be employed in public schools
they. must have to apply for credentials. This is where the
hassle begins.

First, an application is made attaching a transcript
of records and all the documentation, to Sacramento, where
it is deliberated for several months. And then the word
comes back and they started to go to school -- you know,
go over this whole thing again.

At this point, the applicant can not really affgfg“

to go to.school.- Because she has no.money. In the firsts

place, that is precisely why she's applying for credentiéi%;;ff

so she will have a money job and that way she get to 1ive;
So going to school, then, and spending that much time is out
of the gquestion.

In order not to starve, this Filipino teacher, the
professional is afforded by circumstances to get any Jjob.
Thus, you might find her working in a convalescent hospital
as a nurse's aide or attendant taking orders.

Or you might find her working in a -- with the private
home as a live-in, wearing a maid's uniform. This is
cause, this is due to the strict licensing procedures

these people will have to go through:just tq~§ﬁ;v;yg, j;

Others may be luckyenough to get a government job, like‘

clerical, but then they never seem to rise above the clerical

level. And some how, most of them feel that they're not given

VSR |
St S
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1 fair treatment at all.
2 I -~ one individual who came to me and complained that
3 she just was fired from her job because after the immigration
4 she found that she had lost the -2 records -which would bar
5 or prevent her from considered for promotion. Now, the re-
6 marks of the office, she contacted her supervisor as to
7| +this rating, she was told that, well, you are slow in com-
8| prehending. She said, you don't understand orders very
9 well, or that you can not relate very well, speak good -
10 | English, and things like that. B
11 Now, you have to consider this employee has an MA
12

degree, has a good number of years' experience teaching in

the Philippines and has been a supervisor in the department

[y
w

- B

14\ of public schools in the Philippines.

15 Now, consider that, and the supervisor, she has nothing
16} else.

17 I get a feeling that her upward mobility is braked.

18 So, in order to avoid frustration, let us follow the path of
19 this circumstance and resigned, quit.

20 At this point, I'd like to mention the Peace Corps.

21 | The United States is sending Peace Corps throughout the world
22 and the Philippines included. Most of these people are =--

23 well, the program is good and most of them are either recent
24 graduates or undercracduates who are teaching and at the same
25

time learning. Now, of course, they're paid by the U.S. Gover

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 ment, but that's not the issue. 1In the first place, or in
2 the counties where they are send their talents are accepted
3| as it is. But when the professionals in the Philippines
4| come to this country, the talents, their training and their
5 expertise are not accepted as this.
6 Why? Why? Because they are subjected to such a
7 strict licensing procedure it's impossible for them to
8 make a --
9 THE CHAIRMAN: Let me just interrupt you. Do you . - .
é: . --| 10| view the iicensing reérrictions agxaédiébniminatpzy;baréiér,ﬁ; T
N 11 { & racial disc;i%inatory barrier? - . -?_
12 A Yes. :
13 THE CHAIRMAN: All right.
14 L Here again, not particular one group.
15 So then, I'll talk about the second groub of pro-
16 | fessionals coming here from the Philippines.. This groué
17 | is one of the worst in terms of employment. When they
18 | arply for a non-legal job they are usually told that they are | -
19 | overqualified or that they have a heavy accent or that they
20| have no local experience. Of course, these reasons are
21 | also applied to all other professionals. oI
~ 29 Since he can not practic? %gﬂiyi}hggp Ffirst ﬁégégé:w
23 | the State Bar examination, and in order to earn a living, he 5
24 | has to take any job also, so he avoids mentioning his degree.
25 | And therefore, just takes any job. It is not surprising to

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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find a Filipino lawyer working as a hospital orderly or a
gasoline station attendant.

Another question, can he take the state bar? Yes,
he can take the state bar, and thereare two categories in
which he can operate as, first can apply as a general appli-
cant, that means he has to take a three-day examination.
Or he might qualify under the attorney's exam, which only one
day examination. But then, there are other requirements, if
we can take the second one, that is first he must at least
have four yvears practice in his own home couﬁtry, actively
and substantially and lawfully engaged in the practice of
law. However, what constitutes practice of law in the
Philippines may not be so here, for lack of better under-
standing of the act involved in the practice.

For instance, in the Philippines, a notario, has
a legal practice. Why? Because one of the requisites to
be commissioned as a notary public is to be a member of the
Filipino Bar. In other words, a notary public in the Philip-
pines is not the same as a notary public here because here

it is not. In the Philippines, a notary public are charged

with much greater responsibility.
Due to the nature of the normal transactions in’ in=
terpreting, let's say if he practice, we don't have any

pro forma forms. Each contract, each part is different, but

see, the custom there is after the vendor sells the product

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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to the vendee, the vendee, in turn, mortgages it to the
vendor to secure the balance. Here we have finance company
will take it but there it's not customary.

So then, you need to have a person that is responsible
enough to draw up the contract and you can not get it if you‘ré
a layman, so when you ready to take the state bar, one of

those years, if .. was.actively and substantially and locally

engaged in a practice, like.

So now, I don't blame, because they don't . respect .

the responsibility of the notary in”a‘plaCE'bther”tﬁah f?

- - 3

California. !

< =~
s -
L

Second, there are positions also in the Philippines

which by the law creating them constitute-legal practice.

Again, it's because first, the requirement for the applicant
must be a member of the Filipino Bar.

I am talking about the position of municipal election
registrar. The applicant, aside from being required to be
a member of the Bar, he is also, the duties are also such
that it is even quasi-judicial, conducting hearings, accepting
evidence and determining whether a person is qualified to

EEN &4 o

vote and whathaveyou. He has to call witnesses -=-- .45 -

v TS

~

z:THE CHAIRMAN: Let me just interrupt you here. iim‘Lﬁ?:jl
correct that you were an attorney in the Philippine Islands?
A Yes, sir.

0 And what type 0f law did theV L ..icececevrocevocesiosss
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have there, do they have the code law or the common law?
A The basis of the legal organization in the Philippines
is the civil law.
THE CHAIRMAN:

Civil laws? So that -- and the United

States being a common law, so there would be a difference
there in terms of, say just the philosophy of the law.
Now, you indicate that you could come and take the
exam based upon the fact that you practiced law in the
Philippine Islands, but obviously, because of civil code

being involved in the Philippine .Islands, you would nokt. . wn |

I
i

chances of you passing that exam would be slim, I would

t
ot
A

o
Bt

t

imagine.
1. It would be very slim, right.
0. (By the Chairman.) Now,.what would your recommendations

be to eliminate that situation, would you go through a,
should one of the recommendations be that we provide a, maybe
some kind of a catchup course for the attorney from the
Philippine Islands, maybe a crash course for six months to -
familiarize him with the laws here, is it your recommendation
that he be automatically accepted to the California Bar?

What recommendation would you have for us?

>

A Well, I would recommend not only a _.lawyer but p?q;_w

fessionals who passed already their respective examinations
back home to be aupmatically accepted in practice here in

the United States. I can give you one reason for that, when

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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_ 1 we apply, most of the professionals, when they apply for visasg,
2 they were granted a visa under the preference, a preference
3 for being professionals. We are accepted as professionals
4 because we look at the professionals and they're in the United
5 States by that profession. When you come here and you're
6| not allowing to practice that profession, you're under
7 strict licensing procedures, which is wvery prohibitory.
8 That's an inconsistency there. .
- 9 Q All right. I can understand the philosophy behind. . _| 5
Al 10 | the policy behind that. *ér?::;; < T oEA - e j?*i%
11 From, say this government. Butf%’am-kf§ing toigée;i .ii;
12} what kind of solution you come up with because on the éhe“- o
13| hand, I'm sure you've heard this argument, on the one hand
14 | the professions say we must protect the public. Now, I think
_ 15| the arguments are weak in terms of say the medical pro-
16 fession.
17 But in terms of perhaps the legal profession, their
18 | argument is that your education is based on different concept -
19| of laws than 1is accepted here, and to give you an automatic
20| license would really mean that the laws that you are
21| familiar with would be, one, based on civic code, ::__‘
22 Is it your position, though, thaérthefé-;hould be‘
23| an automatic or is there, would it be unreasonable to say to
24 | give vou a preferential treatment of a, a period of six months
25 | or whathaveyou?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A When I say automatic, i#'s just per se, I mean they
should be, if consideration is past experiences, but their
situation should be gauged on his performance in the state
where he practiced last and not here.

As to protecting the public, we have that, I can
understand. Lawyers in business who are allowed to practice
without taking the bar, see, because they were, even though
-- on the automatics, on their own performances and they
were accepting the public welfare, same thing would apply
here. ‘-

THE'CHAIRMAN: All right, I'm going to have to get =--
again I'm pressed for time, so let me just now, at this
point, go to qguestions from the panel, I'm going to ask
the panels to finish up our questions by 12:00 o'clock.

Q. (By Ms. Hata.) I wanted to ask Dr. Batongmalaque, to
give you an opportunity to respond to a statement made by
someone from the State Board of Medical Examiners.

The statement is, the majority of our foreign appli-
cants are from the Philippines. Filipinos have no real
problems meeting our requirements. And this is a statement,

a direct quote from the State Board of Medical Examiners.

Do you agree or disagree and do you have -statistics _3§,

that support?

A (By Dr. Batongmalaque.) If it is referring to the re-

quirements to qualify for the examination, like for instance

i o
N
LB E
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a medical license, you know, having completed all the number
of hours, you know, the required subjects, yes, that is

true, because the system of -education of medical schools in
the Philippines is patterned according to American standard.
We use American books, in fact, we are taught by American-
trained physicians. .But -— but that is only limiting to

that question, right? I agree that we are prepared in coming
here.

0 I think the Chairman w1ll probably glve you a couple

= e P a -
P e .4.-— NP IERE-vos -]

o —

of minutes-to go on with your but‘“

A .. All right. But, the problem here lles in the examlna-

—z,

tion itself, the method of examination in the Philippines
is very unlike the one that is given here, wherein over
there you are given essay type of examination, in other
words, your comprehension of what you have learned in school
in the books, you would express it in your own style out there
And the grading system is definitely, there is a sub-
jective way of grading students. Now, here we find the match-
ing examinations or the Moore's examination, the Moore's type
of examination wherein the comprehension is much more beyond

the ~- what you see per se. : - i

LIS/ TS

I WP

For instance, they would give statements éndgéfterﬁiﬁgmva

that statement you have several answers to choose from.
A may be correct, B may be correct, C may be correct, A and

B may be correct and then B and C may be correct, something

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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like that. BSo, here it requires a much more deeper compre-
hension.

English is not a problem, per se, because that is the
medium of language that we are taught there, it is compre-
hension of the examination. This has yet to be explored,
and from what we read, that the percentage of foreign gra-
duates, especially Filipinos passing this examination, is
kind of bw. It is low.

o Do you have the data on that? .

A Well, the last one I read was published in one of the
journals wherein, comparatively speaking, for instance,
India would have 40% foreign medical graduates passed the
latest examination, whereas Philippines was 23%.

Q. Twenty-three percent of those who take the test?

A Who took the test. Now, the number of applicants is
such that India at that time had 4,000, plus or minus, and
the Philippines had more than 5,000 applicants, and Malaya,
for example, during that examination, had 89 applicants
and 89 passed. So, they have a 100%, you know, who passed

the examination.

THE CHAIRMAN: I want to thank both of you for taking

the time in presenting the information, if there is any:

additional information or statements that you wish to make,

feel free to submit that to us to our staff, and the Committee

will review it as we will review the entire transcript, and

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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\
1| make it part of our record. Thank you very much.
2 A Mr. Chairman, for my information, what is the followup
3| of this hearing? —
4 THE CHAIRMAN: What will occur next, is that the
5 gentleman that is taking down every word we're saying is
6 going to transform this into a transcript which will be,
7| I'm sure, very voluminous. We will then review the trans-
8| cript, from the transcript we will pull out facts that we
9| feel have been established and issue a report based upon -
10| those facts along with recommendatidns to various committees al
11 including the Commission. 1}g .
12 The report and recommendations will be made public,
13| to all the communities and to the public in general. And
14| then the Commission staff will be able to work with the
15| communities to see if these recommendations are being carried
16 | out. That's the ultimate package, so to speak?
17 A And who is the point of reference, will you be the
18 man, sir?
19 THE CHAIRMAN: The point of reference will be the
20 | gstaff here, which is headed by Mr. Phil Montez. The gentle-
21 | man in the brown suit there, and Mr. Tom Pllia, who 1;m;ight -
22 here, and Ms. Sally James and attorney’Ramona -Godoy: anaé;;‘ “;;
23 | Mr. Erickson over here and Mr. Mike Ishikawa. )
24 Their office is located at 312 North Spring Street,
25

room 1015, and they are the group that you will be —- that wil

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 be the focal point.
2 Thank you again for coming.
3 All right, we have one last panel.
4 Ms. Ratanavongse and Mr. Lou Faamaligi.
5 Okay, if you will state your name, for the record?
6
7
8 MR. LOU FAAMALIGI
. . 9 - —e e e "
Z;' 10 A (By Mr.”Faamaligi.) Mi. Chairman, Members of the™ ;u? ?;
11| california State Advisory Committee to the United States ;i
12| Commission of Civil Rights, Ladies and Gentlemen. My name -
13 is Faamaligi, I am a member of the Samoan American Community
14| Council and serve as secretary for the special financial
} 15| committee and I'm a member of the advisory board of Asian
16 | American Community Mental Training Center. -
17 I was born in American Samoa and I'm a naturalized
18| citizen in the City of San Francisco, November 11, 1964, -
19 | DpDistrict of San Francisco.
20 My assignment is the issue of licensing of foreign ’
21 | born professionals. There are 48 Samoans in the United h '
22 | States, in the State of California alone are 35 Saﬁban,.m@um\
23 35,000 Samoans. With 8,000 in northern California and 27,000
24 | in southern California, of which 17,000 are clustered in the
25| vicinity of Compton, Carson and the South Bay area of Los

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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- 1 Angeles. Our population boom on the west coast since 1951 ‘
2| when the Navy Department pulled out of the island and
3 brought all personnel and their families to California
4| and even Hawaii.
5 Today, these Samoan pioneers are old and aged, more
6 and more Samoans of all ages, both male and female, followed
7 them. Now we have a brand new community in a brand new enviroh—
8| ment. Experiencing new problems. - oL
- 9 Here are the problems in my  area .of assignment..;- —— -}
%%' lot Licensing of fofeign—traiﬁed piﬁféééi%ﬁéis. Firét;ﬁﬁzéfégl
%. 111 practitioners, they are experienced iqﬁ%heir:field bﬁtiﬁ: %
12 are unable to practice due to legal and technical require-
13| ments set up by the United States and California boards.
14 You will f£ind that the medical practitioners or pro-
- 15 fessionals here in Los Angeles working as salesmen, social
16 workers, volunteer workers without pay, and even custodians.
17 Second, registered nurses. They are experienced in
18 | their field, but are unable to practice due to legal and h
19 technical requirements and are demoted to nurse's aides or
20 even housekeepers.
21 C, third, teachers, they are experienced in their‘
- 22| fijeld but just the same as above, they can’= pg?form*%ﬁéir;{v%;
23| Qauties diligently in two languages, English and Samoan.
24 Plus their culture that enables them to instill in the
25 hearts of our youth the way of living by love, respect,

BOULEY. SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1| honesty, etcetera.

2 These are the three categories I have chosen for my

3| assignment, and I feel that it is the responsibility of

4| the United States Government tO maintain equal standard

5| in the field of education service and recognition of our

6 | Samoan professionals.

7 Samoa is under the protection of the United States

8| of America, why, then, are we subjected to this type of ’
9| treatment if we are under the protection of the United States.
10 | Rindly recognize the language barrier of our professionals.

111 And adjustment be made for their studies.

12

I highly recommend that something be done for our

people in licensing, recognition and job training for the

14 | unskilled. Samoans have been put down and put out for so
15| 1long, that it is time for the federal, state and local
16 | agency to start changing their views towards our plight.
{ 17 We are constantly being bombarded by rising costs of
18 | food, meat, doctor bills, and etcetera. Almost every head
19 | of family within the 17,000 residing in Los Angeles County
20 | are suffering because of poor job availability.
21 We need jobs to meet the high cost of living. We R
22 | are willing to work. But you are not letting us to work,
23 | for example, when I was in the field with other members of
24| our council during my job-hunting, the interviewer said, okay,
25

I have your name here, don't worry, we will get in touch with

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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you soon. Don't call us, we'll call you. What kind of
treatment is this?

Up to the present time, I have never received any
call, and I believe most of my fellow Asian Americans have
had this same treatment. True eloquence from the heart to
the heart, not from the mouth to the ear, that is a well-
known comment from one of the great orators, William Jennings

Bryant.

Now I will conclude my remarks by rec1t1ng the Holy.ix-

P s ~x

— -

Scripture as a moral or a testlmony?from-our-Samoaq Com— -==
munity to all. The prophetic words of testament for our
group.

Wither thou goest, I will go. Wither thou lodgest,

I will lodge. Wither thou diest, I will die. Your people
shall be my people. Your God, my God.

This is an example of loyalty and love of Samoan
people to the United States Governmment. It is a special
request to the Committee of the Commission on Civil Rights
that our hearts and love and sustaining of-all is necessary,
may God bless America, your Humble Servant, the Samoan
Community. . 2

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much. =5 - - 57" =

(Applause.)

‘:7'.'
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THE CHAIRMAN: Next speaker, if you'll identify
yourself for the record, please?

MR. FAAMALIGI: 'The translator will summarize in brief,
the remarks.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you very much.

Any questions?

I want to thank you for vour presentation this after-
noon, and for taking the time representing your community,
thank you very much.

MR. FAAMALIGI: One question, Chairman... ..

t

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. Bt

MR. FAAMAT.IGI: Is there any chance for a Sam;aﬂw;n
the Advisory Board Committee on the Commission on Civil
Rights?

THE CHAIRMAN: I think you will see that that will
beone of the recommendations that the Committee will be
coming forth with, and we'll look for that very shortly.

MR. FAAMALIGI: We would like to thank the Committee

and board members for your kind effort and untiring effort

and all the sustaining of these Asian American groups, es-

specially our Samoans, for your kind consideration, thank |

vou very much. . e
THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, you're very kind.
Our next scheduled witness is Mr. Frank Reynolds,

Chief Deputy Director of the State Department of Consumer
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Affairs. Is he present?

Mr. Reynolds present or anyone representing the
State Department of Consumer Affairs?

All right, then I would like to read, then, the
following statement for the record.

MR. KOOK: Mr. Chairman?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

MR. KOOK: 1I'd like to express my opinion at this

time that the absence of related personnel from the State _

<

Consumer Affairs division is very unjustifiable, and Very;““

unreasonable conduct on the part of the consumers. 1In such -

a grand hearing which is held today, representing such a
large minority groups including entire Asian American Com-
munities, I think it is grossly unjust.

And at this time we would like te file our strong
opinion in protest for such conduct to the Committee.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right, I will accept that.

(Applause.)

THE CHAIRMAN: I will accept that, I would like to -

read into the record, the following statement.
"The Western Regional Staff interviewed officials with
the State Board of Hursing Education and Nurse Registration,

the State Board of Medical Examiners, the State Board of

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Dental Examiners and the State Board of Pharmacy as well
as Frank Reynolds, Chief Deputy Director of the California
State Department of Consumer Affairs. The agency which
oversees these boards.

"We invited Mr. Reynolds and department director, John
P, xgiizéfuﬁmmeﬁc)and those board officials whose expertise
they felt were essential for us to gain the full knowledge

of the issues to appear before this Committee.

"Mr. Reynolds responded orally a month ago, that the

department would be represented, his response»fs our ﬁrittenw-x

-~

formal invitation of November 19th:rwas also affirmative.

"Regional staff persons spoke with him two days aéo
and again he reaffirmed that he and/or his representatives
would be in attendance here and prepared to respond to this
Committee's questions.

"Yesterday Mr. Reynolds had a representative telephone
the U.S. Civil Rights Commission, Western Regional Office,
with the message that the department would submit a four-
page written response to the outlined concerns and that he
did not deem it necessary to send a representative to respond

in person."

e
&

We have heard some strong testimony this mornipq%: .

N 1
EAD LTS B4

testimony which obviously deserves a full response from the
State of California. Those professional persons from Korea

and the Philippines, Thailand and Samoa who addressed us,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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obviously have skills which we in California should be
grateful to receive because they are indeed needed.

I personally do not have the words -to apologize for
the insult which the State Department of Consumer Affairs
has heaped upon these persons as individuals and on the
communities they represent. But I would like to assure
those who testified and those of you in attendance here
that this Committee will make every effort to determine
whether their sudden decision not to appear was because they
were affaid to be publicly céhffénied”%f%ﬁrﬁﬁzxisshes or
whether it was merely bad manners. -

Whichever the answer, the failure of the department
to appear as promised, certainly gives great credibility to
the complaint we have heard repeatedly this morning that
the department is insensitive to the Asian American and
Pacific Peoples of California.

The tragedy is that their failure to appear only pro-
longs the ultimate solutions to the problems presented,
and a continual loss to us as a nation of the talents of
the communities we have heard from, yesterday and today.

With this statement, I would close the hearings now
and we will reconvene at 1:30. >

Thank you.

(Applause.)

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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AFTERNOON SESSION
December 1, 1973

1:30 p.m.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay, the California State Advisory
Committee to the U.S. Civil Rights Commission is now back
in session at 1:37 on December 1, 1973.

Conducting an open hearing on the Los Angeles Asian
American and Pacific Peoples Public Hearing and also on
these communities from San Diego.

Before we get to our panel this afternoon, let me

indicate that, for the record, we have received a statement

from Dulzuran, D-u-l-z-u-r-a-n, Villa Flor, V-i-l-l-a, F-1l-o-I

regarding the Filipino American Community of Los Angeles,
four-page statement which will now be accepted and received
as part of our record.

All right, our first panel this afternoon is Mr.
Craig Shimabukuro ancd Ms. Helen Kawagoe.

I'm glad to have vou with us and I hope .I did justice
to our name and if I didn't, my apologies.

And would you state your name for the records?

MR. SHIMABUKURO: I'm Craig Shimabukuro, representing -

the Japanese American Citizens League.
MS. KAWAGOE: v name is Helen Kawagoe, also with the

Japanese American Citizens League, as a volunteer.
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THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I understand you have a
statement for us this afternoon?

MS. KAWAGOE: We'll start with, Craig.

MR. SHIMABUKURO
A (By Mr. Shimabukuro.) Before I get into my, I guess .

formal testimony, what I would like to do as_a representatlve

Hem = Raarbis 4

o 2
>

protest that the Korean Community ralsed thls mornlng before =

the lunch break. I, personally, feel that this is, again,

an affront to the Asian American Community, that the people

from the State of California, Mr. Reynolds in particular,
did not find it important enough for them to come to this
hearing, so again, I would like to support that protest.
THE CHAIRMAN: All right, that will be noted in the
record, thank you.
A All right. The Japanese American Citizens League

is a nonprofit organization with a membership of approxi—

mately 30,000 people. Most of the membership -and program *";1

emphasis is within the Japanese American Communlty,hthg;

organization also contains many members of other racial and
ethnic origins.

Our organization is committed to the concepts and

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 practices of civil rights and equal justice under the law.
2 This is expressed in Article II, Section 3 of the JACL
3 National Constitution which reads, and I gquote, "Thé primary
4| and continuing concern of this organization shall be the
5 welfare of Americans of Japanese ancestry. In its programs
6 and activities, however, it shall strive to secure and
7 uphold full civil rights and equal justice under the law for
8 all Americans, regardless of race, creed, color and national
. 9 origin."

et 10 The major question that we're talking about today, B f'
11 again, is progress with problems in the community and I'm
12 going to put this in the context of some of the activities
13| that the JACL has involved itself in.
14 First of all, I guess on a national scale, one

- 15| poticeable achievement that the JACL was involved in in the
16 past few years was the drive for the repeal of Title IT
17 of the Internal Securities Act.
18 This act also known as the ¥migration Act, made it

’ 19 possible for government to detain and intern individuals as
20 it did during the Second World War to the Japanese American
21 Community, & which time there were 110,000 people weré iﬁ; ‘: !
22 | terned. .~ g :z :ﬁ
23 Locally, the JACL also is one of the prime supporters
24 of Dr. Thomas Naguchi (Phonetic), who'd been fired as the
25 county coroner and it was the feeling of the community, and

L
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it was justified through hearings that Mr. Naguchi's firing
was done without due cause, he was retired.

Also a local JACL chapters have:been very active in
communitywide affairs, an excellent example of JACL coopera-
tion with other American Japanese will be demonstrated in
this hearing room today as some of the members of the San
Diego delegation are representatives of the San Diego JACL.

Our office and the JACL has also handled a number of

complaints and discrimination cases and we.re currentl

R A

“working ‘on two_ cases which*® 1nvolve”teachers.andmsome,

- o
> i -4

problems_that they're having within the L A Wbi£§w22hool1
A el O R

System, but again, at this point, we see one of the major
problems in our communities is discrimination and generally
this discrimination comes, or basically three forms.

First we have the phenomenon with a lot of people
we call the verb racism and lot of ways this was really
exemplified by the remark which Attorney John J. Wilson
made concerning Senator -Inouye, and I think this also exem-
plified the fact that the racism toward Japanese Americans
still permeates the highest, most influential strata of our

society. . -

- ~The, second area is general racial 1nsen51t1v1tzxor=

ignorance and this we see every day. Such comments as,

my, don't you speak good English? Or some of my best friends

are Japanese, or all of you are so very neat, clean and
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studious, etcetera.

Also, many times the uses of the word Japs comes under
this category, an example of this was found in a newspaper
headline which used the word Jap where another could have
been used with equal quality. They later printed an apology’
after we wrote to them about this, but the fact is that it
still happened and again this is another case of the media
not understanding or realizing the needs of the Asian American
Community.

Third category of discrimination ¥s institutional
and/or bureaucratic racism. For instanée, I wrote a lé£ter
asking the State Department of Social Welfare to inquire
into what was being done about those non-English-speaking
peoples affected by the implementation of HR-1.

Part of the reply was, and I quote, "Anyone who does
not understand a notice which he reFeives should contact the
local county welfare department for assistance.”

The question we have, is that how can a person who does
not read English, respond to a letter which is in English?
How can he go to anyone for support, how can he ask questions,

when he cén not even understand the communication that he

" .
-~ w

has received? ' ne e
Again we see this as another example or instance of
bureaucratic insensitivity. Also, the refusal of school

systems to incorporate Asian American curriculum, both materia

s,
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departments of credential programs are also examples of
institutional racism.

Another area is the treatment of Asian Americans in
the mass media. The mass media, many radio and television
is very good at distorting historical situations and
figures, as an example, Kung Fu, a popular TV series, is

twisted history in an attempt to justify the use of a Cau-

[ P - - s o el U PRI ot oo 2= v a0
SR e R g kg e E el g AR s e e el o Mg B Ao e Sl . - t R TR T AGTSISSTEET

o~ A

casian in a lead role. The main character is supposed to be a Euradian.

this is virtually impossible, as:the.Shalon”{P) Order: during thayf ..

period of the late 19th cenfury wds-am elite nafion?*‘%@g@?@é@‘

e ALl FY

- - .3
e Y
ot

else, especially one not pure-born; would never have beern

>
a

g

allowed in.

Another area is Jjob discrimination and this is one
of the community's greatest problems and one of JACL major
concerns.

Japanese life of the minority are victims of such
policies as, last hired and first fired. Also, many find the
middle management and/or lower administrative positions are
the highest levels open to them. There are very few policy

makers in institutions and/or corporations.

Many Asians are also simply passed over or never hired. |.

and promoted into more responsible positions. This passing:$
over, however, is not limited to the management level alone.
Manyv Asians in other areas are told that they are not eligible

for certain programs, positions and the answer is always be-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI!
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cause of something. Also, one of the greatest problems that
we are facing in our community today, this is particularly
the Japanese Community, is the fact thatibecause of its
deterioration of United States-Japan relations, our community
now faces a situation similar to that prior to World War IIX
and the problem we have here is that a vast majority of the
people in the society do not separate Japanese from Japanese

Americans. And again this goes back to the period, say prior

W 00 N o o A~ W DN

to the war where a Jap is a Jap, it doesn't matter where

=
o

he's born. Or, .the only good Jap is a dead Jap.

=
=

These, again, are examples where people in society

generally do not make distinctions in terms of Asian

=
N

American groups and with that, I'll close it, keep it short.

-
w

14 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.

15 Why don't we have your statement?

16

17

18 MS. HELEN KAWAGOE

19

20 A (By Ms. Kawagoe.) I would just like to briefly touch
21 on a few things, and I think that Craig covered many of the

22 | areas very well. However, I would like to point out to the »
23 | Commission that I serve on a planning commission of a city,

24 | and this particular cityv, City of Carson, a fellow commis-

25 | sioner charged was guilty for supporting a Jap. I took offens
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OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS

“
-
et |

‘

O3
Wl LSerrd)

FEE

[(]




B Amr  p  apemTem i ewor -

D, P
Aoy -

prtn- Wi T ey st

oL
r P Wb nai 3 e e e 2 S oo — -

e ey et e AT R F . - =
quuw&*ﬁ” -g—-“-f-"-"k e TED ”3«« e W S Aty B P St — P Qe

499

[y

W 00 N O O A~ W N

Rgl\)l\)l—‘l—‘l—‘l—‘l—‘l—ll—‘l—‘l—ll—‘
= O W 00 N OO ;AW N = O

23
24
25

to the remark, because the applicant before admission hap-
pened to be an Asian American, Japanese American, however
the offense that I felt was that he was really doubting my
credibility as a commissioner to look at and take into con-
sideration, all aspects of the exception case and then to
rule accordingly.

But he immediately, when I made a supportive statement
for the applicant, that I was supporting another Jap. My
commission chairman, at that time, failed to ask the fellow
commissioner for an apology and have’if reflected in the -

official minutes.

z

They almost all, even city staff, that it had never

happened. This really concerned be very much, because I

felt that here at this level, certainly the sensitivity should]

be such that no one would display that type of insensitivy
and have a little bit more decorum. But obviously the legal
counsel for the city also looked like he wished that it had
never happened.

So, I did take action on that, after the meeting
closed, the next day, and filed a complaint with the city

council and brought it to the mayor's attention. That com-

TR s

missioner was not reappointed, his term is coming to".aiclosexs|

within the month, but he was not reappointed, so I think the
point was well taken.

But what I would like to say is I've had occasions
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1 where I've gone to many banquets and these are people from
2 corporations, and large accounting firms, and always I've
3 run across the instance where they'1ll say, well, yes, you
4 speak very good English, how long have you been here? Or
5| when aid you come to America? I'm wondering when society,
6| the general public is going to accept Asian Americans as all
7| American citizens? And we can never change the looks of our
8 | faces, we can never change our names, and yet we are never
9| considered first-class citizensﬂ o
10 : :
) ) 11 of a newspaper -said, well, gosh séké%ﬁ T QSnder when we're '”? ¥%
12 going to fight for American-Americans'Trights?
13 Now, how do you deéfine American Americans? Aren't we
14 all American Americans? And so he never once thought that,
- 15 you know, American Americans could be Black Americans, Brown
16 Americans, Yellow Americans, or whatewver, but he always
17 thought American Americans were White. So I also took him
18 to task.
/ 19 Now, I even had an occasion where I was at a function .
20 and a five-star general of the United States, his wife said“f ,éé
a\ 21 to me, well, I can't allow your group to take ;_plcture &1th o
) o 2%1 the general unless I get a clearance from thé ;;;-déégrtménﬁ 3
23 but she says, I love you and your country. Now, I said, &eli;:ﬁ%‘
24 my country happens to be the United States of America, but
25 that didn't suffice, so then she just, I said, well, thank you
L
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and we walked away. -

But here again is, we're talklng about people who

are leaders of the countryfnand'yet

$‘heymare not sensitive<i. | -

to the fact that there are Americans of other colors. And
so I'm wondering when the general public will ever consider
Asian Americans as full-blood Americans and that we have just
as much right to be here? -

-

When or where do we start to prove that if we were bormn -

-
= o —— -

here do we have to carry a blrth,cer“lflcate and you~know»

And I thlnk this

long have you been here? is a _sad part_of I D%

itself is not

- PR

started early enough in the lower graées that all the young Lk

society, is, I think, the education system

people know that America is made up of all colors and each
of us have our rights to be here.
That we should not be second-class citizens. . &
I feel that. T T

I even had an occasion to go to a Good Neighbors

—— ——— - T s

motlng an lntegrated society, and yet it ‘was for oﬁl.ﬁBlac S
and Whlt-es.‘;- . - 3y

I happened to be there and yet they all looked at‘me,.'
I was the only Asian and they said, well, so you're the odd

duck in the pond? Well, you know, you've gone to check in
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and register and you're representing your city. Well, I
really didn't understand the full implication of that remark
until later on, and I understood it more thoroughly when I
asked to see the bylaws, but clearly it defired that you had
to either be Black or White to attend that conference and
yvet is this going to be only a Black and White society?

This is what we're going to recognize? I think that

there are other people here who belong in an integrated

s

integrated soc1etY‘to me did ‘Aot . satlsfy mysel :ﬂéoh“

e

I went to the president of the assoc1at10n, he said, we;}
we can take care of it. I says, no, you have to have a
rescolution on the floor, I think that the bylaws of the
organization must be changed to provide for other people to
attend the conferences every year and to have full going.

You can not stipulate that yes we're promoting an
integrated society, but you have to be Black or White.

Here again, I think some of the delegates, in fact,

let me point out that there were two Chicanos there and when

I brought this to their attention that they were there as

————

delegates, ves, registered and yet they dldﬁgot.have.fgL} :w 23

voting rights, so what they did dnstead eftstay{hégi

we could correct it and get the other delegates to understand |

our point of view, they left the conference abruptly.

And so they weren't even able to give any input.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 Well, the thing that really concerned'ﬁe about that

‘2 conference was when I asked to have the floor, someone said,
:ii‘ 3 well, no, you're not a delegate, yoé;né;oniy an ?b;er;er,—se ]
- 4 I said, then, well, I will have a delegate vield the floor

5 to me, then I can be heard.

6 Well then, the chairman of the resolutions committee

7 immediately stepped up and said that they would take care of

8 the proper remedial changes to allow«aizﬁgegélegﬂée~attend. ;}

9 U P . e

10 --Den;erenextwyear~t;“;ee 1ftﬁh

11 Otherwise; I.Iold my city that thé“f;‘

12 | support such an organization. e »
V'A 13 They are trying to get municipal support in the way Y

14| ©of financing, and yet municipalities can not send anyone but

15 | Black or White, as it stands right now.

16 Also, I think that in my business I meet a lot of ;

17 | salesmen and these salesmen are selling marketing items and -

18 | they also ask, well, your company is in Little Tokyo, soO - ——
/ 19 | you know they automatically would thlnk tbetvwe are ?;gﬁ R

20| Japan corporation, which is wrong, and i think- tﬂa; hefe e
} 21| again, it's the lack of education on ‘the part ofu.h-l:l:le“JG

22):@2?%iﬁ»§205§§;ly recognlze the fact’ Ehat.As

‘23 are here, we eat hot dogs, we eat hamburgers, we eat anythlngF .
24 | anybody else does. Of course, we have added things that we
25 | do understand end can enjoy, the foods from Japan more than . @B
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anybody else, but I don't think that other than our color
and our names that we're any different and I would like to
see the day when people accept us as human beings.

Yes, we do have a right, we don't have to prove our
citizenship and that regardless of what you are, that you
are an American citizen, and I think this is really an area
that has to be expanded.

I would like to see it really promoted in the educa-
tional system.

R E x

=< =" aAnd other than that, I think' evVen Asian woiien have

a harder time than anything, because here ajéin.they are -

women, they have to prove their rights as women or prove -

their worth first and thén, later on, well, they're Asian

and if they are possibly in a White corporation they ﬁay have
to have a token representation because of the federal
guideline, and I think this is wrong. I think that they
really should be clearly looked at, let's forget about the
color, let's look at them as individuals and accept them.

Other than that, I don't have too much more to say,

thank you very much.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. oL

Panel, we have five minutes for questions.-i . «.n. 4

Q (By Ms. Hata.) First, Mr. Shimabukuro, you gave us
some generalizations regarding some of the things your

organization does and I'd like some examples, for one thing,

—- > e - P T 1 B G
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3 1| you mentioned that there was, the terﬁ-Jaé‘ﬁsed in some
o 2| headlines.. - .t ) L o i
e - ) 3 For the record, for those whg%@gﬁ;ﬂtunderstand.why e
4 Jap is offensive, I'd like you to tell us why you were up
5 tight about the word Jap and an example of the headlines
6| that you spoke of?
- 7 A (By Mr. Shlmabukuro ) Well, flrst of all, and I'd
o 8 like to submit this, I havémgere a copy of tﬁe';éadliggv —~*~‘i:*
9
10; by the way,“aamgpan Al;}%?g,_whlc
11| is JAL, but rather’ than put iAL:747 h: :
12| gJap highjacking. Again the word, Jap, llke~Ch1nk, Jeﬁ,
13| Nigger, Wetback or whatever, is offensive. And again, you
14 | xnow fhis is another example of insensitivity. ‘That people &
- 15| do not understand that these terms are not acceptable to our ~;
16 | community. 4
17 Again, I should state that they did retract and did ‘
18 | print an apology in the paper, which is also included,; but =~ |-~
/ 19 again, I would like to reenforce the fact that they did not
(' 20 | §o this until we responded to them, and I would like to
lim o ;31‘ submit this as evidence. o ® L~
S;*;i;if%fi“22~ . -+ THE CHAIRMAN: All. rlght&ﬂflne, wé;llﬁ
23 part of the record.
24 0. (By Ms. Hata.) You also talked about a case of job
25 discrimination, would you give us an example of that?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 A All right, I would also like to submit this, this

2 concerns a case, and this, by the way, was at a county

3 hospital which is under an affirmative action agreement.

4 This Japanese woman was part of a program at this

5 county hospital, she was on the program as a volunteer, the

6| reason that she was a volunteer was the hospital had a

7 certain number of paid positions and a certain number of

8| wvolunteer positions. .
e o 9 One of the people in the program, one of the paid
AN 110 | pOSlthnS 1n the program® was‘fllled by -a Black male. - He ™ =) "
; - 11 left the program, and so this woman wentm%piaggq égu_k%g%;;

12 inguired about her chances of getting a job at that poi;t,

because she passed the gualifications and she was wvolun-

=
w

14 teering and getting the same training anyway.

) 15 She was told that because she was Japanese, she was
16 a non-minority and according to the affirmative action
17 agreement as one of the program administrators understood it,
18 | that to be qualified for affirmative action you either had

! 19 | to be Black or Mexican American. She also, again,.stated
20 | that this was a county policy and it wasn't until myself | .
21 | and Roy Konomoro from County Human Relations went in AEE -
22 1 spoke to the people in the hospltal that shawdldwrece1§éﬁa;
23 paid position, but again, this is another instance of
24 | pureaucratic insensitivity and also racial discrimination.
25

0 And some school teachers and their problems with the

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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L.A.

have
A

Fred

L.A.

teaching in the L.A. City School System for 18 years.

Black school. He was removed from that school durlng a time -

to teach 1n Black school
which is predominantly a White school.
one, he was very supportive of Black student Union on the

campus. Also, many of the teachers complained about the

head administrgtor® of that school and actually signed a

crylng;ﬁor good teachers—who el at

it

out of Carver Junior High School to.Westchester High School

School District,‘I only have two minutes left, do you

the cases documented?

Okay, at this point I have;

Kawano, who at this point we are negotlatlng with the

School System with, and this case Mr. Kawano had been

Out of those 18 years around ten of them were in a

o~ bt ———

S sy

EYS -~ . e
* -

— p— e, et ey o B DR

The reason that he was transferred is that, number *

r
x

petition and with support of the teachers and the community -

they had that head administrator fired.

the students and the parents in that Black Communlty told the

L.A.

that

i ix N o

LA et

h1m from the school‘at that’ tlme‘

Yyt ¥

The L.A..City School District felt that Mr. Ka?ano

a2 .
"“ wb e PG "fu.:g.t

Sl WASSE
\w(-:‘ g K *Ji .xpvg-@.af_n_,,as :**I‘-@?' ;IZ ,;:_-;%z}“
-, <\ N AR

City School System that if this teacher would be removed

they would go on strike and picket the place if they e
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1 had to, so at that point he.was retained at Carver.
2 However, two years later he was transferred without
3 notice to Westchester. Since he has been at Westchester,
4 he is -- he has faced a great deal of harassment.
5; I'll just read a couple of things --
6 THE CHAIRMAN: Let me interrupt here, I'm concerned
7 about the time, we have a group all the way from San Diego.
8. A. Very well, then I'll just submit this as part of the i
9 record. z sef Fe T
= dof Q (B:y‘:b'_ls..—--.Hata.)~ I;;eAoné:gﬁgékmzﬁéggiggffggiﬂé
270 1 Up in San Francisco, statements were médéﬂby JACﬁ“p;;_tiQQ;;@:g
12

regarding hearing and Asian American rights, I'm sure you

—
w

have seen a copy of that statement, most people have, be-

14 cause it was published in the Pacific Citizen.
- 15 Do you feel that this statement was representative of
16 the feelings of your organization?
17 A. (By Ms. Kawagoe.) All I read, I think, was his one
18 remark that would be put on the shelves to correct this, I o
! 19 have never seen that full statement, I'm sorry.
20 THE CHAIRMAN: All right, I'll have_?p end thisiga;tgq;‘dﬁ%
N 2l of the program, but I want to thank you for your é?éf?: rioal 5
T 2\ i there is'any additional factors, if this, theréf%égiﬁ ;;;
2 formation that you have that you want to submit, feel free )
24 to do so at the original office, ...... it will be filed with
25

the panel at the time we do the transcript.
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Thank you very much.

It's my understanding now we have a panel from the
City of San Diego that -is here-. AndEﬁy"understaﬁdiﬂg that
there will be nine participants in the.panel.

So, I would ask them to come forward, sit here,
we'll need two more chairs.

The next panel is the San Diego panel and we've

allotted a one-hour presentation, would you identify yourselves

MR. VERNON T. YOSHIOKA - S I,

A (By Mr. Yoshioka.) My name is Vernén Yoshioka, I'm
the Chairman of the Union of Pan-Asian Communities for San
Diego. UPAC, and also the President of the San Diego Chapter
of the Japanese American Citizens League.

It's my privilege to introduce the representatives of

this Pan-Asian Community of San Diego who have come today to

testify on behalf of their people.

~

Sattar Chhipa and across from me, Mr. Tetsuyo Kashima, Mr.

Robert Ito, Mr. Glenn Barroga, and Mr. Forrest Hong.

[P

We had expected a few more people to join with us today

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1| but it unfortunately didn't materialize.
- 2 I would just like, at this time, to introduce the
3 delegates from San Diego that accompanied us here today
4 and are seated out in the audience, I wonder if they could
5 stand up?
6
7 (Applause.)
8 .
9 A, Thank you. R .,%Jw’; 2%
10. UPAC is composed of ‘the organiégtion from_ihégéhiéigéﬁ
11 Guamanian; Jaéanese, Korean and Filipino Communities:.:,_:_:%_With~ -
12 | our group today are also members of the Indian Communié&. T

We had originally hoped to have Samoans participating with

[
w

14 us but they were not, unfortunately, were not able to attend.
_ 15 The goal of UPAC is to provide communication and rep-

16 | resentation for the Pan-Asian Communities in all areas, thus
17 | UPAC is the organization which has been requested to present
18 the concerns of San Diego.

/ 19 A limited number of speakers from San Diego are )
20 | present today to summarize our specific concerns and Q;ob}gméé
21

. o éz‘ﬁon.the issues at a future hearing in San Diego._
23 The topic which I've been elected to present is that

24 | of Asian American manpower and employment. In San Diego

25| County. Needless to say, the o0ld stereotype of Asians not

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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o 1 having any problems have been exposed in previous testimony.
) 2 In particular, I wish to address the problems of un-
N 3 employment, underemployment, affirmagﬁvewaction-énd the lack
| 4| of training programs for the Pan-Asians.
i 5 These ares of concern have been lightly dealt with
1 6| in the past as is evidenced by the lack of statistical data.
f 7 The majority of the research for this presentation is _
_ 8 | documented in enclosed papers, reference A, which hopefully |~
9 .
l107 -
11
12| yp here. It will be forthcomlng, though, and .everybody %lllm- )
13 | have a chance to look at it.
14 The reference is entitled,.A Comparative Study of -
. 15 Education, Income and Employment Characteristics of the
16 | Japanese, Chinese and Filipinos in the United States by Ms. B
17 Beverly C. Yip, dated November, 1973. And this was prepared
18 | for upac specifically for this presentation and also some T
/ 19| work she's doing on school-social work at the University of -
20 | california. =
t 217 .
$ “ils.. |22 |- be-published report by Robert Peers: ofiithe
23 Observatory on manpower.
24 Again, the report by Beverly, which I was more or less
25 hoping would have been here for the record, is based on a -
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1 1970 census and therefore I'll be quoting a lot of statistics
2 from that report.
3 The unemployment problem for Asian Americans in
4 San Diego can not be fully defined because of a lack of sta-
5 tistical data for all of the communities. A representative
6 picture, however, is indicated by Table 9 of Reference A.
7 That being the total employment for San Diego County. Unem-
8 ployment for San Diego County went down from 6.5% in 1960
by ) -1 ®| to 6.4% in 1970. In the same perlod the: Japanese Amerqun_m< .
10 | unemployment went from 3.2% fo 5.1%. Whlch ﬁgﬁﬁgﬂersﬁgggznz
- 11| almost double that of the Japanese American unempioyment int &
12

the state, 2.7% in 1970.

=
w

The Filipino statistics also show an increase from

14 6.8% to 7.2%. Which is well above the overall county average
- 15 of 6.4%. These results can be contrasted with the fact
16 | that the Japanese Americans and Filipinos had a comparable
17 | median education level to that of the total population.
18 That, again, is shown in Table 3 of Reference A.
/ 19 The statistics on unemployment may be depressing:but
20 | the fact of underemployment is even worse. The measure of 185k
N 21 this is in the income levels of the available statiﬁﬁi?é:::g,“:' B
- h 22 From Table 18A, of Reference A, again the ann£a1‘~ ?ﬁ
23 | jncomes for the lowest 40% of the Japanese and Filipino familips
24 was way below that of the county. Again this was a breakdown
25

of statistics by Kwintoya (Phonetic), of the'general populatiomn.
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In looking at the lowest 20% of the .population, for
San Diego County in general, averaged, or excuse me, ranged
from $5,372.00 or less, for the Japagéée'éommunity i£ was -
$2,886.00 or less, and for the Filipino Community it was
$3,338.00 or less.

And then we take the next 20% category, that ranged

in the general county, from $5 318.00 to $ll 684.00 was,

m———— b e b -

for the Japanese it was $2, 887 00 to $7, 714 00 and for the

-
[y

Japanese and Flllplno Communltles were-well below th

- R
p 3557

San Diego County in general.

[ AN

And these again are representative, we believe, of
the total Asian American situation in San Diego, they are
the only two figures which are available from the 1970
U.S. Census and upon which this paper was based.

It is interesting to note that although the median
family income for the Japanese is above that for the average

in a national and state levels, it is below that in San

e - -

Diego County. And again Table number 14 1s called out.

vy | A A
T eeEw «~t: (1

- ﬂ-r
- — L

s The income levels take on added meanlng when th

- w - - POV
I, k3

z & P *‘,‘_%WM PR G\- =x

1sacomp11ed with reference- -—\excuse me, w1th reg
poverty level.
In Table 23 of Reference A again, the statistics are

shocking in that 21.6% of the Japanese and 22.2% of the

P (O
~— -~ - SRl

I
]
|
|
]
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1 Filipino families exist below this level of income in San
Diego. These percentages are roughly double those of the
Japanese and.Filipino statewide and nationally.

They are also two and a half times that number below
the poverty level for the county, which is 8.6%. It is
obvious that these results can be generalized to include

all of the Pan—-Asian in San Diego County and that there is

0 N o g A~ W DN

a very serious problem. -

9 . In turning from the problem of unemployment and under-

-~ ~ Eat3

-~ - - |10- employment for the Pan-Asian Commugitiégfianan{Diegoﬁ?byhtgﬁ%
S 11| we must look at what programs are.aVailaﬁlé“to'remedykyhis . ; =
12| situation. Manpower training programs are abundant in San
. 13| Diego, as are affirmative action plans. But these do not --
14 | but do not and have not addressed the_Pan—Asian problem.

15 There is not a single Manpowér'program federally or

16 | locally funded to meet the Pan-Asian needs. I can .personally
17 | testify to this fact as I was recently elected to the Manpower
18 | Area Planning Council in San Diego, San Diego County, city .
/ 19} and county, under the chairmanship of Mayor Pete Wilson.

20 An excerpt from the comprehensive Manpower Plan,

21 | fiscal 1974, submitted to the Department of Labor on August—!;-i A
4T . 221 15, 1973, is enclosed as Reference B.- BT A
23 The final footnote states, "It is the intent of the

24 | MAPC to encourage and work with contracting agencies in

25 | developing Manpower Programs and to solicit application

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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to focus on overall ethnic distribution, with special
emphasis on the Asian American Community."

This empty promise can not;préduceyresults when there
isn't any funding allocated. My presence on the MAPC
elicited the written statement, but the lack of data pre-
vented a funded program.

It might be noted, also from the same reference,

- et Pl —

that the minorities have a universal need priority of only

f

- "‘. -

Operation SER does the same for the Spanlsh—speaking Chicanos.
The Native Americans were allocated $69,000.00 in this
budget as a new item, but again nothing for Pan-Asian-
Communities.
On November 15th of this year, I was also elected
to become a member of the Area XII Vocational Planning Com-
mittee. This group, operating under the State of California
has the planning responsibility for San Diego and Imperial

Counties, which is mferred to as Area XII. No special effort

has beeéen exeéerted to address the Pan—A51an problem and_zt

=Tk & ‘esx,éé.,,

- 25

the statistics available.
Enough for the programs that haven't addressed the

problem, let us now consider the governmental areas that have

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Bl -

[y

considered the Pan-Asian plight.

The San Diego Unified School District is a prime
example but that area will be ccvered under education.

The county schools have severe employment problems
in regard to Asians even though there are federal guidelines-
on egual employment opportunity. The County of San Diego
has just begun to realize that it has a large Pan—-Asian

population with very real needs. They have one individual

W 00 N O O R WM

who is known as a Community Affairs Officer who is _seated

[y
o

- B g -5'_::
- beside me here today, to reach our entire community;”bﬁtﬁthiS? ;

leaves much to be desired, specifically 1n personnel, Afflrmar%_gi

p—
=t

i

=
N

tive action and administration.

Recent activity by the Affirmative Action office has

=t
w

14| led to the documentation of discrimination, discriminatory
} 15| hiring practices of the county and a civil suit by the
16 | Chicanos has been filed. It was publicly acknowledged that
17 | the Affirmative Action Program was way behind schedule and
18 | in particular the areas of Asians and Chicanos. And this was
,f 19| included in the written presentation as Reference C.

20 The City of San Diego is in even worse shape. In
21 | Reference D a letter from the mayor's office addresséi;

o 22 | personally to myself, it is publicly acknowledged;ﬁhgggl
23 | Asian employees went from 35 in number in May of 1972, to )
24} 27 in May of 1973, even though the Affirmative Action Plan
25

was initiated in February of '72. This occurred even though

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



-

¥

-

3 mm-,m,e»-wm 1y~wﬂ.—m~7& At 2 -»M‘-—SH 5ok b,
Phoe =t v v T e

R i
?%,:4_ o =2
ot o e

517

‘O 00 N O oW N -

A

8BNNHHHHHHHH.HH

24
25

the total employment went from 6,000 in '72 to 6,368 in the

same period. Again there are no Pan-Asians in administration,

_personnel or Affirmative Action exceptffor a.few secretaries

or clerks.

The data are very limited and there has not been time.
to check on other industries in San Diego, but the trend is
evident, especially in the aerospace and transportation in-

dustries. Given time and allocdation of funds for survey ) -

purposes, the real problem areas can be deflned.
g = e T TR

people.

In..concluding this testimony, a series of recommendatio.

is offered for your consideration. They are listed as follows
One, that the Bureau of the Census provide the statistics

for the Chinese, Guamanian, Korean, Samoan and other popu-
lation groups smaller than the present limited categories

in light of the severity of the Pan-Asian situation in San 1 —
Diego; that the Bureau of Labor Statistics attempt to provide

similar data as item l. Three, that the state and federal-

g ~-u——: =t
- wt [l o P e e

and vocatlonal training needs of the Pan—A51an Communlty.ef*

=~ 4
- x;‘_}n A !-)wx.z“‘_ 311

San Diego through the Department of Labor, Health, Education "
and Welfare. And revenue sharing.

And four, that the U.S. Civil Rights Commission use
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1' its staff to express the concerns of the Pan-Asian Communitiesg
2 and to assist the agencies to implement corrective action
3 to achieve stated goals of Affirmative Action and equal
4 | employment opportunity.
5 I wish to thank you for listening to our concerns for-
6 the Pan-Asians of San Diego, our needs are many and our
7 | resources are small, but the UPAC will do everything in its )
8 | power to achieve a just freatment of its people. Please
9| contact us if we can be of service: _— -
== 10 - Respecffully”submittedf“ff%*;”:;£4¥”f;§i*t'ﬁ:ii %ﬁg%w?
. 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank iqu very much, it’'s goodztgfsee;
12| you again.
’ 13 Who do we have scheduled next?
14 MR. YOSHIOKA: Ms. Grace Blaéékowski will speak next.
] 15 "
16
17 MS, GRACE BLASZKOWSKI
18
/ 19 A (By Ms. Blaszkowski.) My name is Grace Blaszkowski, _
20| I'm the Asian Affairs Officer for San Diego County. However, ;
N, 21 | this afternoon I'm appearing as a part of the épmmuniti;“?hnaj;-
;ég.\si. 22| do not.hold, you know, me responsible for what-I sais%ﬁiégust‘
23 | you know, will assume responsibility for anything I say in T
24 | this Committee.
25 Anyway, as Community Affairs Officer, I work with
|
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mény groups and individuals in our“community. I work with

Filipinos, the Japanese Americans, the Chinese Americans, Gua-

Yoo

maniangysq - I have._

Indlansq Mala51ans.

T A T

"'\.’\‘4;» -

really come across about the full range -of Asians in the

Samoans, Koreans,
course of my work.

My office is new, it has been established a year and
a half ago. But let me tell you the problems that I have

found, the things that I have uncovered in the course of my

sometimes shocks me.

. =

work, Because contrary to the common,

experlence.

I could give cases and cases

I hope that, you know,
in detail and some other time, because this afternoon I
was assigned to talk about our concerns in relation to the
Federal Government. You see, I might, you know, I -- we
Asians in San Diego have many problems in relation to the
federal agencies. I do not know what the jurisdiction of ._ .

this Commission has over federal agencies, but I would like

to state our difficulties anyway. .

More specifically,
e ’{"—*5,

federally funded pro;ects in San Dlego Count

oy RIS -

to discuss the inadequate and 1nadequate data collection and -
reporting system of the Federal Government that has perpetu-

ated many of our problems.

o
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I would like to discuss the absence of an equal
opportunity office in San Diego, the citizens' requirements,
Filipinos and Asians from federal employment. - )

And lastly I would like to discuss the problems of
the Filipinos in the United States Navy.

In relation to the absence of federally funded social
and economic programs, I would like to say that as of 1973,
as of now, we have no single funded progrem in education,

more specifically, Title I, 1n the blllngual educatlon Pros:

gram, we have no Pan-Asian funded program, we-have.no funded*

Pu—

economic opportunity program whether 1t‘be‘commun1tyklcom-’*ﬁ:*

prehensive health services, health studies, job corps,
opportunities and services. We have no single funded Manpowen
program where the OADC, MDTA, job opportunities in the
business sector.

Operation Mainstream, youth opportunities and there's

Manpower exXperimental and demonstration projects. We have

no single funded program under the Housing and Urban Developmsg

program, more specifically, the Model Cities program.

In brief, despite millions of dollars that have been

ety

e

e 28 Mmum»—. mm;-e-—ﬁ-um-uﬂ..-, % ern ST T P e T >y by

NS SR, et e e S R e g J A

=5

<

poured into San Diego by federal agencies in the past yearsr
and up to ‘this time, none has served the.Pan-Asian qugpnmt
to a significant degree. And funded projects from these

sources under the sponsorship of Pan-Asian Community organiza-

tions or agencies is exactly zero.
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» 1 ‘ The results have been very disastrous. For many
’ 2| years we had no social service programs for families, youth
B 3 and senior citizens, we did not have .a community or youth
4 center in which we can meet and come together as a people,
5 there is not a single research and demonstration program
6| to test, improve and advance methods of delivering human
7 care services.
8 It was only as recent as this No;eéber that a few -iir
9
2= ie ?-Reveqpe Sharlng Program.* Up to tQES*aéter
A1 thesefproiécts have as yet\recelvéé thg;g
-12 ‘ of bureaucratic fed tape. ’ ) "_‘ N .
) 13 Meanwhile, the Chinese Social Service Center and the ’
14| Filipino projects, some of them are operating precariously,
B 15| and with the expectation that they will receive the moneys,
16 because of very limited funds the services are housed in
17 facilities that are very impoverished, located in the run-
18 | down areas of San Diego. -
/ 19 I welcome all of you in this panel to come down to .
. 20| San Diego to take a first-hand view of what I am descrlblngﬂ% :
(& ‘ 21 In fact, I was very disappointed that gou didn't- coﬁgéigﬁlﬁ*w‘* 3
:t_;ﬁzg_ N g% +o hear us and meet_with us, becausé being,. ;I gu;;s, _;iif%%?” g
23| civilization or the southernmost part of the state, many |
24| things seem to hold here in San Francisco or in Los Angeles
25| and for many years we've been bypassed for hearings. 1 =
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We've always been asked to come to another place or
to come to San Francisco or Sacramento or here, and as a
result, there has been no accurate data that has been col-
lected and documented with respect to our need in San Diego.
Now, going back to the federally funded projects,
I would like to say that the Federal Planning Agency's inability
fund some of -- some programs for our communities, has re-

sulted in a tremendous morale problem among Asian minorities

in San Diego in the sense that now we.have disadvantaged.,_ ..,:-f

-
-

- groups that have, and disadvantaged. ‘'groups that_héﬁé”@ﬁ%,

In the latter, fall the Filipinos, the Japaneséiﬁﬁe}i;:;

cans, Chinese Americans, Guamanians, Samoans and all of us
Asians. The situation is calculated to separate the Asians,
génerated not by the minority groups that have been funded,
but the insensitivity of the federal agencies to the needs
of the Pan-Asian Americans in San Diego.

In retrospect, it is difficult for me to perceive
how a large group of people who have been denied programs
and services in the face of detailed federal regulations
which compel federally funded programs to serve all people,
regardless of sex, race or national origin;, under Title VI
of the Civil Rights Act.

The recommendation I make is not a guarantee that
Pan—-Asian projects will be funded in the future, historically

local governments have been the most discriminatory of these

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI!
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Pan—-Asians.

Moreover, the potential for discrimination exceeds and

can be ‘accomplished by'the.natureiqgﬁfinding_uses as well
as outright discrimination in programs.

For example, one city in the South Bay Area in San
Diego, has decided to spend most of its revenue sharing
funds in improvement of the public works ygrd. Desplte the

fact that it is one of the highest poverty. -- has one oﬁ

wr e

Many” Flllplnos,
area but receive no benefit.

Furthermore, absent the revenue sharing, our detdled
laws in administration and forced man procedures
applicable under other federal civil service -- civil rights
laws, such as the Fair Housing and Equal Employment Oppor-—
tunities Act.

The details of enforcement under revenue sharing now
lies the fault to the state and local governments which

have less enforcement mechanisms and in some cases, a lot of

wealth to avoid racial discrimination.

I am now turning my attention to inadequaté

by federal agencies.

Perhaps no other group of people have suffered so

deeply from a failure by the Federal Government to maintain

K
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an accurate reporting system as how the Pan-Asian Americans

=

in this community. For many years, no data was collected
about our population by the U.S. Bugequ of Census. Up till
1970, all of us were lumped under the broad category, other.
As a result, our individual ethnic identity ‘was ob-
scured from the American public, and suppressed.
Moreover, the absence of data has hindered the planning

and developing of social service deliwery systems to our

w 0 N O o A W N

people, because there was no data avallable to 1dent1fy }

W - PR N

and describe the populatlon.:m«~er

*
4
i
(=

In"Smlﬁnxm,J;mu:stﬁuuraxal.the dlfflcultles'I en-

-t
=

Lamm

countered in getting the first youth program for Filipinos

=
N

funded by the city before the census came out in 1970. And

—
w

14 | mind you, this was in 1970 and we didn't have a single youth
_ 15| program in the community.

16 My proposal was turned down several times by the city

17 for lack of supporting data. I fought back, however, and

18| stated that the lack of data was not due to me but due to
/ 19 the failure of the city and the Bureau of Census to collect

20! the data about us. ol %
“ 21 This resulted in the funding of the first Filipigglfirk:
gﬁg‘ﬁég 122 | Youth Preject called Project Five,Meh1 The 1970 censusque =

-«@31 -

23 moreover, does not accurately count all the Pan—Asian
24 Americans. Not included are the Guamanians and the Samoans

25| whose populations are large, particularly in California and
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_who .live with their»r,elatix‘r‘eSywefT

Hawaii. Other Asians still fall under the category.

As a result, you never really get an accurate count

Goze

of our people, even if you use thé U "Census data.
Furthermore, the 19270 census has undercounted
Asians and Pacific People.

Many Filipino Navy men who were at sea during the

census were counted in reports where the ships-were stationed-

rather than included in the San Diego data. Many immigrants

-
- - mt‘

IS T,

not £ill out the census cards. e ol e e e =

I, just like the Black population which was under-
counted by 8% and the Spanish-speaking population by ten
million, the Pan-Asian population is severely undercounted.

I am sadly disturbed by the report that the United
States Bureau of Census has treated a community education
program aimed primarily at Black and Spanish-speaking neigh-

borhood to establish improved understanding of the importance

and value of the census that the areas that are hard to count;.

- et s -

¢

many years.
Another example of inaccurate reporting that affects

us is the school report of racial and ethnic distribution of
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pupils from grades ten to 12, and the compliance report of

=

institutions of higher learning which are project Windup undexn
Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1960. Under these two
reports, the racial, ethnic distribution reports for today's
tenth to 12th, Chinese, Japanese, and other peoples of Asia
on the one hand, are counted under the column, Oriental. On

the other hand, Filipinos. Aleuts or Eskimos are counted

under column, other, non-White. -

W 0 N OO ;AW DN

Moreover, in San Diego, not all the school dlStrlCtS__”

g

use—these(ieflnltlons followed*by;the Sam DlegO‘SéhooI‘Dlstrlc

A

1
= =
= o

The National, Three Courts and South Bay School Dlstrlc‘;,

=
N

other classifications.

As a result, you never really get an accurate picture

=
w

14 | of our pupils, of our kids who are going to school. This
} 15| lack of uniformitz has really caused tremendous problems for
16 | us. Because it has been used as a device to tell us thét
17 | we are not enough in numbers and therefore we should have
18 | less representatives, a classic example is just recently -
/ 19| happened, not too long ago where we were invited by the San
20 | Diego School District to participate in the development of .7- ?
y 21 a proposal under the Emergency School Aldwprog;am, we{éga.tg
22 O e

.fight to be counted as Asian Americans, 1n-orderft05§et moren‘
23 | representation.
24 I will -- I want to discuss the report of the Equal

25 | Employment Opportunity Commission and the report of, the com- - -
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}~ county.~ The largest governmental empleye'

bined report of institution of higher learning, however, I
might not have enough time, so since I wrote them down here
and it's essentially the same as what%I 'said for the other
reports, I will just prefer to skip this part and go to the
third concern that I would like to bring up today, and which
is the absence of an Equal Employment Opportunity office in

San Diego.

— ——— P - -

e Bl et

w_*4%%'
* the Unlted States Navy and the FederaliGovgrnmeg,

809 of- our Filipinos, Guamanians and- Samqans-workulnrthe'

Navy, sometime next year the Navy expects more of -our-people
to move down because of the consolidation of bases in the San
Diego area.

Now, if you have any complaint, any grievance which
would fall under the Fair Employment Practices Commission
you have to call up Phoenix, Arizona, or go to Phoenix,
Arizona, but how many poor people and how many disadvantaged

people from our community can afford those long distance

calls and can afford to go to Phoenix, Arizona?

I hope that this

v‘ Ty ‘«?‘a.

Commission would see to it that we -get’® in San Dzego asaseonkq
as possible.
Turning now to citizenship requirements, in the Federal

Government you can not be employed if you are an alien.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Citizenship is a must. Now let me tell you, the difficult§
with this is that the Federal Government does not distinguish
between aliens who are Jjust here as tourists and permanent
residents. Particularly affected by this requirement are
many of the Filipino immigrant professionals who come to this
country, barred from citizenship for five years, it is by
statute that they can not become citizens, therefore I -- it
would seem unfair to penalize them and deprive them of their
right to work in the government when as a matter of fact,
they are allqwed, by law, to-become ;itizens.j_ C e e
- Bu£ even if you becom;‘a cit%?en,“there are certainfhxh
ageneies in the Federal Govermment that do not employ Asians.
For example, the Filipino nurse, I had a case not too long
ago of a nurse who applied with the office of the United
Army Reserve, the U.S. Army Reserves and was denied admission
because he was a nurse who was graduated —- graduated from
the Philippines.

In other words, even if he possessed a California

State license, that wasn't good enough for the Federal Govern-

ment. And let me tell you, there are many such situations

that have happened and if you just take San DiegO'ageﬁcigs.’ 3f

S ax

Another thing I wish would be explored by fhi?ﬁ%i-a“n”
Commission has to do with the companies that get contracts
from the Federal Government, I'm referring particularly to

the big aerospace companies, automatically they disqualify

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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people because of their cilizenship. this has

resulted in difficulties for many Filipino engineers who

are permanent residents. . .. . m

e s 3
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I'm getting so many notes here now about the

Lastly,
time, but I still feel I want to talk about the problems
of the Filipinos in the United States Navy.

As previously stated, about 80% of our Filipino

P g

Community in San Diego are employed in the United States -

a chance to v1sit Flllplnos’rn brigs

& XA RS =9 ris
- o ST 2o = o - Atrasl, ":-
o 3“ 'f‘ R ‘~ Wil e e

hour of difficulty, part1c1pate as a lecture{ af the CQm-

munity Relations Center and I am therefore quite familiar

with some of the practices in this institution with respect

Fre

to our men. N

In 1973, in January 2, 1973, to be exact, I had the
opportunity to air some of my grievances to Admiral Sumwalt -
(Phonetic) in a letter that I wrote to him. I wrote this —f -

specific of my concerns complete with cases and serial numbers|.

Some changes have been made since then, 1n that_ race rg-

D e mE

lations specialists were app01nted; ;

- 2w ,v..

namely, one, the lack of Filipino minority officers in its
Naval Command in San Diego and the dirth of Filipino Navy

officers. There is presently no link between Filipinos and -
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1| the highest levels of Naval Command despite the fact that
2| Filipinos are the second -largest minority group in the United
3| States Navy. A reason for the lack of officers it to see
4| the requirement. It takes after five years to become a
5| citizen in the United States Navy, by this time a Filipino
6| is usually too old to qualify for officers training school,
7 | under the Boost program or the Naval Education Science
8 | program.
. 9 ) To .be ellglble for these qugg}s a_person must be a
o 10 ~citi;en.and mu§t;be~18 thZS-yearSan%agém : ~%%~ @rg%;
- 11 In ihe foreseeable'future; therefbre,fwe dg'not” 3
12 | anticipate too many Filipino officers. However, there is a :
13 | disproportionate number of cooks and stewards in the United
14 | States Navy who are Filipinos. Although Filipinos may not
) 15| be recruited for posts other than stewards, there's still a
16 | large number of stewards listed in their statistical data
17 | as on December 31, 1972. Fully 9,860 Filipinos were stewards.
18 A classic example of discrimination in this area is
/ 19| found in the fact that during the years that Filipinos were
20 | only allowed to recruit as stewards, there were no incentive 3
\ 21 | advancement allowed by the United States Naqy.;uHowever, now
- RS B
s . e -1 22| that the steward p051t10n is open to Whltes,_the Navy ha"i
23 | decided to institute an advancement incentive award. )
24 In my opinion, this is —-- this is just an example of
25| some of the racist policies of the agency.
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Another thing that I would like to point out is the

difficulties caused by the requirement that a Filipino must

[FUN U U P

be on duty in the Continental Uni?éa*$§a39§ when shipping

over in order to qualify for citizenship.

As long as a Filipino is in a U.S. base or ship or
carrier, he should be allowed to ship over with the benefit
of citizenship. Otherwisé :I get situations where a Filipino .

never gets the basic when he's qVerseas and until he comes

back to Long Beach.

“r

S e ‘:".x‘;ﬁ -

and if a Filipino signs in there to behshippe
should be given the full benefits of citizenship.

Now, last but not least, is the lack of Filipinos
in agencies -- .

THE CHAIRMAN: Excuse me, could I just interrupt just
a moment? One of the problems I'm going to face here as
Chairman, is that of time. And we had allotted one hour —— -

A I'm just going to read, I'm almost done.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay, but I want to ‘make

-

e the others

‘. surx

o~

U, b

get angoppdftunity.

. A'gf~bkayEL#Well, last but not %gagu

- A rk
N 4T :

families in distress. More specifically, there are no

Filipino counselors in the Navy relief, family services,

am R
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housing office, no Filipinos working as doctors, nurses'
assistants or nurses in Balboa Hospital.

I have other things listed dogqrhere but I guess
because of time limitations I will end my note with the
suggestion that perhaps at the next hearing we could explore.
more, some of the things in greater detail and also have a
hearing to discuss the problems of women in the Asian Communit

Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
{Applause.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Let me just say in terms of San Diego
itself, we will attempt to go to San Diggo for a hearing
there. Our difficulty has been one of budget, as you know,
and if the appropriations come forth, why, we will do that
and go down and give you great opportunity.

So, I thank you and appreciate you coming all the way
from San Diego, particularly in the weather today to present
your presentation.

Let me say this, because I just know that with the

remalnder oof you that are here to speak and the amoun‘;ogé, o
T - 3 - PY oAy Sl =;_5;;- SRR

time that I have allocated for you, it will be very difficult”

to get all of you in. I understand you do have typed state-

ments, which I hope you will submit, leave with us, which we

74
7 S R

Y .
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_he's mnot' given.a full understanding. asiito

RN

will then make a part of the record and we will then view.
Could I then simply ask the remainder of you to limit

your comments to three ginutes—anq/ggég;€L;ery br%ef.summé;§-

recognizing that you will be filing your statement so that

the panel will have an opportunity to ask some questions as -

we like to do and I appreciate that, thank you.

.. GLENN LEO

Businessman's _

Society of San Diego County.

Just like any immigrént, theé immigrant delegation to
L.A. is also being discriminated with only one hour time.
However, I'd like to talk about discrimination that is being
given to the Filipinos and the Asian Americans in San Diego
County. -

Because of limited time, I'd like to_talk about only

a few areas. One of them is wvisa classification.

e hd .
- FTEx ehE .y o~

< When the Asian immigrant leaveshh;s;piace&b
- B s =3 R =y

= P Ty % g

% <
- i I

of his visa. Which means that if he has a work&ng visa it

IFy
e

does not make him or it does not give him the right to apply

in the near future for citizenship.
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Now, these people are made to believe, when they
leave their places of origin, that they, after the necessary
time period are given the right to apply for citizenship.

The wives of Navy personnel likewise are in the same
problem. They are in the same boat when it comes to a categor
They are allowed to work in some areas in the county, however
they do not have solid ground under their feet due to the
fact that they do not have a working visa. Their visa is

very vague.

problems. It is not clear as to the fact that these people .|,

could not move from one area to the other. The question is,
what happened to the rights of the individual? The right
of movement?

Again, the immigrants when they come to this country,
their social services and benefits are very limited. They
have rejected social services and benefits because these
people say, people wno run social services and benefits,
that they were sponsored into the country. But the question

is, why is it that other nationals are given social services

and benefits? Again the gquestion of files and communicatipnsf‘

Exchange people likewise are algb-plaguéd“With’éimiiar;x

Visas are granted to an individual,. eithgr%from{thefT A=

embassy or from the consulate. Now, a person who has re-
ceived his visa from the consulate in Cebu City in the

Philippines, does not know if his files in the céntral office.
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When he applies to go back to the Philippines for a visit
or some sort, it appears to the persoqgel of this immigra-

+ion offices do not know where he gét

his fault if he does not have the right files. -
He is given a third degree treatment. And I guess
the biggest problem that immigrants get are the immigration

personnel. When a person with an accent walks into the

immigration office, it seems as if there has been a sudden

his skin is of other color?. Or.is :it“because they

P

that they are subhumans? ) - POV |

Is it not that .the public services are aimed at serving.

the general public and not ﬂust a few? What happened to the

positive way of dealing with people? What happened to the

simple respect of other human beings? Why this indifference?
Is it because these people from the immigration office

feel that they are superior? Maybe it is because of the

lack of understanding. 1In the immigration office in San

Diego, there is no Asian American employed in ‘that offi

Ry Foh,

—_ . —
- 3 P . 7

When an Asian Amerlcan“walks in, an A51anWAmer1cani

- _,. 1:«"""' ,,

-~

American?
He is told to go all the way out to L.A. or go all

the way up to San Francisco. Why?
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. 1 We therefore would suggest that an Asian American,
2 Filipino American, a Japanese American, all these Asian
3| Americans, be represented in the immigration office in San
4| Diego.
5 Let us have more understanding in these offices.
6 Thank you.
7 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.
8
9 (Applause.)
-~ 110 =
1 .
12 MR. FORREST HONG
. 13
14 i} (By Mr. Hong.) My name is Forrest Hong. I'll be
) 15| brief.
16 Today I'm talking on problems of education in the City
17 | of San Diego. To begin with, I'd like to say basically to
18 | all our comments is an overriding goal of providing egual
’ 19 | educational opportunities for all children. You, as Commissiohn _
20 | members, are here as designated representatives of the public_ .
' 21 in an advisory capacity to the U.S. Commission on C:;iiﬂw-
Ga. 7l i 22 | Rights, with an expressed interest in equality;forﬂéii;fmg
23 | viduals.
24 We are here as the public, articulating our children's -
25 | needs that are yet unmet, either through ignorance, design or
|
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benign neglect.

Hopefully, our presentation can overcome the ignorance,

your understanding and concern can: og&rcome the benign neglect
S ¥ - T~

and together we can change the design.
We are also here as Pan-Asians, pleading the cause of .
our children to help them get the education that.is. their due,

and one that can make them participating members of our

society.

In recent years a trend has developed to 1nclude-con—

__,;," . R < .1-‘. T, - . ) o s

- [ T
- e

studies curriculum. This trend has taken two forms.~

that of creating separate courses deallng w1th varlous ethnlc'

groups, and two, that of including content of ethnic groups
within established courses. Especially U.S. history. -The
trend has generally emphasized the roies and contributions:
of Black Americans and Mexican Americans. What is lacking
is content that deals with the Pan—-Asians in America.

Since Pan-Asians in American have contributed, have

affected and have been influenced by every sphere of American

life, no study of California, the United States or world hlStOI‘

v

R Y x.-,

inclusion of Pan-Asians..-
There are many ways to mislead, corrupt or bias .the

study of the American heritage and resultant attitude of
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1 students and the lack of inclusion of Pan-Asians has been
2| the chief, but by no means the only, method of this dis-
3| tortion of truth.
4 Therefore, Pan—-Asian American studies is a thoroughly
5 legitimate and educationally mandatory subject area.
6 We are ready to work together with you in our mutual
7 goal of educational opportunities. And included in the packet]
8| that will probably be coming down one of these days, you'll 7
9| be getting those recommendations..
7 10 - THE CHAIRMAN: Fine. Tha;k ‘yourvery fach
ot 11 .. L
12
13 MR. TETSUYO KASHIMA
14
_ 15 A (By Mr. Kashima.) My name is Tetsuyo Kashima, re-
16 | siding in San Diego, I taught at the San Diego Unified School
17 | pistrict in the second grade for the past 11 years and I
18 | wish to address the Members of the Committee this afternoon T
/ 19| on the educational deficiencies existing within the San .
20 | piego Unified School District of the Asian Américansf .
‘o 21 Before going into specifics, I woulé~i1ke to ébnvé
S 22 to the Committee the atmosphere within which A51an*Ame£1cansﬁi_, &
23| in the county must operate. The plight of the Asian Americans ‘
24| in san Diego is that we are yet to be recognized as a minorityl,
25 | we are still very much invisible and do not share in the power
|
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J<-Having Asian- American administrators is-very-cruciali

structure of the communities.

I have a section here which I will delete. 2and I
continue to say, for these reasonsi'the,mgjority community
has been very slow in recognizing our needs and concerns.
One manifestation of this is the difficulty we face in the
employment area, both hiring and promotion.

We have had .individuals become irate enough’'so their

level. Most of the appeals have been.discouraging:

- - e L

cases were brought before personnal boards and at the executive

and:l

EX3

B

-~ -

- IO P}
r

prese;”i*;afii‘ipg today Wwill enabl:eiyc;ur‘:c o
catalysts and make meaningful changes for the Asian American.- |
citizens of San Diego.

In terms of personnel the San Diego Unified School
District as a public agency, as en employer, is guilty of
perpetuating the idea of the invisibility of the Asian
American. The document before you, entitled Asian Crisis
in the San Diego Unified School District, will outline some
of the problems, investigation and the data are included in 1
this.

Now, I point out the significant finding to_yo
; FERT. WAL I po]

entire effort of breaking the cycle of non-recognition. Wheth

in curriculum or personnel, it is administrators who make de-

cisions that will have impact on the Asian American youngsters
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in our schools. Today, out of the total administrative
staff of 407 there is only one Asian American administrator.
In addition, there is no Asian American presently in
the district's leadership training program which correspondes
to the eligibility list in civil service. And I refer to
Figure 1 in the paper.
This situation is very similar in the private sector

where most Asian Americans do not rise above middle management

anprien
e

level.

T
~ e *ur

for the amount of money compared to Blacks and. Mex1can;;—'
Americans, and all of the interpretations are based on the -
growth of each ethnic group according to the percentage

found in the community and the Asian Americans have been
accorded an unfavorable representation in the administrative
and classified categories.

There are other concerns that are listed in the paper,
and I would like to point out a few more. Number one, the
personnel division, to my knowledge, has no Asian Americans
on the staff, both clerical and professional, neither do they
have an Affirmative Action Officer, their Affirmative?Action.
program is a short document without definite objectxvéglor
a timetable.

Number two, like any other school district, federal

money is part of many of these programs. The special projects
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office, which is responsible for coordinating federal -funded
programs including those that are aimed;at minoritiesi has
no‘Asian American on the stafféas_QQQiﬁistratogg and writers.
Number three, there has been little encouragement
given to Asian Americans to pursue an administrative career.-
The district which is paying for the prinecipal which has
been mentioned before, has no Asian Americans on its list,

two Asian Americans have unsuccessfully applied for the pro-

gram.

I

DS

rejection is based primarily on one oral interview with.a._

committee. We feel that the entire procedure should be Iooked.

over very carefiilly.

Number four, there is a lack of -communication between

personnel division and the Asian American Community. Position |

openings for teachers classified personnel and administrators

are not advertised in our statewide community.

Number five, many gualified Asian Americans are not

pgriéncésaouts;de the United.Statesijé.w‘

A few recommendations which are pertinent, I will not

read because they are listed here and will be forwarded to

you.

——ye e

o
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11 |

In the programs division, one of the main responsi-
bilities of the programs division is in the updating, de-
velopment of materials.: :Theidistrick:has been very weak in
this area as far as the Asian American is concerned. The
few materials on hand are teacher guides, its production
motivated by the enactment of the Education Code. Because
of the lack of Asian Americans on the staff of the division,
there has been little reviewing of textbooks, reading

materials and other classroom aids;

':' g Tam e R -

area which you can read at your leisure and.I:als0‘p6int Put;¢ka\

in the Human Relations Office of our district, there is no
Asian American representation, and they take care of the
Office of Compensatory Education, and generally there is no
Asian American both professional and clerical, and then I
complete my testimony with remarks on the observation of
identity problem of the Asian American youngsters and one of
the unfortunate aspects of the neglect of Asian American for
the city schools is the effect it has on the identity of our

youngsters and I go on to say, and may I end thls by saying,

JU——— e ]

it is difficylt to understand and appre01ate one's culture

when the educational system depicts it in:a negatlve’manner

or exclude them totally.
There are very few textbooks that portray the Asian

American fairly. It is folly to place the guilt wholly on the

mmuv

R s M Worrh

- "aITYY
Mmqm«n%“w—wumaam N e 2 e T ."N"'ﬂx‘...,,-,

v .
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school, the media and the community must share in the blame.

However, as long as these incidents continue at school, it

) e L ‘
is the task of the school to correctiiitwsgrsc .+ .z . y = S

Let them provide leadership by a conscious effort to

scrutinizing the curriculum material and by increasing the

number of Asian American employees, s s . . - -

T = <

- - -~ e et —— ! PRI

i
2
3
4
5 include Asian Americans in the school. Program. By closely-
6
7
8 Let us begin the task of making Asian American«youngsters
9 ' T

~esean] 10 = - Tha:n‘k 719u_~:“
-~ 1 PP
) 12 . (Applause.)
13
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Very fine job covering the whole area. - g
_ 15 | -
16 .
17 MR. SATTAR CHHIPA >j
18 - S
! 19 A (By Mr. Chhipa.) My name is Sattar Chhlpa and If1il

20 try.my best to be as brief as I can..

and -UPAC in san Diego. - ..~

My area is the media. In San Dlego we checked w1th thel
24 | newspapers, radio and television stations, and employment is

25 very low. There are very few people from Asian countries
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employed with the media. There is not a single news broad-

caster, I think it is very important, when we have about
42,000 Asians in the area there should be somebody in that

field. Through your agency it is requested, humbly, that

specific investigation be done of this matter and see that
Asians are employed in that field.
Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.

~
e T - s

S [P
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= < - & ERe = TEYE

'MR. ROBERT PAUL ITO

A (By Mr. Ito.) My name is Robert Ito and I'm a board
member of the San Diego Chapter of the Japanese American
Citizens League.

I don't know if I'm able to be able to get through as

fast as Tetsuyo, but I'll try.

Today I'm here addressing the Chinese and Japanese out
of San Diego County.

Based on personal interviews in the Japanese American

Community and a pilot survey conducted by the Chinese “Social-

n ¥

Service Center, it was discovered tha£ thexmajorityeagwmﬁgwékﬁ
Chinese and Japanese elderly are in desperate need of trans-
portation facilities. Because of the language barrier they

are unaware of, have not been able to arrange for and also hav

0
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not utilized existing transportation systems.such as the
Model Cities Transportation:groject. Here we find both the
Chinese and Japanese ultimately experiencing difficulty in
getting to a grocery store that caters to their diet, points
of interest and social activities.

In the area of nutrition, the Chinese and Japanese
elderly are, in effect, excluded from programs plagqed ggr
counties, senior citizens, such as Meals on Wheels and other

such programs. . .- =

< - -~
5,,\

FrEzoe ... iy ez.ﬁ

BT et Although & Chlnese “and Japanese—

S o o
.i = "

tentlonally left out, programs of‘thls nature are geared for-

Caucasians tastes or life styles, which are not necessarily --
the tastes or life styles of the Chinese and Japanese seniors.
Apparent.in the pereonal interviews conducted in the
Japanese American Community was the absence of a board and
care facility or a low cost housing complex catering to the
Japanese elderly.
In one facility in San Diego where a Japanese senior

was placed, the language barrier coupled with the diet,

caused difficulty in feeling comfortable in this setting.

A vital link in working for and in behalf of the

Chinese and Japanese elderly is that community effort be.com-~

plimented with financial and technical assistance from outside
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sources. Therefore, it is recommended that the Chinese
and Japanese elderly of San Diego be assisted in, number one,
providing an extensive program geared to identifying the
specific need of the Chinese and Japanese elderly.

Two, developing a program and/or services to help
alleviate identified needs. A specific concern here is that
of developing a transportation network and a nutrition program

Number three, developing the concept of the care home

in a low cost housing complex for Ch

seniors. " ) T

In closing, we further hope, to the greatest extent
possible, that the United States Commission on Civil Rights
recognize that the Chinese and Japanese elderly person has
a much better chance of being reachea through grants aimed
at specific pockets rather than massive grants as counties
or state, for all elderly persons.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.

MR. PEQOPE BALISTA

A (By Mr. Balista.) I am Peope Balista,.thegDirecior;“ Q*ﬂ

of Council of Filipino American Organization, federation of

17 community-based organizations dedicated to community

services.
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- 1 I would like a friend of mine in the audience to come
) 2 and, because I want him to make to me a presentation to -- :
3 Mr. Roy Batlsta, please. Please’ comef“*I 11 glve you two
4 minutes out of my five-minute presentation.
° To carry out the purposes of the Council of Filipino
6 American Organization we have embarked on a bold community .
7 improvement program, so-called Project Operation Samahan,
8 which means working together. g
L ~ e ] 9 ~ This is a- progect‘w1th*actlve“partlglpatlon1ana largely.w£3
S -ﬁﬁpéﬁ:théaizififhz§é "of the Flizblne : ' i
11, San Diego County. ’f"”
12 The project has three major components,-namely ~~ et H
13 youth development program, senior citizens recreation.and
14 nutrition program and the Operation Samahan free clinic.
B 1 The project is designed to support the efforts of
16 Filipino American Communities of San Diego County and their
17 desire to solve their own problems and live decently and
18 peacefully into the mainstream of American society. |
/ 19 We are working fOr MUCh ..ccccceccccsrccccecracncsacas £
L 20 of the understanding amongst all people, regardless of raceL“.
N 21
s |22
23 : A
The project had utilized the manpower resources of the
24 federal public employment program, only to be phased out by
2 insensitive federal bureaucrats without the benefit of evaluati
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1 of its worthwhile on-going project. Of course, the first

2 to be phased out were the Filipino Americans and Asian

3 Americans and were never given an -opportunity to be absorbed

4 into a permanent job, as supposedly required by the Federal

5 Government. Whatever their reasons are, the county and the

6 City of San Diego never had any sincerity to absorb the

7 Asian Americans and Filipino American employees. )

8 And adding insult to injury, they have, a tokén

? implementation of their respectivefofirhgtive-Action~ﬁlansQ~h~ o
10| 7They take for granted the Fiiibiioghﬁﬁ?Kgééé?iﬁé£§é%;fﬁfTj??; wé
11 passive attitude, however that passive attitude is.sitting~‘*{ _éé
12

on top of a volcano, ready to explode at any time, unless

-
w

something can be done by way of correcting the discriminatory

14 practices and unequal opportunities being felt by our people.
} 15
16 (Applause.)
17
18 There are —-- discriminatory procedure whereby Asian -
/ 19| American Applicants who receive-the. education from colleges or uni-
20 | yersities outside of the United States must have their {ﬁ L
21 | educational records certified. If such colleges or -uni- » j%%
. L3, | 22| yersities do n;t.appear on the 1ist-of-accredited'schéoigi
23 kept by cities, counties or states, even though such educa-
24 tion had been previously accepted as a part of registration
25

and licensing requirements.
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-50f foreign educated applicants is discriminatory, regardless

The delay and inconvenience caused in the treatment

of any intentions to the contrary, and -effectively denies-
equal employment opportunity.

The institution which publishes the list of accredited
schools are racially discriminatory,

collaborated by the

states, city and counties which issues the publication.

B, discriminatory application of the bilingual pay to solely

3o -c,_“

_C, age, height., and welght quallflcatlons for emgloyh

Yo ""‘-r' NN H - 4.;-"_.,_

ment in law enforcement agencies.
or Filipino American certainly could not meet the certain

requirements.

Equal pay for equal work shall be the name of the

game, oftentimes Filipino and Asian Americans receive lesser

pay than their Anglo American counterparts. ....-L_
School district administrators are only interested in
having their present staff undergo in-service training for

awareness of Filipino and Asian American cultures.r“;f

staffzns the o,

Slncere“efforts;toﬂhlrermlnorlty,

- R

way'tbaghrgghgébest results. ﬁiti
Certainly, we hope that this U.S. Civil Rights Com-

mission should recognize the problems that have been presented

here by some of our people and I'm giving you Mr. Batista,

A typical Asian American ..
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1 from the U.S. Navy.
’ 2
3
4 MR. ROY BATISTA
5
6 A (By Mr. Batista.) Members of this Committee, I was
7 introduced to be a representative of the U.S. Navy; I am
g8 | not. I am here as an ordinary citizen, I am working in the g
g | community. What I say is what I
;“~ - 10 observation. - S
" 11 First of all, it's more or less mflp;esentafinﬁg%willﬁ_
12| be a duplication of so many of the presentations put ou-fw )
- 13! by the representatives of the different organizations.
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Let me just, again, we are on the time,
) 15| if you can just give us the parts that are not duplicating
16 | so we can have that in the record, I am pressed for time
17 | because the next panelists are going to have to come on.
18 A. Well, since the -- we are under time pressure, I'd
/ 19 | just like to let the Committee know that, to the observation
20| I have in the community of the Pah-=Akian-group, that the L
. 21 | group so-called the Pan-Asian, would like to let the Céﬁmitfg;f;ég
22 | know or the Commission on Civil Rights, that.the oid.Péﬁgg'i ks
23 | Asion stereotype labeled by the community, which is the
24 | passive stereotype, forced upon the community by the White
25 | population, .it no longer exists, we are no longer the docile,’
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your complaints and grievances.
e ~ Let-me also“state we have -statements
written form, pleasge be sure.to .file, th&m
: [. 1 FiETET L

be a part of our record.

will testify so I will call them in that order.

complacent, religious; .and self-sufficient :little-people from tlL

Orient, we are people and we are a part of the community.

I end my presentation on thatg =z~ - -

Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: I want to thank you for your presen-
tation in coming all the way up from San Diego.

If at all possible, our Committee will get down to -

San Diego to give you more adequate opportunity to present o

PR

¥
. =

Thank you again.
(Short recess.)

THE CHAIRMAN: We are now back in session with the

next panel, and I have been handed the order in which they

And ask them to make their presentation. I will . =}

sam =

ask that they make their presentation as short as pbs§§§ie&
tunity to ask questions within the time allotted.
All right, Ms. Cynthia Chono.

Thank you.
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1 MS. CYNTHIA CHONO

2

3 A (By Ms. Chono.) My name is Cynthia Chono, the panel

4| before you today will address itself to the pressing issues

5 in Little Tokyo Redevelopment Project.

6 Specifically, the topics to be covered are housing,

7 small businesses, and contract compliance. However, I would

8 like to put the contents of the presentation into a proper

9 | perspective. S

10. Histo;%pally, redevelopment has*had"éfﬂismal r%qord.‘
11 | Redevelopment has not fostered urban‘rehabilitation,bﬁéﬁv )
12 | rather has degenerated into urban removal. ) _
13 Redevelopment has been an experience of systematic

14 | dispersonal and destruction for the local communities.

15| We've only to look a few blocks to the west to substantiate

16 | our contention. Bunker Hill, at one time, was a residential
17 | area of 5,000 persons. Now, after redevelopment has claimed
18 | and cleared the land, a high-rise housing complex majestically
13| towers over the Civic Center, a set of three towers containing
20| over 700 units at rents ranging from $185.00 to $1,650.00 B
21 | per month. -

22 Clearly, these prices are beyond the'economicwméansh:ﬁjh
23| of the original residents. Yet, where is the replacement

24 | housing? What alternatives were left to the people but to

25| relocate into an alternative low income area?

- o . P P T,
e T A S T e T i et WL Nk e X . Tt et =
pekon P el DR -
=
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munity. Redevelopment would facilitate the communltyigrowﬁh,

N

Travel to the north San Francisco
is agonizing from similar destructive forces in its com-
munity, big business and city interests..are changing the
character of the Himachi (Phonetic). The local residents ~
and small business persons are being priced out of the area.
The promised construction for replacement housing has been

sacrificed in favor of a luxury hotel and the Jdapan Trade

oS, - Teee e P N

Center. >

e

".ourﬂst'orlentedA

with Little Tokyo? Redevelopment here would be different, s Rl

it is going to save Little Tokyo from expanding Civic Center

and dangerous decay of old rundown buildings. This is what

was promised to the community.
The redevelopment agency was enlisted by the com- -
munity for help in seeking the solutions to declining con-
ditions of Little Tokyo.
The redevelopment plans were drawn anticipating j ‘the

revitalization of a once prosperous Japanese American Com”'

- e, - -..A<<

- —r, - T

~ ,,.:...

southern California. The present trend in events and the
implementation of a current plan are alarmingly beginning ‘to

follow the ominous pattern which led to the destruction of
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Bunker Hill in San Francisco, in Himachi.

Before I continue, I'd like to submit to the Commission
more detailed paper that was done by.the Little Tokyo
Anti-eviction Task Force. For their review.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right, fine.

A Now, we'd like to continue in presenting more speci-
fically the situation of the small business people. For

the small business people in Little Tokyo, the dissemination

W 00 N OO0 o A~ W N

of information becomes crucial for their survival. For

X!

e
o
7y

= P

example,~they must be informed of all'their”iégai riqhgéﬁz

*

o

]

£
_-
= o

as part of the redevelopment project. If thQYHare_tqggéké‘z

PCr G 4 |

14
N
¥

[y
N

a sound decision about their economic future.

Realizing the situation, the Department of Housing and

ot
w

14 | urban Development has set forth guidelines for the Community
i} 15| Redevelopment Agency to follow. According to the Uniform
16 | Relocation Assistance Act of 1970, the CRA is to provide a
17 | Relocation Assistance Advisory program. This program would
18 | provide the following services: One, current and continuing
/ 19| information on availability of prices and rentals, of .
20 | comparable commercial properties and locations. %é
N 21 Two, an assurance that within a reasonable timeféiéféj? o
e 22 | will be an available place, . T - x 2
23 Three, assist in obtaining and becoming established N
24 in a suitable replacement location.
25

Four, supply information about state and federal
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programs that offer assistance to-displaced persons.
Currently in Little Tokyo, little information has
been .disseminated, the averageftgﬁggtuhas been contacted twice
by the CRA in four years. I have a number of exhibits I'd
like to also submit to substantiate this.
They're affidavits from some of the business people
stating that they have or have not bggn cont;stgd and how

many times.

and

| PO Sl _—— e e

the lack of information, but also by the fact that it is - —

presented by non—-Jdapanese-speaking staff members.
The same exhibits also have that substantiated.
Another factor that is alarming to éhe community is
the demolition of parcels of land that have been left wvacant
for as long as a year and a half that has caused a premature

hardship and unnecessary anxiety that preceded eviction and

relocation, the lack of information and insensitivity to

examined and answered. One, what kind of timetable is pro-
jected for the removal, and two, when, when they have to

move where will they be able to move to?
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In speaking with small business tenants on the north
side of East First Street we understand that the City of
Los Angeles has future plans for street widening. The tenants
there have expressed concern and desire for further clarifi-
cation on the situation. What relationship does CRA have
with the City of Los Angeles in terms of north side relo-
cation right? 1Is the north side included in the redevelop-
ment plan?

_If so, what benefits do they have? We also upde‘

-z . o~
: . S

small business tenants first opportunity to move 1nto¥},
first action area but we find that some tenants may net te
able to afford the economic move. And you can refer to
Exhibit 3.

It appears that the City of Los Angeles is attempting
to acquire more land for their use under the guise of widening
the north side of East First Street. A prior presentation has
been established when the city took over and demolished over ™
one quarter of Little Tokyo when they constructed the

police center. If the city is allowed to widen the north

- R PP URESRR T

side they will have effectively destroyed over halfof the ~

ik

¢
oo
"hu,, 5
gy
v-’l

i

1.’1 a4
0 W
U e
i

Little Tokyo Community.
In a similar manner, Japanese business corporations
are attempting to take over the remaining portion of Little

Tokyo, using the Japanese American Community as a front for

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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their activities. Through the acquisition of a small parcel
of lapd in Little Tokyo they're allowgd to become partici-
pants .in the Redevelopment Project. with:the huge financial
backing they could become the dominant economic force in
Little Tokyo.

What will happen to the Japanese American Community
in Little Tokyo _if Japanese corporations- are allowed to gain a

foothold here?

.....

'?b“ﬁﬁnf‘ <Interests “will take over and“
Lot = : ;
cultural ,and economic act1v1t1es wmthln“the‘thtle*Tokyo
2. -. EE Fl wy Prsa

PRE-S i -~z

Community. = e -
A clear example is the experience of Japanese American .

Community in San Francisco, the original redevelopment plan |

was to include community participation and planning, the

end result was that Japanese corporations took over the

project and are using it for a showcase for their own products

As a consequence, profits are not retained within the

Japanese American Community, but utilized outside of it.

Because of Little Tokyo's historical culture and

__'—_a-—

'- -« o

those of the CRA, Japan corporations or the City of Los

Angeles, it's future and direction should be -- should be

determined by the community. Not by outside interests.
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|
1 Small business people have a right to stay in Little
2 Tokyo. To assure these rights, we recommend the following:
3 One, that CRA provide adequate space .in Little Tokyo for
4 small business tenants at a rental fee that they can afford.
5 Two, that the CRA not evict anyone until a suitable
6| ilocation is found for them in Little Tokyo.
7 Three, that adequate information be provided for the
8 small business tenants as to their relocation rights. g
SO | ? And four, that a bilingual “Person be provided~§6;g£“&5
= " |10} ‘facilitate relocation information. M T ?@ﬁ@ _
) 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much. ot :ﬁhé :iéf
12 The next panelist would be Mr. Akira Kawasaki. - b
. 13
14
- 15 MR. AKIRA KAWASAKI
16
17 A (By Mr. Kawasaki.) Thank you, Chairman Sillas, and
18 Members of the Advisory Committee.
’ 19 My name is Akira Kawasaki, I reside at 8661 Wonderland
20 Avenue, Los Angeles, California. My place of business is R r
:x 21 | -3¢ 313 Bast First Street, Los Angeles. Do
r | 22 - I wish to thank the California State,Advisory«édes‘:fi
23 mittee for the opportunity to testify before you in regard
24 to the Little Tokyo Redevelopment Project. I will make an
25 oral statement and submit for your examination, two pamphlets,
@
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one is titled the Case Against the Widening of East First

—

Street and its effect on Little Tokyo. —=_ =

. The second is a copy ofgqupmmgggary-submitted in
regard to the draft environment of the proposedhplan. I
was born in Los Angeles, lived most of my life here, and
have resided the majority of my life in Little Tokyo except
for some time in Wyoming.

I am the third generation in the business in Little

nteri:

K32

Tokyo, my family has_mostly conducted

P

since e
o

otir “famil

¥ AET

United“Stategg

T

Little Tokyo.k

* " W* Gy ederte S
generations of“patrons.thatihas flo

e, e S e - 2 2B

and our stores and our longevity is not unique in Little

Tokyo, there are others that have been in existence longer

than ours.
Now, when you consider that the state board of
equalization says that over 80% of the small businesses in
the United States fail within five years, and feels that
stores existing over five years as long-lived store, then
there is something to be said for the method of operation -
of the stores in Little Tokyo have adopted. .Ii.. u.Z

oz e

;@itle

" Tokyo. .Now,-Little Tokyo is the-largest<90mmeﬁﬁiafgag

=T
#;‘
TR

cultural ethnic community center for the Japanese Americans
in the Continental United States. It is an authentic com-

munity, having a historical base since the 1880's.

g,

. o

‘Llr‘ H
T ]

-
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1 Prior to the Second World War, and in spite of all
2 the distortions of civil rights that existed, the Japanese
3| Community had carved a successful economic .niche for itself
4| in labor, intensive, agriculture and fishing industries
5 and in light of the success, Little Tokyo boomed as a center -
6| of a successful community.
7 After the Second World War, a destitute community
8| trickled back from the concentration camps. Little Tokyo )
e 9 et
: IO- has -been mentloned in the early“19gg‘gm%%;w
i 11 The c1ty demolished by. emlnent domaln}ﬁoqéEfEEf?ﬁ“8f £“ o
12 the vital section of Tokyo, this left an unbalanced Little "

Tokyo. By 1963, Little Tokyo faced major problems, among

[y
w

14 | them the city demolishing another lof of Little Tokyo by

B 15| reasoning of the street widening and the civic center parking
16 | means.
17 There was a danger of the rest of Little Tokyo being
18 | wiped out for civic center expansion and there was a lack

/ 19} of additional lands to which the merchants or landowners of
20 | Little Tokyo could move or expand, so in 1963 everybody got z
21 | together and formed the Little Tokyo RedevelopmenE Assédiaﬁiggi

. - 122 |- | ’
23| tify - Little Tokyo and help determine the future role it -
24 | had to play in the community and the city for their mutual
25 | benefit.
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. And in attempting to promote as much as possible a

pi!

self-improvement program for the area, but this is very rough_

since reverybody was paying through;

-the nose for properties
that had long ago seen better days.

On the redevelopment association until 1968, now with
things coming to a head, Little Tokyo Redevelopment Association,
with much hesitation, approached Los, Angeles City Community _ -

Redevelopment Agency with regard to being included in a g

W 00 N o0 o b~ N

12 redevelopment program with community control and participation, .=

13| which seemed to be éminently suitable for Little Tokyo's

14 problems.

_ 15 So, Little Tokyo, with the support of some 14 com-
16 munity organizations, went into redevelopment in the fall
17| of 1968 as the participant in the Los Angeles Neighborhood

18 Development Program.

’ 19 So, Little Tokyo Redevelopment Program is now in its
20

R E 5 o

By . 4. the scale, the scope, the wholesale redevelqpment an

[ X. £ e

LT R e e o - . g ey o E s Fere, futn

in " 22. sponsorg?the Japanese Ameriican Communlty4»is.§§gllp
23 | yictim and is being compromised to shrinking public moneys
24 available.
25

Today we see in the redevelopment process First Street,|

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



{—ﬁap——a—-b—wn-ﬁw-ﬁ*:

——

<o g rem
’h‘u-.a_“"‘“ e e SR

T .— —~
,:*ﬂm,:s!wu&uﬂ .-

smaR
TITE e e Mt i oy s
A o o

- ——

562

P ~..»:\_ Foing s ]
—— LT T ~’o~

I -

[y

3 T T S T S e S o T L S R S L
© W 00 N O O A~ W NN = O

21
22
23
24
25

w 0w N OO AW N

the main jugular artery for Little Tokyo being turned over
to the city as a part of a highly questionable and debatable
need of civic center expansion, a civic center hospital
concept was hatched in the case when the idea of manifest
was peculiar to the times and so disastrous to the American
Indian.

where

We see First Street being widened in an :area..:

environmental protection, both natural and social,

energy

:. - A8

so that new or more expensive structures can be bullt for
other new owners at necessarily higher rents.

We see little consideration or encouragement given to
restore or rehabilitate buildings which have historical
value to .this community.
We see how little assistance and time for understanding
was given the community to properly formulate a redevelopment
And we see how even with

plan suitable to the community.

the redevelopment plan it has, it is not being used to, its

’-. A e

o ape

munity. at.all levels.
We see the community advisory group being subverted
by nonconsultation and non-involvement. In the redevelopment

process.
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) 1 We see stores being caught in an anguish dilemma of
- 2| being relocated out of business or having to pay a much
- 3 | higher rental at a less de51rableu}?catlon; being bankrupted 1
” .4 | out of business eventually.
5 There are no guarantees of higher income attached to
6| a new development at a higher overhead. We see a stalling
7| and scaling of the much heralded community and cultural
g | center by the public acquisition and predicféd_aémolitionh ) '1/
g| of bulldlngs that functloqﬁas tygﬁcenthg nd other affected~
10 commer91al propertigs goes.-On. :g
11 . Wensee ‘little opportunity for t@a
‘ 12 ownershlp, an owner-tenant 51tuatlon 1; occurrlng angﬁlf- "
) 13 | not more likely subordinated to a stockholding ownership of .
14 land and development.
} 15 We see a drastic revision of senior citizens and low-
16 | to-medium income housing being predicted and this only to ,
17 | partially replace the housing being lost in the taking of
18 | First Street by the civic center expansion project and the —
; .19 large hotel project among others.
20 And this is not beginning to cover the hous;ng
- 21 | resources lost in the community in. the receq&zp;ét.
_:;22- the Pag{figxgptel, the Miake (Ehonetlckfféiglié;’
23 | Hotel. The Micora (Phonetic) Hotel. o
24 We see non-cooperation of local governments in taking
25 | special exceptions to protect their special interests such =
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1 as not selling their parcels of land to the project, to

2 help the redevelopment program, such as skirting around their

3 land and leaving untouched, but adversely affecting private

4| land holdings on the First Street widening project.

5 So we see more and more in the redevelopment process, -

6 | more and more disheartening faces and disenchanted spirits,

7| and we see in the shortcomings of the redevelopment a rising

8 | of higher self-righteous and self-seeking voices of the -
- . 9 original factors of the higher pgrpo§es of the redeve}qpmenth“_ﬁ"
- "?:f--:. 10| program. . ® ; - = el : *
T . 11 And finally, here is Littie‘?ékyg, toxtﬁe Ja;aégge;g;*?,

12 | American Community, our history lies there, not at Jamestown ..

or Plymouth Rock, to some it may seem too recent in history

=
w

14} to identify or admit Little Tokyo in such a context but it
3 15| is a valid claim.
16 In this place of history can not be and no attempt be
17 | made to shift from First Street to Second Sttreet older
18 | structures, old identity to new identity, just for the short-
' 19} sighted and shallow expediencies or compromise redevelopment. X
20 The question here is what can be done to help this
. ) 21 | situation for the community, to help the owners and tenants
E\@ma# 122} in resolving this situation? "i; G B
23 As the case I represented authorities of adjustments
24 | among others and must be made legally and politically in order
25

that this redevelopment may proceed successfully.
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“Plan Bl scale th

wacapabllltles and avallable*flnanc1a1 resources of" ihe lan&

A rule of the environmental impact report for the

Little Tokyo project, this report was by the Redevelopment

Agency without any understandihggprfaﬂ§}inpututb-the<report
by the advisory committee, let alone the community. There
were no local public hearings or significance of its contents
made known publicly to any sufficient degree.
Revision of the civic center master plan to exclude
permanently the north side of First Street from their plan.
R e EE s e v omE mra s

h~ﬁ.”x:Ma]or amendments¢1n=the%§'ttl. Tokyoi:Redeyve lqpmente%»

3

“ Y = X

owners, the tenants and the community. The role-of the

advisory committee defined and adhered to by the city,
the redevelopment agencies and the community. Public acquisi}
tion of land and improvements in the name of redevelopment

be made only after subsequent usings and possible ramifica-
tions of those acquisitions are administered and approved

by the advisory committee, and the general community, and a
matter of public knowledge and record.

In all public meetings held with sufficient notices

- - R . & «

must be bilingual. In order to asstre understahdlng éﬁég'

e “
e = . :

participation.®

\1

rA'mutual, a constant® mutual program mustjbe

Ao

made by the city, the Redevelopment Agency and the communlty,

to create an atmosphere in which public participation by the

community in all phases of the redevelopment can take place f'

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS

———




Wwﬁ. *b-f*

—~— e

e e N e Rl P -

A e B S

o o pr—ieyd o

i S

. - . [ ,.Ms.. Ay
e e i s WWM"MH L—,u\-‘-wu:» e R WU 1Y < e s ane \-—,

o e e el ot T2 e i T T P et AL K PR ~ =
B Rl
e
= ~

- 566

TRl
g

T <

W 00 N O o A~ W N

T T o e e S

23
24
25

freely and without any reservations, inhibitions, misunder-
standings, fears'or suspicions.

And finally, it is the hope of this witness that this
Committee will see fit to look into this matter deeper than
what we will have covered today and really find out what
redevelopment should be, what Little Tokyo is and should be
and help make your Little Tokyo a better Little Tokyo for
everybody concerned in all aspects of our greater community.

Thank you.

(Applause.)

THE CHAIRMAN: The next panelist is Ms. Chiyo Maniwa

MS. CHIYO MANIWA

A (By Ms. Maniwa.) Okay. My name is Chiyo Maniwa and

I'm one of three Sansei (Phonetic) girls who started a retail |

fabric store in Little Tokyo, called Sowa (Phonetlc), Incor-
porated. And we chose to have our store in Little Takyo
knowing full well that redevelopment'WOuld-tdke‘placé%nge
cause we wanted to be a part of redefining our community.

And at the time that we came in, we came in with

the glowing reports of the Community Redevelopment Agency

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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about what redevelopment will do, in terms of reviving

Little Tokyo.

Stressing that it:wouldfbecdﬁégﬁﬁe.center,.cultural -
community center of the Japanese American Community again.
Emphasizing needs of senior citizens and also needs of Asian-’

American business. people in the area. But what redevelopment

really means to Little Tokyo is becomlng very clear to us now.

It become clear that in -- once it's redeveloped,

.
L
e _
SRS ""E'z.

won't be’ serv1ng the people tha%.ﬁlstorlcally createdwit

TN e 2 - - -

who it hlstorlcally served. - e ee e e

Our store strongly opposes the direction of redevelop- .

ment as we see'it now, and we will not be able to afford

the rents and we will not be able to stay in Little Tokyo.
It seems the only factor that is determining the direction
of Little Tokyo now is economic expediency, and not the sur-

vival and development of our community.

(Applause.)

-

- THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very.much.-s i

Ms. Karen Hara?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. 1 MS. KAREN HARA
: )
3 A (By Ms. Hara.) My name is Karen Hara, and I'll be
4 speaking about the residents.
5 The Community Redevelopment Agency has neglected its
6 duty by not supplying the residents with adequate informa-
7 tion. Because of this lack of information, because of this
8 lack of adequate information, residents and especially -
e |9 senior ci}izens,‘fee; secure with the knowlg@gg tgatﬂgpusings_
;;" 10| will be prov1ded for them, but will it? e, ; ST .
- 11
12| citizens have heard and understood was the fact that if

they wanted to be included in the senior citizens housing that

=
w

14 | they would have to sign up at the local project office.

) 15 After that, the senior citizens assumed that everyone
16 | who signed up would get into the housing once it was built.
17 In fact, some signed up twice to make sure that
18 | their names were included on that list. It is necessary

/ 19| that CRA have more than a bilingual staff to be truly
20| effective in informing the residents in the area. It is

e et o]

21 | necessary to establish a trust with the reSLdents, sach -

”
o]

. 22 | trusts can not be gained overnight and therefore the-é&éﬁﬁy.
23 | should recruit people who have worked in the Little Tokyo
24 | area, peorle who understand the condition and problems faced

25| by the residents already. To send out bilingual material is

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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o 1 not enough, some senior citizens may not be able to see or
. 2 even read the letter, in fact, if they were able to read
» 3 one of the letters which I was able’to gét ahold of, a
4 rather ominous statement occurs in it under the heading,
5 eviction policy, number five. "Refusal to admit a member :
6 of the agency staff to the premises", would lead the agency,
~ 7 CRA, to undertake eviction proceedings if it isanot corrected
8 after warnings from the agency or its representatives. d
: ;Q;‘ .. =-— First, one, Juust understand the-c1rcumstanées, ;t-ls-~ ol
10 | = s 3
11
- 12 simplest thing to do and say is, is, no speak English, and
i 131 ciose the door.
14 The CRA has also failed to fulfill its duty to replace "
- 15 every apartment and hotel buldozed in Little Tokyo. )
16 HED Relocation Handbook 1371.1, Chapter 4, paragraph
17 3A, states, "It is HED policy that for any program, project
18 or activity involving displacement in a locality which has o
/ 19 a vacancy rate of less than 3% by appropriate unit siges e
20 and cost levels in low or moderate income rental units,:size
N i . 121  -and cost levels of low or moderate income persons éejéiov1d§§"
= - | 22, gzib‘ne=ai:;:ﬁrt-e—for:o‘~1'xe ’bas:Ls. ’ v:: e 2
23 Page 21 -- that's the end of guote.
24 Page 21 of CRA's 1970-71 NDP application recognized,
25| wrhe current vacancy rate of housing in L.A. for low income _
@
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1 people at less than 3%."
2 Due to the severe shortage of housing, CRA must build l
3 one low income housing unit for each unit buldozed in Little
4 Tokyo, moreover, the replacement housing, in my opinion,
5 should be rebuilt within the neighborhood development project
6 area, not miles away from the Japanese store, restaurants,
7 churches and community organizations.
8 The present CRA housing plans for only 169 units of
e 9 senior citizens' housing, is this enough° What .about the. other |
s 10 400 people? Where are they to go? “A¥E they to dlsapééar‘
. 11} pecause no class had been made for them? ‘ ;} -
12

And what about the rent subsidy? What happens after -| -

-
w

four years, will they once again be forced to seek an area

14} which needs redevelopment because they lack the income not

.- 5 to stay in the standard housing area?
16 It is very -- it seems like very poor planning for
17 the people whose lives are touched by redevelopment, it seems
18 as though more care and planning have gone into the developmenit

’ 191 of the hotel than the welfire of the residents. B
20 Is this what redevelopment is all about? Similar ‘igf
21 recommendations would be, one, to hire someone who has worked _

) 22 vln the community, someone who has establlshed a trusgf;iihl ;~.

23 the residents, in the area already.
24 Two, develor a more people-oriented program by inviting
25

residents of one hotel to one of the local churches to discuss

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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relocation payments, provide counseling and about other

—t

2| pertinent information. '
o5 3 Three, list or explain tQ$£h§£§FP$ housing require-.

4 | ments to get into senior citizen housing or low and

5| moderate income housing.

6 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much.

7 ~

8 (Applause.) ) " - - _ /“

9 -

{310 |- 5

1y 7

12 B

13 MR. MARK MASAOKA

14 R R -

. 15 A (By Mr. Masaoka.) My name is Mark Masaoka. I am 20°

16 | years old, I live in Boyle Heights,; Los‘Angeles;, -and I'm an
17 | apprentice plumber with T and T Plumbing and Heating.

18 I want to bring up the matter of the Community Re- - —|—

.
"~

19| development Agency not doing anything to meet its Affirmative -

20| Action guidelines in the building trades. . e

Action-
g

X 21 ¢ From the Bqual Opportunity'anduééf&rmgﬁiaé:

o 22 | Report of the,CRA for the year 1972, -%

- b N

Y

23 | struction wages were paid to Orientals. This is not even
24 | one-half of our proportion in the city, which is 3.9%.

25 Worse, in the area of apprenticeship hiring we Ffare

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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[

even lower. 0.89%.

Now, according to the CRA's own standards, equal
opportunity is, "Workmen and contract construction being
the same as the ethnic components of the Redevelopment
Project in which the work is being performed”. And the
CRA claims to make substantial contributions to our minority
communities through these enlarged employment opportunities.

But for our people, I can not understand how honest men

W 00 N o ;o A W N

e could say such a thing. - -

e But now.the Little Tokyo Redévelopment Project which™

4

H

1

1
=t
o

(e
=

seems to be forever—-looming there in ithe near future, there - | ¢

,'
o L
i g

[
N

will be some 50 million dollars of construction in our com-

[
w

munity. And of which we rightfully claim our share of the

14 jobs. But I am wary and concerned and I add suspicious, that
- 15 just like the rest of the project, as far as opening up
16 employment opportunities, our people are going to be left
17 holding a bag of horse manure because even though Little
18 Tokyo is 70% Asian, you and I know that there are not auto-
/ 19 matically going to be 70% Asians on the job site.
20 Why? There have not been many Asians who have been
21| able to get into the unions and the CRA is not doing aia;m;edf
" 22 thing to help us get in. - ’ 5‘1¥@%§'
23 Now, I'm not claiming to speak for the other Asian
24 Communities, but for the Japanese Americans, we face a con-
25

tinued history of racism and exclusion from the unions.

BOULEY. SCHLESINGER., PROFITT AND DICURT!
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Consequently, many Japanese do not even consider apply-
ing for union apprenticeship programs, instead, they go into

gardening and non-union shops. 'Japanese American shop that.

I work in, for instance, is a non-union shop, just like

all the other Japanese plumbing shops in the city. Except

for one. And the union shop has only five workers whereas

my non-union shop has 18 workers. And even though being

non-union means that we work Saturdays, we have less pay, s

and giving Asian apprentices a harder time, and in this case_ ]

apprentices don't have any choice in who they work for.

In fact, two of the people in my shop quit the .unions :

for reasons of pride and came to the shop I'm in now. I
went through and applied with the local union through the
joint apprenticeship committee, but got told that the union
would not be indenturing any new apprentices until mid-1974.

So, what this all means is that there are concreteyo

Much of the community's attitude about construction

in Little Tokyo is based on the shakiness of the whole — . .

project. Two years ago a dozen young men set up a preappren-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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ticeship training class with individuals from the Oriental
Builders Association, but when the jobs were nowhere in

sight, the group fell apart. Now, the CRA's -attitude is that:
they are complying by giving contracts for the small shopping
mall to Asian contractors in the Oriental Builders Association,
and secondly, they feel that there aren't many Asians
interested in this line of work because we all are supposed
to do so well in school, we like to go on to college and 7

the rest of that jive line..

o lae T ,.,._.____.._ -t s et

‘We called. them on this’ when we“haa a communltyzmee 1ng

T

- ~

last summer, about these jobs, and they'saldJ heck, xgg;only k)
have eight or ten guys, sign up and take the apprenticeship
test and we'll be working together with the Oriental Builders
Association to help you get into some jobs.

But that's like offering us a little favor, that's
not any kind of mal Affirmative Action Program that is going
to open up job opportunities.

The CRA has no second thoughts about making land deals |
that will give outright subsidies of $170,000.00 to foreign

companies, but for the local Asian American Community, there

e T

is no money to help people take advantage of the opportﬁnlty :

and get into better jobs. What we are demand1ng~amstafﬁt
a preapprenticeship training program to help people with
their high school eqguivalency tests, apprenticeship exams

and counseling in the different trades. -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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We believe it is our right that the CRA write into
the contracts with developers in the Little Tokyo Redevelop-
ment Project, Affirmative Action provisions that.are going
to require Asian apprentices on the job.

Thank you.

(Applause.)

PR e O R e

© THE CHAIRMAN:

MR. KEN IZUMI

A (By Mr. Izumi.) The testimonies you've heard today
clearly show all of us are not opposing redevelopment but
are concerned about its future.. The implications are
staggering because behind the facade of redeveloping Little
Tokyo for the benefit of the community, a building, a 400-
unit hotel and other commercial developments, and at high

rents, I might add, for civic improvement. .Béhindl .alliof . =

PO oy e -

this is a sinister plan to divert approximately~threé£bil

R

dollars: :in, tax-revenues to subsidize cenfiéifﬁffguébiéi%
of gigantic corporate headquarters as part of what iswappro-

priately called the Master Plan.

Does the Japanese American Community realize that these

¥
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25

developments are going on to subsidize corporations like
Bank of America, Security Pacific, Crocker Bank, United
California Bank, Broadway, Bullocks, Mobil 0il, ARCO and
list of hotels?

This is bring up before you today because the CRA
which had been appointed to mastermind downtown redevelop-
ment, as well doesn't tell us that, it doesn't dare tell
the public about such an obviously gigantic tax ripoff -
because the Los Angeles taxpayer.would.obviously not.&tand...—|:ss]

for it. LT e o

- - = - -

So we objected toimﬁsiﬁgnmuguy'of CRA, thismpatroniziné

attitude toward the Japanese American Community in telling _.
us that CRA has the best interests of our community at heart.
All of the smooth talking in the world, all of the public
assurances to the contrary wouldn't convince us of that.

The hotel which Kajima (Phonetic) is building is cruciagl
to the Master Plan, don't tell us anything different.

We're tolc¢ that the hotel will be good business for
Little Tokyo. We don't doubt that it will but which busi-
nesses will it be good for?

If the hotel attracts mainly Japanese tourists and

business people, which it will because of its ownérshipﬁby Lt

Japan-based hotel firm, will the shops selling Japanese pro-
ducts or offices selling medical, dental or legal services

prosper?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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We think not because visitors don't come to this
country to buy their own products, nor do they require pro-

fessional services if the@rwiﬁe¥;heigﬁi§;tempora;¥.

Logically, then, only foed con:eesions aﬁd restaurants
will reap the benefits of such tourism but the few restaurants
in Little Tokyo which are largely owned by Japanese are so

overpriced the community's people surely can't afford to eat

5

there and recognizing that tourism is on the rise, speEEalt&

shops selllng overprlced luxurles llke jewelry, expen51ve art

Lad "““"&"«‘ N
arrfl ~~,.~_--

& 1

24‘

So now the communlty is faqed-’

slaught of curiosity seekers and obnox1ous tourlsts, exactly

what the original committee planners didn't want.

The ironic thing is that small business people will
need to depend on tourist business te pay for the much higher
rents they'll be paying just to stay in Little Tokyo. So,

in effect, redevelopment created the need, the dependency,

Is this what it was all about? 1

The Japanese American Community must object to out-
side investments by large American and Japanese concerns be-

cause the profit they make leaves our community. .
" ‘\t.h ;‘" m

Now we come to the crux of our: complalntsgﬁwhat'wé‘é
AV ~~;ra- -:;gbi"xt-n% <

consider to be the main shortcoming of CRA at this tlme.
We've heard testimony that clearly shows that the CRA is in

fact not telling us really, hardly anything, not keeping it

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURT!
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informed about latest developments, tenants' rights, moving
schedule, specific detailed information the community
residents need in order to plan for the future. If not to

relieve them of hidden fears about what exactly is going to

g B~ W DN

happen to them.
The community has a right to know everything that
affects it. The community demands that it be told what is

going on, how redevelopment is proceeding on a day-to-day

W 00 N O

basis, what is being planned, how it can expect to secure ther

. .10 o PO N e .n_, = . “::: -t

@;‘ other elements- of the orlglnal redevelopment plan.

) 1 Residential tenants have "t be kept‘lnformed’on anfre-:‘*ﬁg
i 12 gquent and regular basis how the housing program is proceeding,
. 13 even if it's simply a projection that nothing definite exists or
14 intentions if possible funding goes with the promising.
- 15 Business people in Little Tokyo have to be told what
16 kind of rent they're expected to pay when relocated, what
17 kinds of financial assistance is'available, when they are
18 expected to move.
/ 19 One or two notices over a period of four years is highly
20 inadequate, in fact, absurd when you consider that decieipng*_*w~h%
AN o 21 have been made on sketchy, unavailable information. |
7 |2 I; summary, we make the following recommendatf?
2 corporating all the previous testimonies: Number one, circulate
24 bilingual information to the community in the following ways:
. 25 A, a newsletter to be sent to every resident and business -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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tenant in Little Tokyo once a month, detailing the progress
of redevelopment and its elements such as housing plans,
small business expectations, the-aggﬁiﬁity-cﬁitural cénter, -
plans for churches and community organizations.

In addition, the newsletter will make room for an open
forum in wich dissenting views can be expressed.

B, frequent and regular press releases in the vernacular
press, concerning developments of a general nature.

C, letters .to be sent,to every re51den
= se . v . -l .": ’"*‘A‘f,‘}
<5 ..--..‘u-:_. T

tenant guaranteelng them agalnst ev1ct10n untll they have

A

-and businessz: {z=z

place to move 1nto,1and guaranteéingmthatathey w1ll<have-a

e b5 Py S R

place to move into at all in Little Tokyo. Rl e

D, personal visits be made to senior citizens who often
regquire verbal and easy to understand explanations. | B

These senior citizens frequently have poor eyesight
and are therefore not able to read materials easily.

Two, an apprenticeship program for construction and
other redevelopment-related jobs be implemented for Asian

American workers and that Affirmative Action programs be

part of contracts.

and'budgéted.*r N .
Four, rental subsidies for those who choose to live

outside the project area be extended for more than four years.

"{‘
&
¥F

Five, all public documents held by the local project

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. 1 office be made readily available to anyone wishing to see

2 them, without having to go through project office staff.

3 Six, a bilingual staff person or persons be provided

4 to facilitate relocation information. -~ . ;i-~ .

5 And finally, number seven, that bilingual staff be

6 composed of local residents.

7 Thank you.

8 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
e 9 - . e
. 10 .- (Applause.) - xi;: T jgg
) 11 . ﬂ;f _i' T s o ;%ffiw;;

12 THE CHAIRMAN: We'll take about five minutes for I

questions from the panel, if anyone has any.

—
w

MS HATA: Five minutes?

14

15 THE CHAIRMAN: That's all I've got.

16 0. (By Ms. Hata.) The concern here, I think in part, is

17 the lack of material provided to you. How does CRA currently

18 provide information to you, from brochures, word of mouth,

19 how?

20 A (By Mr. Izumi.) Well, I think for the small business 7

o1 | pPeople, there has been something like two notices, which ;
; 29 we've alludgd to a little bit earlier, but otherwisiigkﬁ

23‘ occasional press releases in the vernacular press is all we [

o4 | ever hear. I don't know if anyone else has anything else to

o5 | add.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A. (By Ms. Hara.) Also, I've heard that the residents
have been told to attend LTC, which is the Little Tokyo
Advisory Committee or sgmethinéﬁlikgg;hat,aandfthe two letters
that I was able to get ahold of, which I also alluded to in
my statement, was written in English, and I'm not sure if it-

was written in Japanese, and it went into -- into some

detail but not really, it's very vague. It leawves a lot

-
T PO, £ —c - -

of gquestions to be answered.

Q

- a
S At ” S
R

| WO lette

0. Could you submit to us, then, a copy of all the ma-

terials you have so far that CRA has sent out to the'community
and indicate, if you can, what kind of people or how many
people have gotten the materials and how many people you
would estimate have not reaived the materials?

Also, about this community advisory group that you

have, who formed the community advisory group. At whose ]

;nitiativaiwas the group formed?

- "-.

(By Mr Kawasak1 )

Ly
sy """‘R

were supposed to represent their various period of expertlse,

like if it was a businessman, then they were supposed to re-

flect the concerns of other businessmen. If they were people

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 from the churches, they reflect the opinion of the insti-

2 tutions in the area.

3 0 You feel, then, that the community advisory group is

4 the group that represents the interests of all the people

5| who currently live in Little Tokyo?

6 A That was the intent when it was originally organized

7 and when the bylaws of the advisory committee was made. Now,

8 as the thing has progressed, it has not functioned to the

9| extent that it has been receiving information. necessary for .
] 10| it also, in turn, inform the communityi® - Q;T}f; S e
. 11 0. Have you gone out to get this ingormation on yoﬁg O;hzﬂf

12 A Well, actually --

N =t R e e
Lmngwmﬁotooo\lmm-h

Q0 You have not waited for CRA to hand you the informationi
and I assume, for the record, I'm trying to represent the
record you have made efforts on your own now, to seek in-
formation and you have not been able to get cooperation, is
that correct?

A Well, actually, see, the committee members are laymen,
and if they don't know what to ask, how could you ask them
to ask for this information?

A, (By Mr. Izumi.) The composition of the advisory |

.committee does not include residential tenants,. which is,~» - =«.F

a serious lack on the part of that particular committee.
0 How much of the property in Little Tokyo is owned by

the people who actually live in the buildings, work in the

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 buildings, have businesses there?
2 A (By Mr. Kawasaki.) You mean what percentages is that?:
3| I think the CRA could better answer that than any one of us
4 would.
5 0. What efforts have been made on your part to save soéme-
6 of the buildings that you've been talking about? Have you
7 for example, contacted the Los Angeles Cultural Heritage
8 Board, which has the power now to declare a moratoriu;m;s N
1 ® - 2F e
- IO' A We - had contemplated that‘eveééugllyplf 1¢1;6mes to;
11 | that point. . o o S ‘ )
12 MS. HATA: Okay. o B 5 .
13 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Nadine.
14 Mr. Lau, do you have any queétiohs?
15 MR. LAU: Yes, how many people live in this affected
16 | area?
17 A (By Mr. Izumi.) Six hundred residents.
18 0} (By Mr. Lau.) And are they mostly monolingual, -
19 | Japanese?
20 A A large percentage of them are, yes. Exactly what
21 | that percentage is, nobody knows. B =1;
o122 0 _ Now, have you been promised an Affirmative ActloQZE'
23 | Program in regard to hiring on the construction work?
24 A As far as I know, nothing like that has been -- even
25 | been talked about.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 o} Is there an affirmative hiring program in general
2 when redevelopment work is done, you know, here in Los
3| Angeles? -
4 A We don't know whether that's written into the con-
5 tracts or not.
6 10} Has that been true whenever redevelopment has happened
7 in other communities? Other minority communities?
8 A I don't know if we feel qualified to speak for other
9| communities like that? - P o
10 A By Mr.“Masaoka.) Yes;~ 1t’hés happened in° ofher com“:f
11 | munities like in the community in Montevilla in East L.A.*:J
12| It has happened where they have started a new apprenticeship
13| program.
14 0. Is this redevelopment agency working with this task
15| force? Do you have a relationship?
16 A (By Mr. Izumi.) With our task force?
17 Q. Yes.
18 A No.
19 0. Have you tried to meet with them?
20 A We've had open discussions with them in other in-
21 | stances with other community groups and it's not very ffhfééEE
22 Q Have they ever come down to your particular céh;unltyn:
23 | and discussed matters with you?
24 A I believe that some of the CRA staff has spoken with
25| individuals within our group.

- S R ,,m-.r- S A
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Q And what you're implying, that they're not responsive
to you at all?

A They're not responsive to the community as a whole.

0. When these contracts are let out on the new construc-
tion, is there an affirmative program in regard to dealing
with the various contractors who bid on jobs? Doesn't the
redevelopment agency go in and say you have to hire so many
people from the local area? Or do they do that, do you know?

A _(By Mr. Masaoka,) Well, ‘the answen;we ve been gettlng

=% .<-1\

3>}

have ‘been very, confusing. I meanifhere s the Tact that 'éf

- g

they'll have the procedure where this w1ll be done, . however

-

they say if it isn't done you can't do anything about 1t,
so you might as well just take what we give you. And in
speaking with, I guess attorneys, they've mentiongd that
this law is very vague, and enforcement is very difficult,
because what happens is they can pull in their team, their
work teams and by the time any legal action has taken place,
the work teams have left.

You know, new work teams come in, and so for those

reasons, the law has been completely uneffective in helping

us.

Q. ,, Have they started demolishing. guite a:few bulldlngs
in Little Tokyo right now?

A See, there have been a number of buildings demolished,

yes, and some other buildings have been constructed, you know,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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since the redevelopment project has begun. However, no
effort was made by the CRA to get, I guess, Asian workmen

and contractors, or I should say Asign workmen into those

jobs.
0. And have you lodged a protest with them?
A Yes, we've spoken with them.
0 Have you brought this up at the mayor's office?
2. No, we haven't. !
Q (By Ms. Godoy.) I have one questlon. You say they have_m.

1___"-"" A& F AT y"“ Y: e ;: = S s

1".,

there are not Asian workmen, is thatﬁwhat'you xre’ sayln

S & Foes Y g o -:i ’E;'::iag =T

ok _%m

A They have signed, they are worklng on contracts
with some of the union Asian contractors, that's correct,
but in terms of attempting to get any Asian workers at the
jobs, that hasn't been done.

0 (By Mr. Lau.) Have you ever asked them for their
figures on their affirmative hiring policies, you know, the
contractors?

A Yes, I do have a copy of that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Would you file that with the Committee?

p- Okay. T T TR

P

THE CHAIRMAN: I think we're going to haye to ‘qut“th‘

R l“/f"!‘@:d

off at this point, however, again let me state to this panel
that any statistics or additional information that you may

have, please feel free to file it with our Committee, who

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 will consider that in preparing our final report.
2 We want to thank you all for your presentation and )
3 information that you've provided us this afternoon. N
4 Thank you.
5
6 (Applause.)
7
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Our next panel, I.would ask Mr. Colin
9| chiu, lawyer ﬁp{, Di
10 - Incorporaﬁédhjﬁpd’ﬁrij%
11| Center on Law and Poverty.'~
12 Okay, if you'll state your name forrthe reéord ané
13| then I understand you have a statement to make, is that
14| correct, and then open up for questions of the panel?
15
16
17 MESSRS. COLIN-CHIU .and .STANTON J. PRICE
18
19 A (By Mr. Chiu.) My name is Colin Chiu, and I am the
20 | pirector of the Lawyers for Housing Project. ] .
21 ) If we may, I think Stan and I would«i;ké“;o jégé:fﬁﬁgw
22 this,.as a p;nel, if you don't mlnd;z}z b
23 THE CHAIRMAN: Fine.
24 A (By Mr. Price.) 1I'm Stanton J. Price and I'm the
25

attorney of the housing attorney of the Western Center on

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURT!
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Law and Poverty, which is OEO-funded.

0. (By the Chairman.) Let me start by asking questions
of you and I'm assuming now you're experts in the field
that we've just discussed.

0. What is the policy pertaining to affirmative action
hiring of minorities in areas where there is redevelopment,

if there is such a policy?

3 (By Mr. Chiu.) My own expertise, and I think Stan

ject's Ebope. -

Q All right.

Do you have a question?

Q (By Ms. Hata.) Can you explain the redevelopment
legislation? " Is it a federal and is it regulated by federal
law?

A (By Mr. Price.) It's an agency that's regulated by
both federal and state law, and both federal and state law
have a very strong housing component. There are varioqu
housing in redevelopment areas. :

One .is in the congressional hou51ng goalv—whiqﬁ
at the very beginning of the statutes setting up the re-

development programs and that goal is, of course, a decent

home and suitable living environment for every American family

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Further :.expression-.of the intent is found in the

workable program requirements, and in the demolition and re-

placement requirements of the redevelopment laws, but I think

the state which also regulates redevelopment has an even
more explicit statement that a fundamental purpose of re- -

development is to expand the supply of low and moderate in-

come housing.

To expand employment opportunity for jobless, under-

employed and low _income first and to provide an env1ronmentu

California, Section 33071.

Q. Is the CRA regulated by these federal laws?

A (By Mr. Chiu.) The CRA is really a state agency; it

is created pursuant to state law. It would be regulated
under the federal regulations provided that it had a federal
activity going on.

If it had an activity that was being worked pursuant
to the state laws, it would be governed by the state laws.

0 Doesn't CRA receive federal fundlng and with that- e

ERTadr 2

.

A- Yes [] . o - v J_ 4“-.; » A ‘;‘: P;;~i£ ﬁ\
Q. Under- federal regulations must CRA then provide regu-
lations about the proposed redevelopment plans to the com=-

munities that are affected by these plans?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. 1 A That's a very big guestion. Let me answer that by
2 saying that there are a lot of provisions for getting the
3 input from the community into the plan, whether they be
4 survey and planning plans or actual._ implementation of
51 those pPlans in renewal projects.
6 One of the big areas that came out at the earlier
7 presentation concerns project area committee. And there is _
8 a whole raft of requirement that HUD has promulgated under g
9| its regulations as to how a progect areas gommltyee woudd-r T
101 function. . . ] TKJ%mgﬁgé 'i‘: ;;lzﬂ . =
S - 11 A, - - (By Mr. Price.) To elaborate a blt on. the‘;ééﬁi tlons, ~§§
12 the project area committee must be. furnished with sufficient
13 information about the project to enable the project area
14 committee to participate knowledgeably, and the information
- 15 must be furnished sufficiently in advance of the time de-
16 cisions are made in order for the project area committee to
17 be able to evaluate data and to formulate alternative programsi
18 And further, the project area committee is entitled )
/ 13 to have necessary technical assistance and this would include
20 secretarial assistance, funds to hire its own consultants, f;
21 office space, Xerox, funds for reproducing documents, and’ta <
\igéf” 22 other thlngs connected so that they can actually geé”gh;fd‘
23 plans before they are to be made and come up with its own
24 alternatives.
25 0. (By Ms. Godoy.) So, under the HUD regulations, if there
L

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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o 1} is a redevelopment in the area there should be a project
o 2| area committee formed, is that what you're trying to say? )
i .| 3| Is that what you're saying? o T gmmin s .
4 .0 (By Mr. Chiu.) The requirement for a project area
5| committee is of great concern to HUD, there are a number of
6| these involved, the end result is that a project area com-
7| mittee is either strongly urged to bg formed ornit is manda- - ,3;
8| torily required, based upon the type of program and the date d
F 9
'£¥§;3 10 |- was approvedﬂby HUD.,
fk‘m 1 0 - CRA does that have to have a mahdatory pro:quﬁgzé
12} committee? o
B 13 ) It depends on the project.
14 0 (By Mr. Lau.) Have you worked on these --
. 15 A (By Mr. Price.) You see, HUD, as the years have ]
16 gone by, has attempted to correct what they've found to be ‘
17 | some of the original defects in the Urban Renewal and Labor -
18 | pevelopment Program, so every year for a number of years, -
/ 19| new reqguirements were added, and these requirements were | P
20 usually not retroactively effective. it
iw 21 And they would usually be effective for progf;ms;
1 22.). which were begun after the effective~ déte*of the ségiﬁfe
23 So, each
24 o} (By Ms. Godoy.) Well, let's say that there is a
25 mandatory requirement that CRA have a project hearing committe;

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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If this were the case, would this project area committee

5,
- .
:

ry

have to be made up of residents that are being affected
by the redevelopment? . e .

y: Yes, it would have io have a cross-- yes, a cross sectidn
of the residents.

Q. (By Mr. Lau.) Have you worked on this project with

your offices on this Little Tokyo Project?

A (By Mr. Price.) People have come to my office, and .

0 N OO ;W N

I have talked to various people worklng, employed and other

=1 10 |~ people. concerned with thtle Tokyo from tlmegto tlme7

11 Q. is thls a_formal pr03ect or an 1nforﬁgi_project,,on

L QP AN

?:mw PR
¥

12 | the part of your off:.ce'>

13 A We haven't entered into it on an attorney-cliént
14 | relationship, we've simply been acting in an advisory capacity.
15 0 Now, under HUD guidelines they have to have an

16 | affirmative hiring program, don't they?

17 A Yes.

18 0 Now, this affects the redevelopment staff as well as
19 those contractors and people who want to construct buildings?

20 A That's correct. Affirmative Action has to be written -

21 into all contracts.
- ™ x;;."¢;.- 122 Q
23 | people in the area, as far as you know?

24 A I don't == I can't answer that question.

25 0. Have they promised to do this?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A I can't really answer that questidh either. 1I've
had no direct contact with CRA.

0 If they don't do thlS, are they in v1olat10n of some

HUD guidelines?

A Yes.

0 Could you explain a little more about the makeup of
this project area committee? Now, is it necessary that

people either live or do business within the progect area?

A

interest, economic, residential or soc1al 1n the prOJect

area.
0. Have you talked to the local HUD office about this

project area committee?

A About the specific project area committee in Little
Tokyo?

0. Right. ——

) No, I have not discussed this project area committee

with the HUD office. . «

It would have to be a cross sectlon of people who -3 =
'1“&

s
S

0 Is there such a project area commlttee 1n'f1ttleé‘

Tokyo right now’ s I

-
TR * ‘;

a There is not something denomlnated-a pro
committee, there is a Little Tokyo Citizens Development

Advisory Committee, and in my opinion, it does not meet the

BOULEY. SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. 1| regquirements of a project area committee as it has no resi-
g 2 dents on it.
3 Q If you were to talk with the HUD director for this
4 area, would you recommend that a project area committee
5 be set up?
6 A I most certainly would, even if it's not mandatory,
7 I think it's a matter of good planning law, it should be
8 set up. “
e 9 0. And would you recommend to him or hg; tha?,tbe - -
“%? - =110 |- affirmétiYe hiyépg-programs.be smeitféEEEQj?ﬁé?vafiéééf%
11 commun%ty groups that are interesteq“in_ﬁhe:ﬁittlé.Tﬁﬁ?@
12| project? -
. 13 A I most certainly would.
14 Q Now, in regard to affirmative hiring,-is the redevelop~ :
. 15| ment agency a part of the city government or the county'
16 | government?
17 A Well, the redevelopment agency is part -- this re-
18 | development agency is anaspect of -- is an independent agency,|
19| it has its own powers to sue and be sued, to own property »
20| and so on, however, it is run by five commissioners who, } ot "%2
. 21 are appointed by the Mayor of Los Angeles.—WI tﬂink gpi i;
=T 122 | analogy would _be to our water and powéf’égparfméféf§?ffm‘ x££¢
23 o And are they bound by the affirmative hiring pragrams e
24| of the county or of the city?
25 A. I think so, yes. -
@
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_ 1 Q Here in Los Angeles, is there an affirmative hiring
¥ 2| program in regard to redevelopmegt projegE;? I mean do -
A 3| you absolutely have to have an affirmative hiring program
4| before you can do anything? —
5 % You have to have an affirmative hiring program, if
6 I'm not mistaken, .any agency which receives federal funds
7 has to have an affirmative hlrlng program. N
8 0. Is Los Angeles very careful about seelng that people 7
9! who do bu51ness in these pfgjects,
10 -'plans;and“thatz%hesé?Ezangxggeffollowea accordln
11| that they're supposed to. béTgollowed?~
12 A Because my area is ﬁ;u51ng law, I'm not in the position -,
- 13| to say, to answer your question as to the city's policies
14| on employment. As lawyers you specialize into ever-—narrowing .
~ 15| areas and we don't even bother about what's happening in
16 | other areas. So I can't really tell you. .
17 Colin? )
18 A. (By Mr. Chiu.) Just on that point, HUD has a section | =
/ 19| within its organization that would investigate contract R -
20 | requirements, I can only mention that that exists when =
R 21 you're talking about CRA. _’ i?; - .
EE f ) . 122 Lo, i What d;es HUD do, HUD looks at themé;é;osedigbﬁglgqp;;
23 procedure to their doing work on the project? o
24 When I say that I mean the sponsors or the contractors
25 | who are going to work, say on this Little Tokyo area here? -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A There are certainly guidelines, an Affirmative Action
Plan has to. be filed, for example, for the project, and then
there has to be one filed for certaiﬂvimplementation
steps.

0. Now, does HUD, then, with this Los Angeles office,
try to work with local community groups who are interested
in this area to be redeveloped? 1Is it their policy to work
with local community groups as far as you know?

A HUD directly? “ ame S

= o~
EeT = o

Q. Their .office, their distiigéﬁaéfigé?fsim“

- RN TR

A No. But =-- just on the very small level; if I can -~ ;

answer it that way, there's no formal relationship between - -

HUD and the community. HUD deals with the local agencies and
it's the local agencies, then, that deal with the community.
Now, to the extent that there may be a request for a

guest speaker, for example, to explain what is going on, HUD
has complied in that past, but that's just on an informal
basis.

A (By Mr. Price.) HUD has generally taken the position
of minimal interference with the activities of redevelopment

agencies, and has tended to let them work out their problems

: v,
N h
- .

themselves. e e A

Even though there is justification for HUD taking

a more active role.

0 Now, if you were to meet with the local community in

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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the HUD office would you suggest that they deal with the
local counseling committee and if the local housing coalition
for instance, had problems with theyiocal redevelopment
agency, would you suggest that the redevelopment agency,

HUD and the local community, meet all three parties to-
gether, try to resolve some of these questions that they

may have? L . 1.

B (By Mr. Chiu.) Certainly that would appear on a

~.numbe:r: of levels. (ne, there would. 'be“

B

the. questlon of: ;Ehesring

AET

effectlveness of the prOJeci-Eiea E%ﬁﬁ fggmﬁnd ~hether

It would also appear on the level of whether or not —| =

13 the housing that we're talking to is the federally assisted
housing project or not.

- If it is, then there certainly has to be a lot of
16 citizen input, whether or not the people in the community ‘ .

17 want that sort of project, who the sponsor is, if it's going

18 to be funded and operated by a non-profit group,.who that -
/ 19 group is going to be. -
20 Q In your experience, when you have a redevelopment.
1\ ) q,. -21:_‘area like this, is it unusual not to. have a prOject a: é
2 T 22 comm1ttee" R . i
23 A Very unusual. As a matter of fact, the California
24 State law not too long ago was amended to include that there
25 . . . -

be project area committees for state renewal projects.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 What I'm saying is that there has been perceived a
f 2 need besides on the federal renewal project, for project
3| area committees. - i
4 Q Are your offices funded to assist community groups
5| like this task force?
6 A My funding comes from the American Bar Association,
7 the Ford Foundation, from HUP, and from the L.A. County Bar
8 | Association, and the purpose of our project is to look into
19 some of the legal problems, lqu} Epgetrﬁigt§w§grroundlng - -
;ii‘— ~ - _:10 the position of 1ow -and moderateeincomeeheueztgiendﬁigﬁlt-.
“: " i1 | were a h0451ng problem,'yes,.we would bewévallable. ‘ﬁﬁi?zwﬁ-
) 12 A, (By Mr. Price.) We have, however, —- our office has‘

some constraints in the OEO guidelines in that we could help

=t
w

14 the low income people but we could not help, for instance,
) 15| business people, because their incomes would be over the OEO

16 { guidelines.
17 0. There was a question about relocation, and the four-
18| year limitation on benefits. Could you tell us if there

/ 19 are some limitations on the time limits on benefits for
20| relocation? o
21 A You're referring to the fact that a tenant can gét——J":

-|22} wup to four years, the difference between the rent he'wasr
23 | paying and the rent he has to pay in order to get a comparable' i
24| dwelling. Is that the four-year difference that you're

25| referring to, four-year time limit you're referring to?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Qo Yes.

A Well, okay, essentially, a tenant who is paying,
let's say X amount of dolIarS'presentl§§for~a standard housing
dwelling, and the only comparable dwelling he can find is
X plus $25.00 a month, may be.-entitled to $25.00 a month for"
a four-year period.

There are analogous_benefits fo; homeowng;s, thquh
I don't believe there are any homeowners in the.Little Tokyo

area. provisions are, operatlve here,-w

.I don't think. those~

M el

*Iymay be” mlstaken about that,:

B .,
They ,-',
- J‘ -

.,.::

In other words, you get a one-shot relocation benefit,

if you're a business person and are moving your business,

.

and that's it.
03 I hear a lot of complaints about replacement housing
and the fact that demolition has taken place without replace-

ment housing being built. Are there some federal or HUD

guidelines in regard to replacement housing? - -
A

replacement housing.

<n

There are guidelines, a variety of guidelines regarding|

-

-~ UC——— -

Essentially, no one can be dlsplaced untll he has =

A, X £

been movedilnto comparable housing, compafabie

Lo

decent, safe and sanitary housing, functionally prevalent,
substantially the same size, with respect to the number of

rooms, living space and so on, and in an area generally not

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURT!
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1 less desirable in regard to public utilities and public
; 2 and commercial facilities and reasonably accessible to his
3 place of employment. . ;n
4 So that's the first thing, that you are entitled to
5 stay where you are until this sort of comparable housing is
6 found for you.
7 If it's not found or can't be found, then the re-
i 8 locating agency has an obligation under the Uniform Relo- h ;u
- 9 L= 5
: e 10;-.nece;§£ry, out af its ownmfunds;ww
:2 11 | In eddltlon, I believe the requlrement 1s that
| 12 | of the units which .a .community redevelopment agency builds .
B 13| have to be units for low and moderate income housing. Is -
14 | that -- and 20% of it have to be for low income housing.
i 15 0 When does that have to be done? . -
16 A Well, that is a problem, in that the statutes aren't )
17 | set up so that things necessarily have to follow in what we
18 | would regard as a natural sequence, housing built before —_
; 19 | other things are built. .
20 Q Are there some HUD guidelines that could more or }ess o
\ 21| give us some guidelines here? Does HUD have some guia?liﬁe§"é4 %%
N | 22 for }ocal redevelopment progects in regardfte;;eéiecem
23 | housing? ” a -kéjs
24 A certain number of years or that type of thing?
25 A (By Mr. Chiu.) If I could start at the front end of -
o
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that question, there has to be -- you

low and moderate income housing that is going to be built
in that area, whether or not that is-built according to some
set timetable is up to the redevelopment agency to create

and quite often, as you know, the schedules are changed

quite a bit.

Processing time, for example, is a _big problem. As
far as a deadline for completion is concerned as to whether

or not the pro:ect ds comlng—to a point where theyrcanﬁglosgﬁ

N vl w02 - ,.._.;_,1'

have to plan for the

- ey

out the pro:ect,, At the-present tlme

b
R A

‘the early closeout w1th thelr prOjects
order to achieve that, if there were some housing projects 1=

that had not been built, then they would encourage the

building of them.

But then there's a little matter of funding, if it's

a federally subsidized housing project.

A (By Mr. Price.) We know that,

of course low income housing is built

in the case of, say Bunker Hill or the Beacon Street project | Z

or -- and the one in San Francisco, 1f they build ].ow,v.senn.or'*’E

THE CHAIRMAN: I want to thank

here. And supplementing our report with the information, and

at this time we'll take a five-minute

- o "‘?". -

and only under” often legal pressure- from the"courtsuto~

= A
g

'HUD’ls)encouraglng

as a practical matter,

last, if at all, as is

= g

™

you both for being

break.
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) 1 (Short recess.)
2
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Our next witness .is Mr. Richard G.
4| Mitchell, Administrator of the Community Redevelopment
5 Agency and you have with you three persons, and I would ask
6 you to introduce them, for the record.
7
8 ) .
) 9 MR. RICHARD G. MITCHELL N
W - - = oSy
i o 10 : i ~ a7 - ~: - T 3. ﬁ:_ __‘-:}: .
T 11 A (By Mr. Mitchell.) Mr. Chairr'r;g__n;, __,Mémber?s of t}le:
- 12 Commission, my name is Richard G. f;litc;'ileil: I'm~ the ‘Z;dnallnls_—_ﬁ
13| trator of the Community Redevelopment Agency and I have ‘
14| with me from my staff today, Mr. Aaron Chemens, (Phonetic), who i
) 15| Assistant Director of our Community Redevelopment Agency.
i6 | Mr. bango Kunitsug®, who is Project Manager of Tittle Tdkyo
17 | Project and Mr. Jaime Monroy, 2.2} who:is our Bgqual .
18 | Opportunity Officer for our agency.
J 19 I welcome this opportunity to give you some informa-
20 tion concerning our program, I'm going to ask Mr. MOE,,rOY . ri ot
. 21 and Mr. Runitsug&t to add to that in terms of the Affi?:z;rla}:tij.vek' {4ed
. \:«ﬂ\,. 22 | Action Program.. . SR U S 1 L:,: qgl-w
23 We are the Urban Renewal Agency for the City of Los »
24 | Angeles. I heard some ciscussion trying to identify what we
25 are, by law we are a state agency but we perform as a city

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



rw

ol g

603
o ) 1 agency at the will of the city council. And all of our major
2 actions must have the approval of that agency. .
- 13 It was stated that we're gé%gﬁﬂ%a by a commission of
4 five, that is in error, we're governed by a commission of
5 seven. They're appointed by the mayor and confirmed by the
6 city council. They're the policy-making body for our agency.
o 7 We are involved in the rehabili;ation eﬁgort, we have | -
8| some substantial rehabilitation programs going on in the 7
9 city, as well as the clearance. pro
10 "'tﬁ””ﬁrbéﬁ%?éﬁéﬁhlmprocessLéf
11, M%;Withwspeéific reference ﬁo“ii%;ié gokyo, yoﬁ.hééétéé;ﬁ:i;ww
12 told ofthe early days of the Little Tokyo program, the con- —|- o
13| cerns that the people had there. And ;n the early '60's,
14 there was formed a Little Tokyo Redevelopment Association.
- 15 Which sought ways in which they could deal with the h
16 problems of Little Tokyo. -
17 Little Tokyo is largely made up of very, very sub- .
18 standard buildings, many of those are very dangerous, hazardous
/ 19 buildings, unreenforced structures in a seismic-prone area
i 20 such as southern California, I don't
\h :~ 21 the hazard that represents. T L e
) \iSJ%?“ig?z-‘ - - The Little Tokyo Community isfgeingvsqueezed‘5§}§%é§?a
23 civic center, by the civic center expansion program and this .
24 has been going on for many years. And in the, I guess late . -
25 '68 and way early in '69, as you have earlier been told, -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 Little Tokyo Redevelopment Association and many other groups
2 in southern California, particularly in Little Tokyo area,
3| urged that we, our agency, undertake to provide assistance
4 in the neighborhood development program.
5 We did that, we did it on the basis, as we do in all
6 | projects where we work that there will be strong citizen
7 | participation and there was.
8 One of the finest examples of citizen participation
9
2 10
I . |11] you heard Mr. Rawasaki say earlier that.the:bylaws_oﬁfﬁa -
12| 1pittle Tokyo Community Development Advisory Comﬁ;ttee called

for wide representation, which it did, and which was very

[y
w

14 | successful.
- 15 The city council chambers were packed with represen-
16 | tatives in support of the project at the time that the plan
17 | was presented to the city council.
18 You have been told that that, now, that that plan was -
/ 19 prepared hastily. I deny that, because the citizens did e
20 | work very hard, night after night on that, and the man-who _ %=
“ .ZLj was chairman of that committee, Mr. Kawasaki, 15 Epa‘man
- ) .;2 | who went before the city council and- urgeéathe;égf;‘aészgh
23| to adopt it and I find it strange here today, to hear him
24 say that he led a hasty plan effort because I don't agree
25

that that was what it was. ~

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERE



P
A TR IR RS S

e .-:,—n-n:—n.-:’i.h‘ﬁ
= =T

- - i " R = A e T 2 - - —— -3 il o~ R
TR TIERTRSN YR TEIEETT A ey, 4
-

S oA —_ A AP AT A I I e )
< [ B
O ~ JoRPRE - -
= ~

. .
A e e w,«-(..»-:m WWWW
P MR T ,?’ .«Mg.ve«.&“ﬂ‘ S

I e ~ 605
B ‘ : @
y 1 The goals in that plan were for the provision of ‘
. 2 housing, for the provision of new cq@mercial facilities,
3| and for institutional facilities, particularly a -cultural :
4| center. -
5 During the hearing before the city council, two im—
6 | portant commitments were asked of the council and of our
7 agency, by representatives of the Little Tokyo-ComEBEEEX. N
8| The first priority commitment was that there be senior 7
2. citizens housing and that was;cppg%gﬁsg to;thatwdaymand;
{10} has néveé‘been departed frgé.
S 111 And secondly, that there beﬁa cultural communlty,.
T 12| center when it could be funded by the representatives of -
13 | the community. .
14 Looking to the city to give assistance to the CRA and ) {
- 15| the assembly of the land so that this facility could be de- "
16 | veloped and that too, has not been departed from.
17 Now, you've heard a great deal of talk about the )
18 | widening of the north side of First Street as if somehow that
/ 19 | were a part of the redevelopment project. It has been in- .
20 | cluded in the redevelopment area so that we could give benefit %%é
N {21 toitheﬂpeoéie who might be affected by that. ) .
o 4£?i - 122 ‘“A..However, the widening of the north 515;T355Firstf:m
23 | street is a fact that had been decided upon by other agencies
24| of city government long before we came on the scene, it is
25 | not a move which we are in favor of, and we have spoken to thaf *
@
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- 1 point. But we have no power to stop it. We could have
2| Qdrawn the boundary line down the south side of First Street
3! and ignored a possibility of providing relocation assistance.
4 We did not, we put the boundary line on the other
5 side of First Street, where these properties would be in-
6 cluded so that the people, both the tenants and the property
7 owners there, could have the benefit of any relocation assis- -
8 tance which was at our disposal. <
s 9 - And I hope that that fact ;f made:.very clea;éiiﬁéyé&?’ S
%ﬁ 10| 1adé that point many timesztofggﬁg'bfﬁiﬂé:gigiééﬁéﬁéﬁﬁét %
;}- 11} yere here today. ST ] BE
) 12

And to the representatives in the community and I e

p=d
w

think it's widely understood but it keeps coming up as if

14 somehow we had a role in the widening of the north side of

- 15 First Street.
16 If there was no project at all, there would still be
17 a program to widen the north side of First Street.
18 We believe in citizens committees, we have fostered T

/ 19 them in every project that we have a program. We believe ig‘
20 information offices in the projects where people can géfzhd;é
2l get their information rather than having t6~come to thé”éiﬁ

\ 22| hall or some -other place. And we havej*I*thiﬁk a@iér —_’ -

23 splended office in Little Tokyo. Very handy for anyboéy whé
24 wants to get information there.
25

There was this very active Little Tokyo Redevelopment

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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) 1| Association, it formed the nucleus of éhe larger Little
%@ 2| Tokyo Community Development Adv1sory Comnittee when thlS
3| program got started. 1In addltlop io:§pat,'whlle that- has. )
4| been the project area committee meetiﬁé all of the criteria
5| that one would assign to that, even though Mr. Price said
6 here a few minutes ago that he didn't think it did, I
7 heard Mr. Kawasaki say correctly, that the bylaws of the
) 8| citizens committee for thtle Tokyo g;6ﬁ;“éo call éo; the - /¢
9 repgggg&ﬁgtlpq’pi rg§1dents~andnbu51nessmen and_propeE;y
10»A‘owner5~of—the §F?a.- . =3
11 < ARG 1t has been that.
- 12 In addition to the fact that tﬁa£'klnd of committee “_“m é&
) 13| existed and functioned beautifully, our staff, and it is a
14 | bilingual staff, our staff and particularly Mr. Kunitsuga, .
B 15| and members of his project office staff, made numerous appear?~ ;é
16 | ances before other interest groups all over southern Cali- o
17 | fornia to advise them of the work in the projects. _.To -
18 | keep them informed, to solicit their interest. - T 1° 7
/ 19 We have maintained an informational program. You heard -
20 | said earlier here, that the people have seen notlces 1n the ] ié;
S 21 |
23 | press, which has made it well-known. .
24 Now, mention was made about the vacant land that
25| exists there. That we're demolishing buildings. Right after -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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the earthquake a few years ago, and I said earlier that these

[

are dangerous buildings, made -- most of them are and right
after the earthquake a few years ago, we were beseiged by
requests from people wanting us to buy their property. Be-
cause they were confronted with the necessity to make re-
pairs to them because of the dangerous condition in which
they were.

And a delegation from Little Tokyo went to Washington -

W 0 N O O~ WN

and met with the then-secretary Rommey and persuaded him
el i B - - =T e T F = ke

A 10 to increase the appropriation-availablehtonE-sevfhaiiwéﬁbouidl
. H P Y 3 el -

s FoE

L 11 | buy additional buildings because that is the coﬁﬁi%iqh%bf?f; d B

PO, gy

e T

12 the buildings.

. 13 And they have been bought where we could get the

14| money and we have removed them.

15 Even though we now have to assemble other land and

16 put together the development packages. We were accelerated
17 in that process.

18 With reference to relocation, I would like to put the
/ 19| Commission's mind at ease on this: We have not yet relocated
20| one residential person or family from this project. We have

\ 21| not yet relocated one single person or family from this ;'af{

-, 'y i z

Tlamas  |224 Project... R

B
- ~

23 We own one building which is a hotel. Now, other
24 | people have left the project on their own, but they have not

25 | been relocated by us. They have not received any of the so-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI]
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



o o ;—.e——-w-m«m-— vy T R WE - - = Lt
B By T i e LA Py \Maws\w” AR A 3 Fore . o< by

B - e et - - s o s

oy R S S e R B SRS S et = e e I EY Pt P-4 =
[y ,_JusA uil«zco\.n"nﬂ-\v-ﬂ«-\ ?-l— o ..;.—::4%_...,. Mt.gf-i- ——a—.—.hl:z:‘-nt\- a. s = N -~ PR v -

e uw! s S L R 2 ’“‘.;4...‘““‘ N I T, ot - PN, -

:::.;w‘-?'—nwn-’»‘}—'““‘"’“' ol ,;?,,. pACrats) pritEie e Paviio —_-— o -

> ERRI <2 fLiy < Y

) . 609

called eviction notices which you have heard about. We have

[

given people, both businesses and in the case of the one
building which -- it is a hotel bu%}d%ng where people who
live, we have given them our information statement. We
have a bilingual staff, and the members of that staff who
speak Japanese have been calling upon the Japanese in the
project to talk to them about it.

And I want to be sure that those are undérstood. -

Now, we have been relocating some of the commerc1als,

. s s e 2 =
L= LR A S TR SiRabaie M5 z R T Tat 3 7':. .,\ =

= S er

.= 1 10- partlcularly.trylng to make prov151on=£or what 1s~callea—the~

LSO 0 N O o A~ W N

Ta TiS S o
e ““‘- :-;‘..

13| leader at times, designed to provide a relocation facility

14 | to accomodate those merchants on the north side of First

Y

15| Street who are threatened by the widening of the morth side
16 | of First Street, and will need relocation and that has been
17 | a matter of urgent attention on our part.

18 Now, I said that our first priority was senior i -
19 citizens housing and you've been told that we have forgotten
20| the exact word, but the impression, I would think you would}=-~

21| be given, was that we have diluted our commitment to that.w”'

. The leon Administration has dllutea 1ts comm1tment¥

ER & Tz P x.",‘-,- =T

/

]
N
4o

23 | to housing programs, but we have not changed our minds. And
24 | the facts need to be laid before you.

25 The Little Tokyo Towers Corporation was formed, and we -
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. helped it, and they made a proposal to HUD for Section 236

housing. Which would serve this need. 300, I've forgotten,

but better than 300 units and HUD held that application

for some time and then the housing moratorium came along.
Now, if we wanted an excuse we had it at that time.

If we wanted to say we're helpless and we now have a way to

avoid a commitment, we had it then, because the one known

program that we could think about that was available would -

W 00 N O O A W N -

appear to be that.one.

- o

Lot

110} . We did mnot+: We wentmto—work;w;th“th :houszng
i* 11 and we gog the housing autggrlty of thiSN01§y to _agree
! 12| give us out of its, what was left of:its qu;;a ;% S;éfion.éBE
13 | housing, 169 units. And we are moving forward with the Little ‘
14| Tokyo Towers group to build that. We have not stopped that.
_ 15 We have continued our efforkts to persuade HUD to ‘
16 provide some relaxation of the moratorium.
17 Recently, we don't know the dimensions of this in
18 | any positive terms yet, but very recently, a few weeks ago, -
/ 19| the Nixon Administration decided that some of the earlier
20| commitments which it had made in connection with projects j2
“ 21 such as this, it perhaps ought to recon51der and we - have ;
g, \Q%%“ 22 | been in meetings with the local HUD area_ staff and th;r f

23 | the possibility that we will get another quota of that of
24 | housing which will go into the Little Tokyo Project and be

25| a part of this undertaking. -
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Now, I would not come before this Commission and

tell you that I can be sure what the Nixon Administration
is going to do-with referencefto’hdﬁsing#at"any-time. If
you don't have a record on that, you can see what the problems
have been of redevelopment agencies trying to meet the com-
mitments which we feel we legitimately have a right to make
to communities, but where we have to have assis?ance’fort

We do not have any resources other than as they can

W 0 N OO0 0 A~ W N W

e

other” facilities, whlch the FeH‘

o
m AT, . o~
- ~,—‘.:‘-;...'.K N By el

,p
’
!
i
Q

f};ggj A 111 for the people, and they{re avallabie,~thezfehould;bélge
_ 12} available. - . -
- 13 But even at that point we are looking again to the
14 future. We know that the proposals in Congress call for
- 15 tapering off of all of the housing programs, which we made
16| in good faith and in terms of our affgrtrs- in this program,
17 | because they existed and they are still on the books of this
18 country as programs which legitimately can be used. -
/ 19 But revenue sharing is a popular word, only I don't
20 | xnow how it's going to be interpreted locally., However, we M;’li
*\ 21
:ﬁwz\m '?2; funds ‘to some degree must be made avallableetOvprev1§e*fcrﬁg
23 housingof the sort that's provided for. ‘ B
24 So, I want, most emphatically, to have this ‘'‘Commission
25 : . . ER

understand, we have not, in any way, turned our attention .
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away from this commitment to housing., -.

[

-
~

The other night at a meeting of some of the people
that are in this room, after I went:§hrough many of the
same points I am saying here, they said, and they volunteered
that they wanted to help. 2and I thought that was a bridging.
of a communications gap which we have been trying to do.

Only I come here today and I hear them saying the

same things again and so now I don't know what the commitment

W 00 N O O b W N

the other night meant when they said they would like to

~ ey e e . et o
-t . o T = Teed oa TR Tmy . T

rwmisee | 10-fe=J01in with. us to be.of. help. .- mw:iﬁfjﬁ‘ﬁ;;égé-:rﬁ:

LaE | 11 I heard us accused of stalling on the cultural communlt

T
:q}a‘*, e = Tt R L CEN.

g L
SR "". -."r-;\ ~ v .—~‘:-:" =

12 center and I'd like to make that clear. The communlty sald
. 13| that it wanted to have a cultural community center that

14 | would properly house the mang - cultural activities that go on
15 in the Little Tokyo Projecﬁ and perhaps in other parts of -
16 | southern California.

17 And what it would need in assistance from our agency
18 | was the assembly of the land on which this could be con- -

! 19 | structed. We said then and they understood then, and we

20| have continued to say we will do that, but the respons;blllty .

~ %

21 for them buying the land and constructing the culturals

0w 29 communlty center 1s a respon51b111ty of the communlt

Bk Py e S R S S ST
TSR X

23 however it organizes itself, and at this meeting the other
24| night, they -- a statement was made by a gentleman who's

25 | worked very hard for several years trying to bring this

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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about, and he recited to some of the people in this room the
history of the frustrations which he has experiencea in his
efforts to achieve this. And w;taénq@éapéert rrom the—
people who come here today and say that we are stalling.
And I have to say to the Commission that you have
heard some complaints but you have not heard from the com-
munity, you have heard from only a few people that I have

seen in this audience, perhaps yesterday or times that I've

not been here you ve had a greater dlver51ty of representatlon'

RN e -“:‘;;‘ L—_:\; . ’-T-‘*ig,{.»’ 2 agmst B
R 2N ~ X 2

- - 'Nowy-a great»deal4ef attentlon'

- S
~ , . i el - i ~ ,;v.;

subject.: of equal opportunity- and;aff1rmat1Ve actloh7

_“ : . B ..-'-\—u-‘ T, n_;.(tq ;‘:‘:é_’;‘
R ® - x,. s i P,

Monroy is our Equal Opportunity Offlcer} we know what our
record is, and he's prepared to present it to you and I'd
like to give him this opportunity now.

THE CHAIRMAN: Fine, Mr. Monroy?

MR. JAIME MONROY e -

A (By Mr. Monroy.) Thank you.

e Y
- o e e L
e = A“ﬂ‘

11ke to. tender an 1nv1tatlon to thls Comm1551on and.

v i
“y ,,__,. 5 el S \..,’.‘i-v‘ -

representatives of the community to v151t our Equal Opportunlt

Office to invite me to attend any kind of a community planning

o

conference, to attend any of the preconstruction conferences. j.
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—

which we automatically hold before any construction begins.
I have some exhibits for the Commission, and I will
go through them very, very quickly. They're almost for in-
formation only, if questions arise at a later time relative
to these, I will be very happy to answer them.
MNumber 1 is Resolution Number 709, which was adopted
by the agency board in August 20th of 1969. This is when

we formalized our program so that this is not a Johnny-Come-

W 0 N O O A~ W N

Lately program, it is now over four years old.  _ _ N N

—
o

The resolution itself -spedks=to some of ~the uest:

[y
ot

about which we could not answer or the previous panel

- Rt

not answer, and that is where does the responsibility lie?

—
N

I think the resolution very well points out that our

—
w

14| aAffirmative Action program from Title I of the Housing Act,
- 15 several titles of the Civil Rights Acts, which are enumerated

16 here, as well as Title VII. We recognize the California

17 | employment practices as law and the resolution even went

18 | beyond the laws requiring equal opportunity when the reso- -
/ 19| 1lution said, be it further resolved that the governing body

20 is cognizant of the agency's role in relation to finQiqgs anda.‘;
K\ 21| recommendations of the National Commission on Urban:gfbgiemsf§«
%kﬁm§~L .. 22| +he President's Commission on UrbanﬁHoﬁsiné,;édfthoééié s

s

23 various local and national committees and commissions concernead
24 with the urban environment.

25 At that time, the Kerner Report was new. In other

) BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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| =% We *Felt at the time that we didn't go’ farAenoughéihe =

words, the agency is not onily..responsive~-to:the law but it

is also verysensitive to studies tha;_are made regarding

tn
Eer gl oy -

the urban condition. . AR A “

Then, only for the record, if you turn to the next
page, that is our Equal Opportunity Affirmative Action policy
statement, and I might explain that this is only a policy
statement that speaks to the various facets of equal oppor- __

tunity, such as our own personnel hiring, contract super-

—VlSlon, -where we deposit ou

1 TR
ae A% 1

- [ Sall RO, b P -
“and so forth.,~-.

e

but this is a policy statement.

The second document that you have before you is

e - Ed -, —— owle

Resolution Number 759, I think the whereas's and the therefore's -

are very significant because again they are responsive to
the problems.
Very quickly, then, this resolution adopted the state-

ment of policy and goals of CRA, this goes beyond the first

one because it speaks to equal opportunities in employment sy

and business contract in construction and in redevelopment

project areas. -

3 ~ W -
N y_“g-, =

first time around and so with the second resolution, a program,

we addressed ourselves more fully to the construction industry

Next, then, and it looks like this, is our 1972 Equal

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Opportunity Annual Report. I will skip through it very,
very quickly, in the hope that just touching of highlights
it will lead to some questions on the part of the Commission
and then I hope also that it forms a backdrop for Mr.
Kunitsuga to make some remarks regarding meetings and con-
tacts that he has had with the community regarding the
Affirmative Action Program.

The reason for that is that as I conduct the Equal

W 00 N 6O O~ W DN

Opportunity Program I see to it t@a;ni;%is_gptfa oné~-man -

Y

-

job,; we see to it ‘that all‘the various facets of it are

[y
o

L
=i

administered by every single technical depé;t@ent and'evg;f%

TERE RO

fomd
N

single project, by the project manager in it and the entire

. 13| staff.
14 For example, we work very closely with our personnel
- 15| department to see to it that our own personnel hiring and
16 | upgrading is correct. We work with our engineering depart-
17| ment to see to it that minority contractors not only par-
18 | ticipate in the bidding but also that they supervise the
! 19 | niring of minorities. )
20 With our comptroller's department in terms of deposit” Hﬁé
“ { 21| of funds in minority banks and so on and so &niz.. - ‘-2
5 22 114ﬁay I:refer you, please, to first pageTwhicﬁ i;; ﬂ_%}rﬁﬁé
23

captioned, Backgrounds, in which we indicate that at a very

24 early date in 1968 we moved very quickly into Equal Oppor-

25 tunity implementation. If we compared December, 1968, with

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURT!
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December, 1969. End of the year figures.

As of December, '68, we had 23 minority employees
comprising 35% of the total:staff‘ A year. later we had.
141 minority employees, constituting 62% of the total staff,
and that's what it is today. This is CRA staff.

In 1968, minority staff received 28% of the total

payroll, in 1969, mlnorlty representatives recelved 56% of

B L gE e - —— e

the total payroll.

pd¥E LT T -

_;pyiﬁg, only.2% ofqagenc“con

fidorities.

to minorities. And I thlnk the 51gn1f1cant TN

» r-rl r-‘-g,--.,

e -

is the amount in terms of dollars. In '68, mlnorlty con-—
tractors received 2.2 of our dollars which were $36,000.00.
In 1969, they hgd a compoundment of 29.5% together with the
29% of the contracts, amounting to $286,000.00.

This is at a time when Mr. -- at the direction of
Mr. Mitchell we moved our Equal Opportunity Program into
high gear, but this is even before we structured it and this
is even before we developed the policy statement which, as

you know, was dated late in 1969.

-

o

-
Ch

kind enough to turn to Table Number 1, which is captloned,
Agency Staff Analysis.

The ethnic groups representing agency staff are listed

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. ) . . .
.

on the left side, if you like we can just read across on the

—

Oriental, because that is the focus of interest today.

And you will find that six employees were in the
category of 650 and below, there were six employees in the
next category, which was 651 to 950, none in the next category
up, seven in the 1,400's and above per month, making a total
of 19 employees representing 11% of the total staff,

As you will recall, a similar reading from our annual N

W 00 N OO o b WwN

report indicated that the Japanwn»~ thaE_ﬁhe As;an pqgulatlon i

in Los Angeles is .3.9. Our agency hlreSwll%,;rAndfgf-

oy

13
-
— o

we are on the =--

o (By Ms. Hata.) Mr. Monroy, while you're on that

—
N

chart, I want to ask you a couple of questions, because

—
w

14 | you've also given us another chart concerning minority group
) 15 | employees. )
16 On that chart you have labeled Asian Americans as
17 | Asian and on your official table that we are looking at,
18 | you called Asian Americans Oriental. What is going to be i
7 19| your ultimate label for those of us who are of yellow and
20 | brown skin? - =
. 21 A We tried to follow the Department of Labor deéigaatigg_. '
~ 22 5 e T

which is -- which is Negro, you see, we get'-— we_get eactlonf:
23| from the Black Community.
24 0. That's fine, but then, if you do that you have also

25| labeled the Negro here on your salary schedule as Black.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI]
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1 A Yes. We have done that in reponse to what we thought
2 | was the overwhelming desire of the community and I would be
3| very happy to accept the suggestioqggfithis Commission, _. .
4 | whose expertise is in that field as td—what they should be
5| called.

6 0. How do you define Oriental or Asian, what kind of
7 | groups are included in the category? )
8 A Chinese, Japanese, Filipino, ané - thatméould bé o
9
-10'
11
12 | employees who have been making $14,000.00 and above and.yet
13 in August of 1973, if the date is correct, there are six
14 | employees who make $14,000.00 and above, does that mean that.
15| you lost an employee and if so, are you making any preparation
16 | to hire someone who is not Japanese or Chinese but perhaps
17 | someone from the Pacific Islands?
18 A Yes. I was just coming to this particular page at-
19 | this Jjuncture in the annual report, and if we may take it
20| up next, I see from this report I have made some notat&gqs
21A that three are-- four are Filipino, two are Chlnese éﬁé}

_,22“t;pp rest are Japanese. - ; .

23 And I might also point out that there are six, whét's
24 | your reference, Oriental?
25

o Asian. -

PR

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



_ 620

1 A Okay, there were six Asians in the highest-paid
! 2| category and of all the minority representation that we
3| have on staff, there are more A51an§ at the highest-paid
4 | category than in any other single minority in the agency
5| and I might also point out that of all of the Asians thaf
6 | have been listed as being part of the agency staff, only --
7 those with the asterisks are assigned to the Little Tokyo
) 8| Project.
9 In other words, we dld noEA@}re only to a551gn to a
'10. - project.so that they might identify: with  the communltyhlnu‘;,;-
11 | which they work. Most of the Asian repr;;entatlvégﬂar;iw1th ti
’ 12 { central office and other projects. o

0. And the classifications as far as you are concerned,

Y
w

14| range from one to 18, as listed?
i 15 A Oh, yes, thank you for calling that to my attention.

16 We Xeroxed an overlay here which you see numbered
17| 1 through 18, and these job descriptions identify the people
18 | whom the agent column indicating they hold positions all the

/ 19 | way from secretary 1 to deputy administrator for technical
20 services and senior city planner.
21 Q You notice your name on the list, Mr. Monroy, What

N -
~ ) =

[ v .| . would be your classification if it's not too personal.a~guesj;

3
1

%
/
A 1

“n

23 tion, within this 1 through 18 range?
24 A My classification?

25 0. Right.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 A Me, personally? -
£lo 5 0. Your name is on the list here.
. 31 - A ar Oh, yes. e
4 0. And you don't have a classi%Z:;;;;n for you, I was .
5 wondering where you fell within this 1 through 18 list
6 that you've given us?
7 A Right. Oh, I beg your pardon. This 1 through 18 is N
8 only intended to identify each person in the Asian classi- 7 fi
9 fication.
0,80 therefare,
. %
Qu
- 13 A Oh, yes.
14 0 -- are probably pay higher?
i 15 A No. v
16 0. No? :
17 A No. No. The six to which you refer are in the -
18 highest paid classification. o
¢ | 19 0. Which would be perhaps a number 19, if you had added?
20 A The numbers 1 through 18 are for the purpose of

- :2f‘ identifying -- -

o Right, but -- z
s ;&r@1=ﬂ’22 gs» d s e N
23 A -- a few people only.
24 0 -~ I'm concerned about the fact that one of the problens

og | the Asian Americans have faced at least as far as the hearings

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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—

have been concerned, is the fact that they may hold some
nice high positions but they're oftentimes not in decision-
making positions and from the listing that you have given us
here, one would assume that all of the people in the column
to our extreme right, yours included, would fall into this
1 through 18 category. Of 1,540 and up --

A Yes, I think Mr. Mitchell --

0. At least through assumption I ca& assume the Asian

w 0 N OO O WD

Americans participate in this wealthy category 1. through 18,

10| let us assume that the hlghest‘category is 18,-fhat‘ther”ﬂ i
11 aren't any more, therefore,yonr agency 1s#well—sta£%ed§;;é:;i%
12 | well-gqualified with Asian Americans at all levels including
13| at top management levels.
14 A (By Mr. Mitchell.) That is correct, I'd. like to
} 15| speak to that point.
16 What you have, because I looked at it and this was
17 | proposed as perhaps a simple guide to help the Commission
18 | members understand what responsible positions are occupied
/ 19| py Asian Americans in our organization. '
20 I, as the administrator of the agency, am the highest_ . =5%
. 21 | paid employee. One of my three deputies is Chinese. i“hopé—?w

e -

R

that that illustrates that there is that kind of«upward :
23 | mobility. He was promoted to that, I think that's why you )
24| saw six a while back and then wondered where are seven —-

25 0. Would you include that in your statistics?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A I think what we might -- what I'd like to do, it

might be helpful if we took this question now and put it into

a report form for you, which fully illustrated our total

1§0 -

g
WE T =FUEN s

staffing and we'll make that avallable just as qguick as. it
can be prepared. You'll find the answers there.
0 (By Mr. Lau.) I think what might help us, too, is

if you can give us a breakdown on the percentage of minority

people who are affected by these redevelopment bfojects be-

cause if you have 60% or 62% on your staff, does it follow

R Tl
EET d
oy

- .-__.‘M -

that most of.the peop;gr

are also mlnorlty people°

- -t -

A I'd like to see if we can develop that, but it's

probably true most of the people affected on our projects are-

members of minority groups.

A (By Mr. Monroy.) We do have that documentation and

I will submit it, we have actually a study of the ethnic
composition of every single project. -

As a matter of fact, it's that ethnic composition

that establishes the goals for ourselves and the goals that g

_{ B

e

‘é:'bl * o =

lﬁ-Yq-‘.

LR S

that s not good enough for us, we set very hard goals for

as
e far — —~ ~ s Al
® = *’A < - F -~ ere i o o —44‘ 5T N F ....-:.

the contractors as you will see when we get to actual con-

struction.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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0. (By Mr. Lau.) How do you recruit minority people
from the various communities?

A Through people that are alreadgy=on the staff, the
ethnic newspapers, we -- that becomes a lengthy thing,
but evidently we are successful in the recruitment. We use
-—- we have, through myself and other people on staff, we

have very close liason with community organizations.

0. Could your staff give us a list of those community

groups?

K

A, We'll do that.

Now, on page 4 at the upper portion, we have some
goal and timetables, reference has been made to what the

requirements upon the agency are. I think I have already

stated that we acknowledge, it's page 4 of your report, that
we acknowledge the existence of certain laws and we are re-

sponsive to them. The upper portion of page 4 has some goals’

and timetables in terms of percentage of minorities.

This is the Department of Labor requirement upon the

Bmmgem 1 o e

City of Los Angeles, if you will look down below, you will ~

'z | : ] ‘:;\‘J,:: ~:“'?-:;~{";
see that the minority perceant.of .total in.constructieon:wages:;

TR

is -- Spanish surname is 27.8%. According to the Department

of Labor timetable, it should have fallen somewhere between

14.9% and 18.3%. So that our own performance far exceeds the

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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Department of Labor requirements.

THE CHAIRMAN: Excuse me just a minute on that point,

the percentage there that you refer*to from.the Department

‘ .,q-:;» i‘ o

of Labor is that based on what the populatlon of the given
ethnic group is in the total city, is that --

A No, sir, it does not, because 1f you look at the
bottom where it says, minority population, City of L.A.,

P PR Y e e £ e e e

this is from the last census, Spanlsh surname is 17.5%,

- -~—~\W\'y- ,_:..~1_3- - i Al

others,hl%. - —-

f e - oA
T e » ,:_—'.‘__4“‘_’,:.__

not reach an equivalent of the popuiatlon is 51mply because

the Department of Labor was attempting to set some kind of

a timetable so that eventually the city would be up to a

Z

point where it might match the ethnic composition of
the city.

0. {By the Chairman.) But aren't -- isn't it a fair
statement to make that the areas that normally you are re- - -
developing are areas where a majority, if not at high as

-

60%, 70%, of the people being affected by the develop@ept; Re

area are minorities?
Ai{ ;?ﬁay%ismprue. That is true.
0 ;o that a percentage, let us say, of 15% minori%;k”
employees in an area that could be affecting maybe 70% of

that community, does that, in your mind, appear to be a fair

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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- 1 use of the labor force in the community that you're affecting?
2 A As T have stated, the goal that we set for the con-
3 tractor is to-match the percentage of minority in that pro-
4 ject area.
5 0. In that project area?
6 A Yes, right.
7 Q So that if, for example, you were having a project
8 in Watts and the population of Blacks in that area, let's
wred 2| say would run 80%, then the goal.would. be 80% MinOTitys—r-somrle o
* |10/ enployment of Blacks, is that{-?~?:{ <?§5::é;§fj:jigﬁfm$}:?*ﬁ
RO 11 A That's right. ) ) _
12 In Watts, Blacks are 89%, and Spanish surname are 9%.-
13| so that's what we shoot for.
14 0. So then, the criteria for say the Asian American
- 15 Community would be likewise so that in Little Tokyo if the
16 population figure of Asian American or Japanese American
17 | would be in the neighborhood of 90% then that would be the
18 goal that minority contractors would have to shoot for?
4 19 A That's right, I believe in Little Tokyo it's about
20 | 70%.
AN ' 21 0 All right. Is this a firm policy?
. \ 1-22 .:: A, ‘Yes, sir, it is. - ’f-:*t‘ :
23 0. In other words, this is a commitment to the Little
24 Tokyo Community that if they are 70% of the population that
25 you will shoot for the 70% minimum work force?
®

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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B 1 A Yes. What we do in our disposition and development
2 agreement with the contractor, all of the equal opportunity_
3 language :is plugged into the disposition agreement. That
4 also provides for the developer to write the same equal
5 opportunity requirements into his contract with his prime
6 | contractor, and .all of the subsequent tiers of subcontractors
7 are obligated to live up to the same equal opportunity
8 schedules that we have set up for him. R
_ﬁgﬁ Q (By the Chairman. ) ﬁgygd
104
11 | within their membership? -
12 A We put the onus of respon51blllty on the confractor —_
13 and in actual practice,. it works out something like this:
14 | the contractor is -- submits his work force projection before
15| he starts his job. He submits monthly reports and we monitor -
16 | him right on the job. If he falls below what he promised
17 | to perform, then we go and if he claims that the union can
18 | not provide them, then we, ourselves, follow up with the
19| union, we don't have to, but this is our affirmative outreach.
20| We have had instances where they, in fact, did not have the
21 o o
22 | the LEAN .or the Mexican American- youth. apprené}ceshiﬁéﬁk;
23 program or community organizations and we find the person; B
24 | and we have had many experiences where we bring the person
25| aboard on the job with the understanding, with the union, thaf

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 union business representatives will come in and sign him

2 into the union.
3 0. All right, let me get specific in terms of the Asian
4| American, let's take Little Tokyo. Has there been any
5| specific redevelopment there, in other words, demolishing of -
6| the buildings and replacement of construction?
7 % To date, there has only been demolishing.
8 0. And in the demolition there has been contracts let out
- o l.ef. from your department for that purpgsﬁe'{ e - N,
5 N 40 A_ Yes. - i;;é§$; x f;z 1.?=a:.<ﬁxrg *é;g;”
. 11 0. Ané the contractors submittéd'é log or §jpr9j§_gioéf$cfu 5
2 = LS S ]

12 | of the personnel they would be using for that purpose?

. 13 A Yes, sir.

14 0. And has their projection been one of reaching a 70%

15| figure in terms of minority employment?

16 A To date in the demolition, I think not.

17 Q. All right. I

18 o (By Mr. Lau.) What is the reason for that?
/ 19 A I would like to ask Mr. Kunitsuga what is he --

20 A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) Let me answer the question. i
N 21 My name is Cango Kunitsuga, the Project Manager:éfiiifi-%_
, . .22 | the Little Tokyo Redevelopment Project. - . , -3, - -:i;,;EZn

23 The only contract we have let out in terms of con-

24 | struction or demolition is primarily the demolition, to date,

25| all of the contracts for demolition have gone to Black con-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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tractors, and we have also normally selected Black con-

tractors.

This is also,based\on'bidSabﬁﬁiﬁéawaYﬁ*butwthat they
are, you know, basically small corporations or small demolition
contractors and so the workers are basically Black or Mexicans|.

I have yet to see an Oriental working in the demoli-

tion field.

Q (By Mr. Lau.)

Was there any communication with the

contracts prior

A No, sir.

Q How much money was involved here? - -

A Well, they range anywhere from around $3,000.00 to

about, I believe the last one was about $32,000.00.
Q What is the total amount of money involved? :
A I'd have to give you a guess on that, figure out how

many contracts are let out. Probably about, I would say

pretty close to -- about 12. Pretty close to about $75,000.00f.
Q. Now, have any buildings been constructed after this

demolition?

A No, none yet. N

-

Q =~ Haﬁé any developers -contracts been=let-

A Yes, well, no, not developers contracts. Let me get

into that field here, because I can speak on the -- what

we're trying to do in the project itself.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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we're also interested
of the local community.

and the subcontractors

the Oriental Buildeérs
for the purpose of getting all the

interested in the employment area,

We're not only i
in upgrading the general contractors
Therefore,

Association, called OBA, was organized

about three years ago
Oriental general and subcontractorstogether to see what they

can do in order to get some contracts.
Now, when we've come, not only on the redevelopment

project, but also on the other aneas, thls 1s the ilrst —
The idea behlnd thlS 1s-ﬁha‘f;:f‘

3 i

1‘ T n‘\...

tlme this has happened.

would say, an Oriental contractor and asklng him to hlre

Oriental workers, or even apprentices, we felt that we'd

rather put that pressure also on the local contractors.
Now, let me go into the first project, the first pro-

=
(3 I N

ject is what we call the first, in terms of the -- they will

—
(22}

probably start constructing sometime early next year, this

=
00

T

is their statement.
Let me ask you this, when you select a developer,

—
[T

0.
who has input into the decision-making?
The selection is

N
o

The selection of the developer?

21 A

made by the agency.
Who does the agency talk to?
i too,

23 0.

be-

We talk -- well, let me go into this thing,

24 A
25 cause the first action area,

OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS
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Tokyo Development Company and it is composed of six property

owners who own property in the area that's going to—be re-

developed. They re all Japanese Amerlcans, and all six of

T et a,&"-&—s«‘

them are also merchants in the area.

0. Now, these are six businessmen?
A Six businessmen, yes.
0. Now, besides the six businessmen, whom else did you

discuss this project with?

-~ &

A We discussed this with all the property owners within

- the ——'there were_ 12 ofrthem ;“

\-,'-

supposed to be redeveloped

G :

0. (By Ms, Hata ) How many of these property owners
are Japanese Americans?
A Pardon?
0 How many of these property owners, outside the six
that you mentioned, are Japanese American?
You said you discussed it with all 12 of them.
A All 12 of them were Japanese Americans.

0. Is there any other property in the area owned by

non-Japanese Americans?

A When I say project, I'm talking

development. . N
S O 3 LI S
0. (By the Chairman.) The specific construction?
B. Yes. See, the rules and regulations of the owner

participation in the project, which is developed by the

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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citizens committee says, number one, first opportunity to
develop will go to all those property owners who own
property in that specific area called for redevelopment.

In other words, now in this particular case, this is
a commercial development. And there were 12 property owners-
so we called on all 12 of them, and we encouraged them to
organize a company themselves, as a body, rather than as
individuals, so they wouldn't compete with each otﬁer. So

then we had a whole series of meetings, this I guess started..}

early 1971. - . ":”ﬁzsz' - :ffhsi; RS E
0 Were these meetings held in Li?tle.?okfb?ii{t“zfjgt
A Pardon? -~
0 Were these meetings held in the communities?
A Yes, they were held in the project offices.
Q (By Ms. Hata.) Were these open meetings, open to

the public?
A No, this is just with the 12 property owners presenting

to them what we proposed in their specific area and how the
owner participation ran and whether they would like to form
a corporation or whether they would like to redevelop them-
selves and then the -- out of the 12, six agreed to organize

this company and the other six were given an opportunfté&to“ﬂv

join the same corporation at any time.
2. (By Mr. Mitchell.) Vvhat I think needs some clari-

fication here is that we're talking about a specific de-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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velopment on one piece of property, it's called a project
because they're thinking of it that way, it's their project,
it's their thing they're undertakingii .- 3
The owner participation rules and regulations are
drafted by the citizens committee, they're the ones that
prbmulgated them and our area adopted them in the Southern

Pacific Council as part of the plan.

The owner participation describes the priorities e

W 0 N O O B W N R

‘e

| 10.

ek

11i~ what Mr Kunitsuga is talk:ng about'ln the search for”fhem

o o

< —-¢- x4y '-. ' o .. Tmwie
et J"" e P “'—‘.. T

12 | and putting together a group of owner participants who |

13 | would be affected by the widening of the north side of

14 | First Street, they, as I said, were an important priority : -
15| for us when I talked earlier. |
16 They came together and formed a corporation and that's
17 | what he's describing to you and they held their own meetings .
18 | to form their corporation, they used the facilities of our T

/ 19 | office, they could have met anywhere they wanted to. They.

20 | were a private business undertaking.cs.:

® > =2

'\ - 21 A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) Now, let me contlnue. ~;“m{'

23 | are going to construct the deve10pment, ) T R
24 0 Are they responsible for demolition as well as con-

25| struction? -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 A No, we are responsible for demolition.
2 0 (By Mr. Lau.) Now, who's responsible for the con-
3 struction?
4 A This is what I want to build up to. The developers,
5 the local developers have an agreement with what they call
6 the, I believe it's called the Oriental General Contractors,
7 this is the group of general contractors which was formed
8 | out of the Oriental Builders Association.
9 Now, this is a merger Qf‘apgggﬁglzbelieve givgﬂﬁy*;pif

10 | general, local Oriental contractors. ™ They're going to SRRCE
11| build the first action area, then ‘it is Fheir?resppns%bgiity
12| to go back to the Oriental Builders Association and try to
13| get the subcontractors in on it. All right?
14 So that, hopefully, that all cases of the construction
15| being handled by Oriental contractors.
16 Number two says that within that broad: area they
17 | foresee anywhere from 12 to 17 jobs for apprentices. The
18| idea here is that, and they have made a commitment to us, to
19 the task force and to the agency, that they will hire local
20 | people to the job as apprentices, this is one way you can
21 | get into the union, by the way. -”’-éi'

122 Q. Is this a written commitment?.. e 5
23 A The commitment on the part of the developer to the
24 contractor, I don't know. But in terms of whether the commit~
25

ment as an apprenticeship program. This is a commitment made

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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- ‘ 1 by the contractors, this is a verbal commifméht.
(e 2 0. There has been an award? ”
27 3 A (By Mr. Mitchell.) WNo:- Weliﬁﬁyes,wsir, they said -
4 the contractors can negotiate a contract. So the award is
5| there.
6 0. Somebody mentioned preconstruction contracts, now who
7 usually goes through the preconstrucEion contracts? ”
8 A (By Mr. Monroy.) I always conduct the meeting and fA
3 9| the respongible officer for ‘the, n=
- |10 tractor‘iswalwgyﬁﬁpreéén%: e
1 Q. Now, do you have 5:
. 12| Little Tokyo situation?
) 13 A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) No, we don't.
14 A (By Mr. Mitchell.) Yes, we do.
_ 15 A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) The project was actually
16 | activated prior to the statute. Now, we talked to the
17 | citizens committee about this also and we called a meeting, -
18| 1 believe it was in 1971. I don't recall the date. 1In -
/ 19 | the church, asking all the residents to appear at this S
20 meeting, we described the entire project, and T believe one,,
21| or two persons showed up, so0 we talked to méﬁ; ;%Eth;lﬁégggg
;.522- in the ;reauand we found out that atwthat-tiﬁé,:‘éYb_éiiéé
23 | nave changed, maybe if they want to get on the PACbut aﬁw
24| that time we were told by many of the residents that, YThat
25 | was not their place to be at", in a sense that they felt that *

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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the leaders of the community would represent them at the
committee.

0 By the leaders of the community, do you mean the
owners or the landlords?

9 Not only that, we have members from theé chamber of
commerce, the Japanes: American Citizens League, the various
church organizations.

Q The employers?

1211.' HLA

A. Yes.

0  And do you contlnue to‘talk %o Eeople-about the pro-—'-

- (_‘_.v_

e

posed project area committee? " PR A
A. Nol
o Had it occurred to you that times might have changed,

people might have changed their minds about the feasibility
of the project area committee?

- Well, I just mentioned that times may have changed,
so we may have to bring it up again with the group.

o Let me ask you this now, you don't have a project
area committee and you have a committee now that is by your
own statement, staffed by people who are owners and some

church. people, employers, you didn't mentlon renters

- \‘.:. - e

people who are elderly who might live in the are“{“

A There is not a single resident member of the citizens
committee.
0 You mean no one lives in Little Tokyo who's on that

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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committee?

A That's correct.

Q What kind of committee isiiﬁis~supposed to be? -

A Well --
THE CHAIRMAN: Quiet in the audience.
A -- I think that -- you know, we tried to but I think
also the -~ you know, the respon51blllty, Qart of 1t falls

on the agency here and part of it also falls on the advisory

commlttee. ) “

_‘ .v

a voluntany.group? .

A Yes, sir. - —

Q And they are businessmen in the community?

A Some of them are, yes.

o} Does it seem to you that they have a legal responsi-

bility to include people who are not employed by them or
people who rent?
A If we are to form a project area committee, yes, sir.
o} If you were to make a decision and say who has more
regponsibility, whom would you think would bear the bqpné.of

the resﬁbnsibility here? -

3 T ) -

Al Iﬁbelleve they all -- T g
0 Would the agency or the voluntary group
A Well, at this point now, I would say that we would

have to bear down on this thing and assume the full responsi-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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.those people who live there and‘wﬁ6ﬁdd*busihéss theré?="

bility to get the citizens advisory committee to organize
a project area committee, we would help them.

0 Now, the reason why I asked you about-this project
area committee is this: When you have your preconstruction
conferences, is it customary here in Los Angeles to also
include a community group?

In other words, you have your contractor, you have

your business person, you have your office, and don't you,

or do you include people who are affected the most, that is ..

e

A (By Mr. Monroy.) As a mattefmbf fact, there'sigf
preconstruction conference due at the Beacon project Monday,
at 1:30, and our reason for holding it there, it's about a
$33,000.00 demolition job, the reason for holding it there
is so that the community can have its input.

Incidentally, I would also invite anyone present
here to attend that meeting, we have one scheduled Monday.

0 Now, this project you're talking about affects what,

Japanese American people?

A No. Only as an illustration that we will meet where

there is input at the community and I would make this commit-

ok

that all preconstruction conferences relative to Little
Tokyo, would be held in the Little Tokyo office.

0. Has that been done up to now?

a3t
=

ment, as far as the Equal Opportunity Office is conceiﬁed,%x}:

i v,
B

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) We haven't had any meetings.
We haven't had any -- the construction, until the plans are
completed and everything{s;reédyﬁfbigo%and'at ‘that point,
then we have a preconstruction meeting.

0. In other words, this job venture by these six people
have not reached the stage of a construction contract?

A That's right. It's still in design.

Q (By the Chairman.) What's the effect of a -- you refer]

.

= e

- - B -y

to you to get the contract, gets the contract and you go

out to the project and find that there are no minorities
working on the project. What power do you have, what steps
can you take, what do you do, what would you do?

A (By Mr. Monroy.) We notify the Department of Housing
and Urban Development because they keep a list, we notify the
office of Federal Contract Compliance with the Department of

Labor because they also keep a list. We have had instances

A

in the agency where we debar a contractor from future gl..; "~ }s

o

eligibility for contracts, it just happens that this iswdone:ﬁ
not for equil.opportunity reasons, but we-would be Feady -tosi:
debar a contractor from future participation in agency

contracts if he were delinquent in equal opportunity matters.

0. When you say debar, that means that he can not bid on ’

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 a future job?
2 A He can not bid, right.
3 0 What about the job that he's performing, can you
4! cancel that one?
5 A I think that we would have to =-- it would be very
6| sticky and I'm sure that the .citizens would be the first
7 to object if a job was underway and we were to stop the job.
8 | That would be -- that would be difficult.
9 Q (By Mr. Lau.) What would happen if you had a §itu— .
10| ation, for instance, like in“Saﬁ'Franciéb%3fwheré€%ﬁ§?4;“Lﬁ;“*?'
11 | Black Community said we don't want this job to cghtinue withf?
12} this company and stop the job?
13 A We look to the developer and the prime contractor and
14| we sometimes have situations where one of the contractors
15| is not performing, and we look, legally, to the developer
16 | and the prime contractor to put the pressure on that con-
17 | tractor.
18 0. (By the Chairman.) Are you in a position to make
19| the commitment that you referred to as a part of the contract,|
20} in other words, that is a written part of the contract that -
21 | he's going to provide jobs for minorities in the projééé%,a"
22 A-. Mr..Chairman, it's more than aucommitment,;i%;_"”
23| it's a provision that is written into the contract, which
24 | schedules the numbers and percentages.
25

s [’r

Q So, what you're telling this Committee, that his

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI!
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°

failure to comply is then a breach of contract?
A That's right.

0 And the remedies that'would follow from a breach of

P

contract in the courts of law, would“naturally follow in
a situation like that?

A That's right. That's right. As a matter of fact,

in our engineering contracts, before we make a progress

payment, we make sure that the'contractor has met all of the, .

not only the physical progress on the jOb but that all of

,_E i, ‘l} M ‘;" 1“‘2;’":‘ sy . s .B' F - Ee '--‘x»‘:,:

hlS equal opportunltyimonthlynreportsrarealn?and adequate

“igs

oo -

2

0
.

T .\
..‘1‘ P

then that you would withhold payments'>

A We do.

0. Because he had not complied, let's say, with his
minority percentage?

A We do.

0. So that that could be done to a contractor until he's
met that requirement? -

L. That's right. As a matter of fact, on large jobs,

such as large construction on Bunker Hill, with‘developers

and large corractors such as C.L. Peck and Turner, we have

EE SN

™

S
that understandlng with the prlme contractor, thatﬁhe‘W1Ing€f

N PR

.‘

A
RACSE R STy

withhold progress payments from his subs until they get in R
line.
0. Has that ever been done here in Los Angeles, if you know? -

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A I don't think that they have ever held it up but I
think it has brought them in line and I think one of the
reasons that we were showing our statistics here is because
evidently there is a great amount of minority participation.

Q. So that the key, then, with that type of power to
withhold payments, the key, then, .is the percentage that
is initally established between the contracting parties as
to the amount of minorities?

A, Yes, that would bevthe standa;d, and we try 1

P

deviate from it. ) - P s SR Sy

PO,

Incidentally, the report poiqts out that there..are,." 7|

- - LBy O

some trade, as you know, ﬁr. Chairmaﬁ, éuch as iron workers
and operating engineers where the minority people are still
not present, when we sit down with a contractor we may
settle for something less, I have to qualify that. We may
settle for something less if in its place, they have a
scheduled promise for affirmative, you know, progress, a
demonstration of progress.

0. Let me get specific in terms of Asian American Com-

munity and the Little Tokyo Project, where the population

of Japanese Americans is 70%. Is that the ultimate gdgiﬁfor«;’
5 -

your department, would be that the minorities hired in
for that project, should reach 70%?

What would be the figure that would be negotiated in

the contract, would that be 70%?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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" @nd we haverdr

A It would be 70%. And we would deviate from that objecH

tive if we got into a trade where there were -~ there were

absolutely no people. =~
0} Let us suppose that, this is a hypothetical, I'll
admit, but let's suppose that you're dealing with a trade
that there are no Japanese Americans, what percentage, if
any, do you then require~;§ere to be py that“suppontrggto;?
A We would just take a reasonable: approach and attempt

to get some people, becagslei_thaia:}wéhlzd.iiemq~

R & &

gress |

= bk Ony

e, » ’ SEFES
Q. Jhen -you say some peppleifapei‘pu

person, two persons? —

A It depends on the size of the job.
A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) I think if there are any Orientals| |,
in that trade, you know, I think the -- we would be working '

would be the apprenticeship program with that contractor.
0 But one of the problems of apprentice program is

that after your project's completed, that the apprentice

would have an opportunity to go on and be turned out as a _

Y

journeyman. "

A The idea here is the first peréEt weﬁféf%a'
- o 5 A (NS =

’ 1 "

agoutq'hopéfui1y that the contractors :would ai:

i “

contractors.
0. (By Ms. Hata.) Do you require them to pay standard

wages?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 A Yes.

2 0. I'd like to ask for a definition, I think, because

3| we've been talking about minority workers, minority companies,

4| how do you define minority? Are you including foreign

5 companies and foreign Japanese workers, for example, these

6 | businessmen as, "Minority", or Oriental?

7 A In terms of the trades or are you talking about --

8 0. Anything, you're talking~abo;t hiring minority people,

9| you're talking about using m;poripyiggﬁpanies;Q:Nuﬁmgggéi‘ oo

- |10f- & Rignt. E o etem el el e ,:;_ _ rar,

; 11° o} When you say minority, are these Japan;se American h - ;?
i 12 ; - -

companies or Japanese companies from Japan?

oy
w

A I don't understand the question here, regarding what

14| we call the Japanese companies, you know, we don't have any

) 15| Japanese contracting firms in L.A., and we're really basically
16 | talking about the Japanese American contractors and Chinese
17 | Americans.
18 0. So, all these commitments that you're talking about

/ 19| hiring 70% or 60% or whatever you're talking about, the .

20| hiring of Asian American workers and using, if possible,

N 21 | of Asian American companies in these projects? L

s Tt L, 22 A That's right. PO W,A:a— S, ot
23 Q. Let me ask this: According to your own figures for )
24| 1972, out of the 15 categories for apprentices, you had only
25

four categories, that of carpenter, electrician, iron worker

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1] and pipe £fitters, where any work was done by an Asian American

2 in 1972, on your project.
1 3 A No, that's not what —- I doﬁf§i?hink that's in our
4| project.
5 0 That's what I'm saying now, in your project areas.
6 Now, are there some areas among these 15 categories
7 | where there are not Japanese Americgns who are currently
8 | apprentices? ‘ o o ;7
9 A I believe there are propgh%¥:§g§gmgé;ggg:iés;

G

L
" 3

m t

10| there aren't any Oriental America

)

S

1

N a
=

11 Q Well, your other, your journeymed; ‘you

1§eemgtofhé€é
12| at least one in almost all of the categories. ‘
13 8 Yes.

14 0 Now, my question is this: If construction is going
15| to be starting soon, what contact is made with young people
16 | in the Little Tokyo area alerting them to the fact that this
17 | construction is going to start, and one of your stated pur-
18 | poses is to provide employment. And I assume-employment -

/ 19| through new apprenticeships.

20 A The Oriental Builders Association made up of the

N |21 | contractors, myself and Mr. Monroy here, and many oth
i . N . . w33
ot . M ot e ~ . » L
et Maw T 22 | 'people, we have met with the members of .the.task forcé

-

23| I think I'd like to get one thing clear again, this is that

24 | an impression has been created here where we did not, you

25 | know, are not in contact with the members of the task force,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1| I don't think this is true.
2 Q I didn't ask you about the task force, I asked you
3| about young, ablebodied men who are able to work in the
4 | construction --
5 A We met with them and they did have a special task
6 force on that and the commitment was made at that time,
7} that they will hire these local people.
8 0. Now, has your office given the task force and other
9| young people in the communlty,_peqple who Workrw1th young
10 | men who are seeklng empioyment, specxfic g?a}s; in other H:-“’~5i
11| words, hiring goals in the var.1.ousﬁcategor:.;a}s'> e s ﬁhil
12 In other words, if you need an 1roﬁ ;;;ier, or if you
13| don't need one, then the fellow ought not to try to become
14| an iron worker or an apprentice. Have you given them a
15| 1ist of the possible apprenticeships lists that might be
16 | open and seek out men who might want to work in this craft?
17 . Ho, sir, at this point, we don't know what the needs
18 | are, even in terms of specific areas or numbers. In other
19| words, until a job has been completely designed, then you
20| can determine what specific areas, you know, we don't know )
21 | whether it's going to be constructed by steel. or conéfgié‘fwij
22 or reenforced steel or whatever, butgonce.thengegith
23 | down then we will inform the committee what jobs are a;;ilablé
24 Q. When will they know this?
25 % When the contractors have met and when they have de-

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 termined the need for apprenticeships to their trades.
2 0 Since we're talking about a construction project, I
I 3| assume something has been dé@@l@gpég‘ ﬂgégwhasggggg demolished?
4 A Yes, the area has with the exception of two structures
5 which house some retail businesses, and which won't be
6 demolished until the first unit's been built. The -- we
7 | have demolished in that area, five structur§§;u
8 0. Structures meaning Qhat?ﬁ“&héé_;e;ns“ﬂéiilng tA.QéJ _;N
9
13101
11
12 and then the remainder one was é garage, thévother two were

office buildings, and the last was a gas station.

LY
1
=t
w
’ A% "
i ¥

14 0. And of these buildings you've told us that so far no -
_ 15| persons have been relocated, they have left the projects? ”
16 9 (By Mr. Mitchell.) I said no residences, no resi- ;
17 | dential relocation. ’
18 A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) Let me speak on that subject, -
/ 19| too, no resident has been evicted or relocated except those
20| that want to relocate out voluntarily. There were no_
| Nk .
22

23 | of which five still remain and will remain there until
24 | the new construction is constructed. They will move in, the

25| other 15, 13 of them were relocated out or into, within

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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. 1 Little Tokyo. One closed the business and one we still have
B 2 a problem with.
3 0 I must be wrong, but you confuse me because my notes
4 say you have given information to people that a hotel was
5 destroyed --
6 A No, there's not a hotel.
7 o So, there are no residences, no residential people
8 | that had to move. .
Q A (By Mr. Mitchell.) Not iE gll.% p— N -
10 63 What happens now, when y?ﬁgéeci@eﬁq;ﬁﬁﬁénfyékéq_;-w I 5
e 11 | people, partwof the concern it seems on tﬁe Pa?tf&f*tﬁééﬁlil
E' 12 | community, is that you have not disseminated inféfmationj B

What is your general program as far as the dissemination of

—t
w

14 | your policies?
- 15 A All right, the communications that were discussed
16 | here earlier with the panel, these are hand-carried by our
17 | staff. We can only contact specifically as far as relocation
18 | aids, service and everything else, only those people that ”“
19 | where we have, we own the property.
20 In other words, at the present time, we only own one
21 | hotel, which is the Sun Building. ET- B :
S 122 _Now, we are also working with, becaus;?pfgfﬁég j@@@@g{ g

23 | of Los Angeles is acquiring properties on the north side of
24 | First Street, that our staff has gone out there and met

25| with, I don't think we were able to meet with all of them,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
OFFICIAL COURT REPORTERS



649
‘ ‘ o
- 1 but most of the people on the north side. These things
' 2 are hand-carried and at that point there's a person to person._
e 3 talk, or they come into our OfflCéé:r = -
4 I think reference was also made to the fact that we
5 had a White person work =-- meeting with these people. That
6 White person happens to be a Mexican American person and
7| in the Sun Building which is the only hotel we own, there _
8 are 48 residents, of which 43 are Mexican citizens, this -
o 9
— | 10-
}; 11 Q
12 whose buildings you own? You do not disseminate information {1 =
13 to anyone else?
14 A Not as far as relocation information is concerned, ®
- 15 that's correct.
16 0 I know you've told us that staff went to numerous s
17 groups to discuss the project, is this dissemination of in-
18 formation? n I
' 13 A I was referring in terms of the information program, 2
20 the citizens committee activities, to the_§§§orts ma@giéé. %5
‘\_ 21 our staff respondlng to both 1nv1tatlons from many;hﬁ;;§h
' ?( :a‘f22 éroups throughout southern California- wﬁo Qere*;;tereste;
23 in knowing about the project, and the efforts on the part
24 of our staff, particularly Mr. Kunitsuga, to make information
25 known. Now, where he sought opportunities to talk to interesf o
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groups, that was that kind of activity going on.

0 So, it was not an activity whereby there was any
staff people out to people or living in this area immediately
involved?

A We can only give the kind of information that you're
talking about when we own the building and then we start
that kind of program. The general information that there
will be a variety of relocation aids and assistance has
been distributed throughout the community.and is easily

available~in the bilingual staff in" the prdjec% officéi%ééh

- r

which is right there in the project and-it's a small projéctﬂ:;

and I think --

0 Is it available or has it been distributed?

A It is available and it has been widely publicized
in the wvernacular press.

0 Is this translated into Japanese? Is this a bilingual
information service?

A (By Mr. Kunitsuga.) Yes, there are some bilingual
information sent out too, but we also use the local news-

papas as a source to the local Japanese Community for

information as we progress into the project. ;

— TS
=

A

0 - (By Mr. Lau.) Do you deal with a lot.of Japane;%%&iﬁgu

> =

senior citizens in Little Tokyo yourself?
A Myself?

0. Yes.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A Yes, sir. When they want to see me, ‘yé?:; I—"do:" Thé .

1
2 Assistaﬁg Project Manager is also an Oriental, a Japanese
o 3 American, female, and she §§ in chg;g&;of the relocatio; )
4 program and she talks to most of them.
5 0. Do most of them read the Japanese language?
6 A Yes, most of them do read Japanese, I don't know what
7 percentage don't, but I think most gf them do. You're .
: 8 talking about the staff, by the way -- ) a ;ﬁﬁ
- 1 9] 0. No, I'm talking about FhetggﬁiQeggf, B -
‘_-_;10--. A R_esic?enfs,? S yes.. - e E
11 Qm;ﬁ ﬁ;:ﬁheé understand Whaiztﬁzﬁﬁiﬁgéaéjiéﬁéiéit?
12 n‘A Weil,-;e, even if tﬂey read»i;‘we ﬁéet wlth éacﬂr

13 individual in terms of what the program is about, you know,

14} as far as relocation is concerned, we give them the first—

15 hand information, we talk to themn.

16 0. From where you sit, is there any importance in telling'
17 | people what's going to happen before you purchase the

18 | property? In other words, if I'm sitting in the building -

ot
[(e]

next door, do you think it would be important to me to know

i | 21 | ~the agency?
;u sn. LB *:zzguﬁgﬁﬁﬁiﬁ3¥§§5 B e ST T
23 Q. Is this being done?
24 A Yes.
25 0. And how many people voluntarily leave? .

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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A A very small group, I believe we had nine Mexican
citizens leave and there were, I believe seven Oriental
residents that left the area.

o} Did they lose any possible benefits by voluntarily
leaving?

A No, they all qualified for the same benefits.

o} (By Ms. Godoy.) Were they informed of this?

A Pardon?

0 Were they informed that they were qualified for

same benefits? =¥ | .7 I

- P s

"

it H"“‘“‘,
ta
1
I

4
P

A Yes.
o} Have any yet applied for these benefits?
A Well -- yes, the only question, only problem we have

is that if I may just make one last comment here on this
thing, that out of the, I believe it was seven Mexican
citizens that left, seven, or I don't recall the number,

either about five of them that we were not able to trace.

0 So, out of the seven, five have not applied for
benefits?
A That's correct. And we still certainly want to find

T e —— e LU Sy e o -h‘::{“ T

7,"t11e PEC] ::a“: s ‘-.; o

oué where they went to. ;;>'
Q :» (By Ms. Hata.) How many.housing units,that’Y6£:&"

applied for have been earmarked for low income residents?
A Right now we're planning a large amount of housing

units in the area than is existing right now, in Little Tokyo,

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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in other words, in Little Tokyo there's about 500 total units,
and the project is for a 1,000 units.
out of the 1,000 units we feel-~-that at least half
of them will be low, moderate income housing?
0 Five hundred --
0 (By Mr. Lau.) When you say feel, is this a commit-
ment that you have, a legal commitment to Little Tokyo people

or is this something you're going to do?

A Well, a l 000 units 1s already recorded,lnto the;:e:‘_

development plani ‘Whlch'l ‘-iégaljﬁdbument

- 2
§ Gl E‘A’T"’érf'z;

.o T Now,

going to be done?

A. Well, ves, sir.
0 Can you explain to us what Section 23 housing is?
A Section 23 housing is subsidized housing program whezre

the developer builds the structure and then the residents,

then, pardon me, the senior citizens, 62 years or older,

who earn, I believe, less than $5,200.00 or there abouts,

and then they pay 25% of their adjusted income as part of the

rent. It's a subsidized rental program.

14 e o ?mrm
FR | e gy (et

0 (By Ms. Hafa )

re51dents~11ve in the area, .the_Little ToknggedeveiOP@ﬁﬁE

area?
A. Well, we don't have an exact count, but I would say

that easily, about 80% would be considered low to moderate
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N 1 income.
E 2 Q - Eighty percent?
3 A Yes.
4 10 Which would mean roughly how méhy people?
5 A Well, there is approximately, about 420 to 450
6| residents living in Little Tokyo, which 320, roughly, are
7 Japanese. So that, you know, any further breakdown, I think,
8 | when you say how many, that we can only just figure out -
- 9 how. many, you know, people. are involved becauseﬁyou sge. A o5
s -|10 | the survey they conducted' we caﬁ;only g;’on Whéf;%he”éeoplew = }
CE
11 tell us. E g = m«,; ; : ‘-=~ = f B “5 i-ﬁggm".:; :;;"i i:» ”:;;‘;
12 ) You are confident éhat the ﬁoéeraté——— low-lnc;ﬁe "

and moderate income housing you are planning for, will meet

et
w

14 | the needs of the people that live in the area?

) 15 A Yes, sir.
16 0. (By Mr. Lau.) Have they been told this is going to
17 | happen now?
18 A Yes, sir. -
19 Q. (By Mr. Ishikawa.) Are single adults eligible for
20| the low cost? B .
21 A Right now we have this, what Mr. Mi;;hell,hasﬂigggum“QN

i 122 mentioned,,you.know, the -- these certaln,unlts andzﬁage

Lot

23 | the 221 D3 program, if the developer who happens to go to the
24| corporation, we feel that perhaps it's an opportunity here

25 | yhere single people can qualify.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 Q. (By the Chairman.) Are there a significant amount of
2 single people in this area? ]
3 A Most of them are single..;-; 5. -
4 [0} (By Ms. Hata.) Are you required to submit a final
5| plan whereby citizens can halt construction, this concerns
6 the environmental controls? A final site plan, during
7| which -- e .. —
8 A Final site plans for se#ior~citiéens housing =--
9 Q , -~ appear for the thtle,fokyogfémog:”""!
=10;'“"»A ~m~(By$Mr Mltchell
11| that's not'a requlrement:“r
12 THE CHAIRMAN:- Let me now becdme the bad guy, -
13| it's 6:00 o'clock, we still have two more witnesses, but
14} there are a lot of questions yet that I'm sure myself and
15| the panel have. But I would wonder if we might do this:
16 | Submit the questions to you, they're informative, for in-
17 | formation, and then, if you can indicate the answers to us
18 | at a later date, be part of our record. -7
19 I think we will handle it that way. I want to‘ghank
20 | you and your staff for coming forward at this tlme,“prbsf ”fzgjﬂ
21 | viding us-.with thiéﬂinformation. We will gagﬁi£ £he“gué§£I;ﬁ§3
g% éo youj ancludlng_some recommendations that;ﬂ;vz,béé;; ub
23 | mitted to us previously, by the prior panel, to get your
24 | reaction to those recommendations as to whether they're
25 | reasonable or not.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 VOICE: Excuse me, before you conclude, can I also

2 interject some questions, if this is all finished?

3 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm afraid I'm -~ if you will do this

4 for me, if you have questions, for the purpose of getting

5 information from -- from the panel, if you will submit them

6 to the —- our staff, we will include them as -- in our

7 | questions to the panel, but unfortunately I'm just really

8 | running very tight.

9 It's an immediate answer, see, once I start doing thatlﬂwy,
‘- 10| +then- -everyone' s 901ng to- want to do ity is it e;~1mmeéféte :

‘ - 11 | answer right now? Because, for the - for the purpose of i
12 the record, I would ask that you submit 1t in w;ltlng, but

for your own personl information right now, I'm sure that they

—
w

14 | would be more than happy to answer after I've dismissed
) 15 them, as far as the panel is concerned.
16 VOICE: No, I'd like to have their response, if possiblpg,
17 | put on the public record.
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Then I would ask, then I would ask that
7 19| you will submit it in writing, it will be made part of the
20 | record. )
s 21 A (By Mr. Mitchell.) Mr. Chairman, I heard a question ‘L ki
?5\ e 22 | addressed to the previous panel, asking for 1nformatlon as‘é'jl

23 | to the number of notices concerning the project which had been
24 | issued, I think I understood the general sense of it, I know

25 | Ms. :Clemens did. The party on that panel said they didn't

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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have the information and will try to get it. We do have

it, and we'll supply it.

-3 ¥

0 (By Ms. Hata.) Will you send- us a complete copy
of all the information that you've. sent out?
A Yes.
THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much for your presence

and I'd like now to have the next panel.

Mr. Yoneo Yamamoto, President of the Los Angeles

-

County Asian American Assoc1at10nnana Mrm-Stan Lau,,V1ce—~~

~
- - -

Association. .
For the record now, would you state your name and
position and I understand that you have a statement that

you've filed with us?

MR. YONEO YAMAMOTO

) (By Mr. Yamamoto.) Okay.

Mr. Chairman, and Members of the State Advisor_y1

e "

esentlng ‘the Los Angeles County A51an AmerlcaniEmployees ;,

Association. The association represents and includes the

Chinese, Japanese, Xoreans, Filipinos, Southeast Asians and

Pacific Islanders. Ours is a voluntary group whose aims are

BOULEY. SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURT!
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B,

to promote equal employment opportunities for Asian Americans
in county government and to help Asian Americans strive to
get their fair share of promotions and ;employment.
We have been stereotyped as an invisible minority
and today we have been left out of target placements for
Affirmative Action programs in Los Angeles County Government.
For example, the Los Angeles County Community Health
Services does not include Asian Americans in the area of
Affirmative Action. 1In fact, the Affirmative Action Cogmittée

was disbandéd this*year whenTaidapaneSévAmerican became;

its chairman. . .

- B L S
S - ¢

- wa b
N

I'm not saying it was because he became chairman,
but it has been disbanded.

Community Health Services has approximately 2,200
employees. Of these, 130 are Asian Americans. There are no
Asian Americans heading any of the various bureaus.

There are 23 health districts and no Asian American
district health officer. The only Asian American who heads
a division is an M.D. in the Division of Acute Communicable

Disease.

tion of Public Health Investigator II.
Recently, an examination for senior sanitarian was

given. The examination consisted of a written examination

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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weighed at 40%, training and experience at 35% and the
appraisal of promotability at 25%. After the grades were
in, the Blacks and Chicanos wers giveﬁ'an,extra ten points on
the appraisal of promotability and the rest of the candi-
dates had five points.subtracted from the appraisal of
promotability grades.

We have no quarrel with the Blacks and Chicanos

getting ten points extra, we merely want to point out the

* ae

fact that for belng a mlnorlty w1th1n a mlnerlty, we are.. - .

- .

left out. ~° ,f*ﬂj“f'“”*”ﬁﬁf”:*a;“*

kS

mately one-third of all Los Angeles County employees and out
of 285 positions in the administrative category, C, Asian
Americans occupy six of these positions. With the exception
of an Asian American who is a deputy and another who is an
Assistant Administrator III, there is no other Asian American
who is in the administrative hospital, personnel management
or other division at a responsible position. B

The others are a data systems analyst, a hospital

training coordinator, a senior data system analyst and’a

system and works measurement analyst. -

2.

LA

approximately 1,800 employees. Of these, 45 are Asian
Americans. In the 15 different classes which have apprentice

training programs, there are three Asian Americans graduating

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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—

to journeyman level in the next four years, one millwright,
one plumber and one stationary engineer.

In the proposed promotion target for positions to
be filled by 1977, there is one position listed for an
Asian American, one head parking lot attendant.

In the field of nursing, the Los Angeles County
USC School of Nursing stated they would increase the number

of students from the minority community to 40%. We do not -

W 00 N o O b~ W N

think Asian Americans are included.

o S, Bt
v £

t
=
o

- - = In the vocational nurse' s*tra1n1ng~program, which

-~ t“-,"'—‘

was 1nIt1ated in August, 1967, although 95% of the 250 graduates§

o e W

-
o - NI B at,
' - - I YR e

were of the non-White minority group, there were no Asian

g
[ R
N -

American graduates.

—
w

14 Asian Americans, although clustered in certain job
i 15| classes, have not reached parity in many. This is especially

16 so at the administrative and managerial levels where

17 | decisions are made.

18 We know there is under-utilization and under-repre- -

/ 19 sentation of our members. Asian Americans are represented

20| in Los Angeles County departments, listed as follows. 2
R 21 And I have 21 departments listed here, and I &oi't E

22 | pother going through them. :% Lﬁ;xsgL1Ax+

23 All of the data presented were published on Novembet, o

24 1972. We have tried to obtain a more current data, but this

25 | was denied us by the Department of Personnel.
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I thank the California State Advisory Committee to
the U.S. Commission of Civil Rights, for this opportunity
to express the. sentiments of the Los-Angeles County Asian
American Employees Association. —
THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much for your presen-
tation and for the statistics, they'll be very informative.
A I would like to state also, that Ms. Susan Rogers, who

is representing the women in government, in county government,

would like to present her statement for the record whlch“

L A
R

will be submltted‘later.-” S e 5 %T‘ujffégf?‘_

<gﬁﬁaéﬁAIRMAN: Fine, we will accept that.

0 ’ (E& Ms. Hata.) Mr. Chairman, I d llkeﬁtc request
that staff take a look at any of the statements, all of the
statements made by Mr. Yamamoto, for example, the fact that
the Affirmative Action Committee has disbanded, to find out
why; find out why Asians are not getting ten points; find
out why Asians have been recommended for one position,
parking lot attendant; and find out why no more current data

is available than November of 1972, and submit their findings

to the Board.

THE CHAIRMAN:

record.,.

Mr. Stan Lau?

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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) 1 MR. STAN LAU
2
3 A (By Mr. Lau.) My name is Stan Lau, I'm the Vice
4| President of the Los Angeles City Employees Asian American
5| Association.
6 I'm happy to be, as you must be, known as the last
7 speaker for the two-day session.
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Last, but not least. )
9 A Thank you. . e, PSR ARE T S T N
;%ifiq- 10 | - After facing years of overt di;érimin;tion)fkbéééig‘"%g
i” 11 | Asian American has made great progress towards achieviqgfépcié'ﬁ
12 | equality with the White Community. In fact, so much p£§-- |

gress has been made that Asians are no longer considered a

—
w

14 | minority by many Whites and by Blacks and Chicanos.
) 15 Today, in areas such as employment, Asians are not
16 treated as a minority but are treated, instead, as second
17 | class Whites.
18 Now is the time to be honest with ourselves. Asian -
19 | Americans are neither White Americans nor are we nat%veiipfé .
20| Asia. We are unique. Our Asian heritage has been modifieé< i
21| and Americanized. In short, our color betrafs us, we é;e | 5%
i 22 | still a minority. RS y T IS :
23 Asian Americans have long been stereoéypeé‘és hard

24 | working, uncomplaining, reliable employees. They are

25 | considered excellent technicians who are not able to properly |

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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11-}
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

24
25
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supervise other workers or to make difficult management
decisions. To get the better jobs, Asians have had to be

super-qualified; Thosée equally quallf;ﬁg as the White
applicants seldom get selected.

Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Revised
Order Number 4, 1971, and the Equal Employment Opportunity
Act of 1972, have reenforced demands of the Blacks and

Chicanos for equal employment opportunities. Whenever Asians

also ask for equal treatment under Afflrmatlve Actlon pro— -

B e 3,
X E - el

layoffs in job classes where A51ans are, over-represented. “.

- .., - e

= .‘ »

The alternative of upward moblllty to hlgher job

classes, having no Asians and for which Asians are qualified,
is ignored. Furthermore, the emphasis on Affirmative Action
goals for Blacks and Chicanos has resulted in discouraging
Asian Americans from competing with the other minorities,
even on an equal basis.

Asians have further compounded the problem by taking —
a low profile and not speaking out for fear of losing what

they have already gained in the past.

~.l

As Asian Americans, we must take the following step5k 'T

- P N
a® B ;-m =

to 1nsure our equal opportunitites in all phases of employ-

w'.T —
R

v

ment. o
One, Asian employees must change their attitudes.

We must learn how to speak out forcefully for job opportunities.

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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1 We must not be afraid to challenge covert discriminatory
2 practices and decisions.
3 Two, Asians must be motivated to take specialized
4| training to develop their full potential in area of
5 effective communication, supervision, administration, and
6 management. The Los Angeles City Employees Asian American
7 | Association is currently planning such a program.
8 Three, Asians must be encouraged to move away from
=, 9| traditional areas of employment such as engineering, draftiggl
*f~ 10| and clerical work. We need‘tO'ﬁove*iﬁzb less familigrfjbb—fﬁg? .
11 classes such as personnel work, real estate appraisir'ig;ir ﬁ: ;g
12| public relations, crafts, police work and fire fighting. |

We need better job counseling in the high schools

-t
w

14{ and colleges.
. 15 Four, Asians must communicate our needs to the Blacks

16 | and Chicanos. We must work with them in achieving their

17 goals, for only through such joint action can we reach:. our

18 | goals.
d 19 The Affirmative Action Plan for the City of Los

20 | Angeles becamse a reality through, and its life will depend .
“ 21 upon, the close cooperation of the Asian, Black, and Chiﬁaﬁgf*mﬂﬂ?
-t 22 | city employees associations. w - - ’ Ty

23 Five, we must make all employers, public and private,

24 | Affirmative Action-minded through joint action of Asian

25 Community organizations, through the news media, through

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER, PROFITT AND DICURTI
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elected public officials and appropriate legislation and

through legal action, if we must.

We are not asking employers*for preferentlal treat-

G

ment, we are asking only for a chance to show what we can do.

Now, in closing, I want to comment on a statement
made by Mayor Bradley in his appearance before you yesterday

morning.

- - .

You will recall that Mayor Bradley now expects each

this makesAthe selectleh of number one~mandatory; I, per-
sonally, do not feel that this is the way to go to achieve
equal employment opportunities for women and minorities.

For years, we have been told that jobs were available
for women and minorities, but that few were qualified for
the positions. I contend that the selection process,
especially the oral interview, has been used to downgrade
many women and minorities.

-

Only the super-quallfled were ever able to makema topv

© . . - & . p o
b 7 EiR e

—

three;ratlngs on "an eligible llst.

B Foen i~ -«

§gg;?o ten persons on, the;
equally quallfled° no numerical ranking would be 1nd1cated
to the hiring department for these top candidates.

In this manner, equally qualified women and minorities

iR
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. 1] would become available for consideration.
: 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you for your presentation.
3 MR. MONTEZ: Mr. Chairman, just for clarification
4| of the record, the point raised by Ms. Hata on the staffing
5| of investigating the points brought up by representatives
6| of the county, since last summer the staff has been doing
7| an investigation of Affirmative Action within the City of
8| Los Angeles and the county, as to the barriers of civil -
9| service for all minorities. And that report will be Eggdyﬁir:q
10 vfor you peopLg,fback, but we wi11?@avé‘§ﬁﬁlié7ﬁéafiﬁ§§§;§§jjf:; ‘
. 11| that within the next two to three months.so I just wanted to, iﬁ£g§
12 | make sure the record new that we were already doing the - |
13| points brought up.
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Fine.
. 15 That draws to a conclusion our hearing here in Los
16 | Angeles for two days. I would like to commend the staff,
17 | the members of the Asian American Communities here in Los
18 | Angeles and from San Diego that have participated, presented
19} to us information and data.
20 Also to the members of the panel that have been here
. 21 | for two days, particularly Mr. Gordon Lau, f;om San Fggzgiqégg—
h 22| and Ms. Nadine Hata, from Los Angeles. Gardena. ~F5}ifﬁ
23 | numerous hours that they have put into this hearing.
24 I think I would be remiss if I were not to make a
25| statement on behalf of the Committee at this time. And with
o
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‘we have:observed.in the last. _two a’~”

s

hd“also*what»we have:

Py "-'Q
x—wa,.-‘m»‘ fgies

L

observed in recent hearings. And that is that Callfornla
is becoming obviously a depository of many cultures here
in our community. And we have heard -over the last two days,

witnesses from seven communltles, each: comlng forth w1th

We are on the Committee -- we here on the Committee,
have been impressed with the sincerity of the witnesses and
their commitment, but perhaps what has also been impressive
is the constant reaffirmance by the representatives of the

communitites of their belief in the United States, and their

love for this country. -~ —

Emotional testimony on both days constantly reminded - ﬂi

this Committee of this fact.

<

testlmony was, the laa:

T T da

BN

person. I am entitled to be heard. I am entitled Edimy_

place in this society.

The sad part is that so far, so fw, if any, govermment

BOULEY, SCHLESINGER. PROFITT AND DICURTI
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officials have listened or heard those words.

I want you to know now that we have listened, we heard
what you said, and what we heard has had an impact. We do
not have the enforcement powers to help you bring about
immediate solutions to your problems, but we do have another .
power, which I can promise you we will use as soon as we
have sifted through and weighed all the information you have
brought before us. And that is the power to communicate

with any offending agency to lean on them, to embarrass them

i

publicly if they deserve such embarrassments and to persist -

in demanding that the wrongs be made ¥ight, until the injustic
which plague your communities are corrected. )

Monday, as a step toward that, I will contact Mr. John
May, the Director of the State Department of Consumer Affairs
to tell him that I want to confer with him next week.

And I want to bring to that conference some of the
Asian American professionals who were insulted by his
department not being here todav. To begin a series of
meetings which hopefullv will result in positive and construc-

tive actions by the medical board and his jurisdictional area.

The state legislature must also be contacted and

-

worked where necessary so that California may make.fﬁii g%é%{i
of the professional skills which Asian American and Pacific
Peoples are bringing to this state every day, with increasing

numbers.
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o . 1 Thank you for your faith and confidence in this
Committee. I hope in the days ahead we can show you that
we are deserving of -that faith. -

Thank you, all, we're finished.

o B~ W N

(Hearing adjourned.)
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1| STATE OF ARIZONA )
<% ) ss
' 2| COUNTY OF PIMA )
3
4
5
6 I, JAMES E. BOULEY, do hereby certify that I am an
7| Official Shorthand Reporter; that I was present at the
8| hearing of the foregoing matter; that I took down in short- .
. 9| hand all proceedings had and test%mogglggduggg_at:saidrr SV R
= 10} hearing; that the same was thereaftef:ffgﬁécfiéégiéﬁ?éf:miﬁi:%“*j&
11 supervision, and thg foregoing 669 pages repre;ent a . - ) "'“'ii
12 | complete and accurate transcription of my shorthand notes L.

so taken.

=t
w

14 WITNESS my hand this 19th day of December, 1973.
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